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The recently-ended (we hope!) winter I. is been billed as "the worst in
Illinois* history," and Champaign-Urbaiia received its full share. Through it

all Departmental spirits remained remarkably high, with only an occasional
case of "cabin fever" being, observed.

The so-called "spring semester" (a term which gave us great hope during the
dark days of January and February) began with 40 students in the undergradu-
ate program and 60- studying for the M.U.P. degree—an even 100 in all. Both
figures are dovm somewhat from the previous year, reflecting a current na-
tion-wide decline in the number of students entering most university planning
programs. The reasons are many—too many planning schools, a contracting job
market, limited Federal funding of relevant programs, inflation (i.e. the
higher cost of education) » the rise of closely-related and competing programs
(in public policy, urban affairs,, etc.), and others. So far our numbers are
not causing us to lose resources or experience other difficulties. The trend

in recent years offers some cause for concern, however, and we have decided
to engage somewhat more vigorously in the process of student recruitment.
For example, we recently printed an attractive promotional poster, which will

be distributed in large quantities to undergraduate programs throughout the
nation. We hope that you, our alumnis will also assist us by steering quali-
fied students to the University of Illinois. If you could put copies of our

poster to good use, drop us a line and we will be glad to send you some.

The faculty remained the same during the year—no resignations, no additions.
Al Guttenberg and Len Heumann spent well-deserved leaves of absence in other
nations, Al in the Netherlands and Len in England (spring semester only).

Several visiting faculty appointments were made to fill their positions:
David Berry, from the Regional Science Research Institute at the University
of Pennsylvania, offered courses in regional planning and in rural land use;

Carolyn Sands, a recent graduate of our program, assisted with UP 171 and ran
our "all-star" course (see below); Jim Roses a researcher on the staff of the
Housing Research and Development Program, offered an introductory housing
course; and Regina Francis and Richard Gross, both from the University of

Wisconsin, commuted to Urbana weekly to teach, respectively, planning theory
and neighborhood planning.

Some of our left-over salary funds were devoted to a one-time-only course of-
ficially entitled "Planning Practice Seminar" (but generally referred to,

around the Department, as the "all-star" course). The course featured a se-
ries of nine guest speakers, each of v^hom presented a seminar and interacted
with our students and faculty for most of one day. The speakers were Calvin
Hamilton, Vernon George, Dale Eertsch, Yvonne Perry, Norman Krumholz, William
Lament, Richard Babcock, Connie Lieder, and Rai Okamoto. Their visits have
been met V7ith great enthusiasm by our students, and our sole regret is the
fact that we lack the funds needed to mount such a course every year.

Len Heumann and Mke Romanos were promoted to Associate Professorships, and
granted tenure at the University.

Under the chairmanship of Clyde Forrest, a Cotmnittee on the Graduate
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Curriculum has spent much time formulating proposals to improve that program,

with particular attention to tightening requirements related to our Areas of

Cortceritration.

Considerable effort has also been devoted to the process of selecting a new
Head of the Departmeat, following my decision to step down from that position
at the end of this year. Carl Patton will assume the Department's leadership
as of June 11, the beginning of the Summer Session

As always, we hope you find this issue of the Alumni News to be useful and

entertaining, and we welcome your comments and suggestions.

Special thanks are due those who produced this 7th edition of the Alumni. News

—Barbara Hartman (who was promoted during the year to the position of S^aff

Secretary—a significant rise in the University's clerical hierarchy),

Marabeth Martin (graduate assistant) , Jon Rodgers (undergraduate student)

,

and, Jane Terry (member of the clerical staff). ,:

Mike Brooks
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Staffing

The Bureau of Urban and Regional Planning Research saw a manpower change this

year as Professor John Quinn was promoted to associate director to reflect the

expansion of his duties to include responsibility for our publications pro-

gram. John will continue to head up our continuing education efforts.

A considerable amount of time this year was spent in the development of inter-

nal policies and procedures. (Publications ^ conferences, proceedings. Plan-
ning and Public Policy, computerization of records, etc.)

Research

The Bureau now provides grant application support to faculty members in the
form of budget formulation and proposal preparation.

Professor Michael Romanes was assigned to the Bureau during the Spring Semes-
ter to develop research proposals. Aided by graduate research assistants of

the Bureau, he was able to secure several grants.

Professor Romanes received funds to support a research assistant from the Uni-
versity Research Board in order to continue his work on rural and regional
travel demand forecasting. The Research Board also provided funds for a re-

search assistant to enable Professor Romanes to begin a new project on the
role of transportation in regional economic development.

The Office of West European Studies awarded Professor Romanes support for a

research assistant to permit him to continue his project on the problems of

Western European cities.

Professor Romanos and Professor David Loyce (professor of Civil engineering
with a joint appointment in urban and regional planning) received a one-year
grant from the U. S, Department of Transportation, Urban Mass Transit Admin-
istration, Office of University Research, The project titled "Urban Trans-

portation Energy Accounting" will investigate the direct and indirect energy
consumed by all modes of transportation. The Chicago area will be used as a

case study.

Professor T. John Kim received a grant from the Champaign-Urbana Mass Transit
District for a study of the Societal Costs and Benefits of the Mass Transit
District. The grant will support a student research assistant for a one-year
period.

Professor Kim will be joining with Professors David Boyce, Frank Southworth
(Civil Engineering) and George Provenzano (Institute for Environmental Stud-
ies) in a study of the ways in which Transportation Systems Management stra-
tegies can reduce air pollution. The Chicago Metropolitan area will be used
as a case example. The study was funded by the Illinois Institute for Envir-
onmental Quality, and the study ceam will be working closely with the Chicago
Area Transportation Study in conducting the research.

-/-
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Other faculty members have grant proposals pending with funding agencies, in-
cluding a proposal to HUD (a study of A-95 review procedures), to the Na-
tional Institute of Mental Health (a study of aging trends in suburbia), and
to the U. S. Department of Transportation (a study of rural roads).

Continuing Education

Professor John Quinn directed our continuing education program and organized
the Basic Community Planning Course held in the Spring. Members of the De-
partment comprised the core faculty for this course. Professor Howard Roepke
from the Department of Geography directed the Basic Industrial Development
Course in the Fall. Both events were held at the Allerton House Conference
Center near Monticello.

Professor Clyde Forrest hosted the Summer Institute, "Planning - Wliere We
Live," held in Champaign-Urbana during June. The two-day institute focused
on both basic methodology and contemporary issues in practice.

Professor Lachlan F. Blair organized the Winter Conference, also held in
Champaign-Urbana. This conference, co-sponsored by the Illinois Arts Council,
focused on planning for the arts and followed up on last year's pilot confer-
ence headed by Professor Blair.

In addition to these four organized events. Professors Patton and Quinn pro-
vided informal planning assistance to civic groups jt.n Urbana, Champaign,
Tuscola, De Kalb, Bloomington, Taylorville, and Pinckneyville. Formal pres-
entations were also given to the Southwest Illinois Regional Planning Cojmnis-
sion (demographic trend analysis) and the State Home Economists Association's
annual conference (land use planning) . Professor Quinn was also a member of
the Illinois Department of Local Government Affairs Land Use Technical Advis-
ory Committee.

Publication

Proceedings of the 1977 Summer Institute have been published as "Planning - -

Where We Live" and the proceedings from the Winter Conference, "Planning for
the Arts," will be available soon. Innovation and Action in Regional Plan-
ning, a book based on selected papers presented at the 1975 meeting of the
American Institute of Planners, was published in cooperation with the Metro-
politan and Regional Planning Department of the Institute. Professor Barry
Checkoway served as acting editor of Planning and Public Policy during the
past year. Articles under his editorship covered health planning by Profes-
sor Judith Liebman, required dedications for public purposes by Attorney
Richard Wexler, and incentives for farmland retention in urbanized areas by
Professor David Berry.

Carl V. Patton
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David B. Berry

[Visit: to go or come to see; to afflict, as a drought visited the valley —
Webster's New World Dictionary.]

I have been a visiting assistant professor hers for the 1977-78 academic
year, occupying Andy Isserman's office though not his courses. My permanent
home is the Regional Science Research Institute in Philadelphia iRegional
Science: a mythological tradition serving to explain spatial phenomena],
where I am given to studying such things as regional economics and land use
policy. After five years there, the opportunity for a change of pace in a
wholly different environment was not to be passed by, especially since my
main interests are in agriculture and rural problems.

It has been a worthwhile and productive year in Urbana. The major drawbacks
with being a transient though are that I haven't gotten to know many people
here and that I haven't gotten involved in much new research. However, I

have been able to wrap up several unfinished items on land use problems on
the rural-urban fringe. If you're ever in Philadelphia, stop by; we're in
the old house on the corner of 39th and Walnut (next to Roy Rogers)

.

Lachlan F. Blair

Historic Preservation Planning continues as a prime interest not only for ma,
but for my wife, and also for a strong handful of students who have selected
that area of concentration. Preservation was an important component in the
Small Town Workshop last fall, a collaborative effort with Landscape Archi-
tecture and Architecture, which targeted on the unsuspecting village of
Chrisman (population 1100). Freser\^ation was the reason (or excuse, if you
will) which got us to Natchez, Saint Charles, Mobile, Charleston, Chicago,
Washington, and Kentucky for sightseeing and conferencing. Preservation was
the topic of a panel I moderated at the AIP meetings in Kansas City. Plan-
ning for Historic Preservation is one of the courses I give each Spring, too.
But I do have other interests.

"Planning for the Arts" was the theme of our statewide Winter Conference last
January, co-sponsored with the Illinois Arts Council. The conference re-
sponse led me to follow up with an experimental Seminar on Cultural Planning
this Spring and the desire to pursue this field more Intensively. I'm on two
lAC Advisory Panels which give me a good picture of the state of the art in
regard to the arts in the state. Planning is needed.

Off campus, I keep in touch with reality as chairperson of the Urbana Plan
Commission, as member of the Regional Planning Cotflmissioii, as moderator of
the Citizens Advisory Committee on Transportation^ and as a national Director
of Preservation ACTION, a lobbying group. I've hit several service clubs
with a luncheon slide show asking ''Is Champaign Worth Preserving?" My answer
is ambiguous, but considerable local progress is evident.

-9-
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Our second grandchild, Alison Lee Blair, has arrived at home in Milwaukee.
Our daughter Marilyn is now a field geologist with the Corps of Engineers in
-••S*e^Sv# MJ* sp&use Mary is the new President of the Women's Club at the Uni-
versity of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, having survived the trials of the
r-rogram Chairmanship last year. I'm proud of them all.

Michael P. Brooks

Greetings from the frozen tundra of East Central Illinois. As in many other
parts of the country, the winter here was horrible; I must commend the wisdom
manifested by those of you who have opted to apply your planning skills to

the developmental problems of the Sun Belt!

Ky major outside task during the past year was the program chairmanship of

the 60th Anniversary AIP Conference in Kansas City. After nearly a year of

planning, the Conference came off reasonably smoothly, with no greater than

the usual number of last-minute speaker cancellations, room foul-ups, and

complaints about this or that aspect of the program. It was a rewarding ex-

perience—but 1 wouldn't want to do it again! One of the Conference high-
lights, incidentally, was the opening plenary session in which five of the

profession's "elder statesmen," including our own Lou Wetmore, reflected on
the historical development of city planning in America. It was a memorable
occasion.

I have continued to serve on the Executive Committee of the Association of

Collegiate Schools of Planning (as immediate past-president) and on the Na-

tional Education Development Committee, the body which confers AIP "recogni-
tion" upon planning schools.

LocKlly, I devoted a great deal of time to the Champaign-Urbana Study Commis-

sion on Intergovernmental Cooperation, created over a year ago by the mayors
vf the two communities. We recently completed our final report, recommending

tnerger of the Twin Cities, and it appears likely that a raferendum will be
held on this issue within the next six months. Any suggestions concerning an

appropriate name for a merged C-U?

As some of you may have heard by now, I announced to our faculty last August

that this would be my last year as head of the department. A number of fac-

tors contributed to my decision, but the overriding reason is that this par-

ticular administrative role has become rather routine and repetitive; I'm ea-

ger to re-charge myself with some new challenges. I've enjoyed it immensely

—but seven years are enough! I want to take this opportunity to express my

deep gratitude for the fine ccoperation which I've received from those of you
who have been students here during the past seven years. It has been fun

working with you in an administrative role—but now I'm looking forward to

some new roles. Watch this space for further developments ....

pg.rry N. Checkoway

'>ur second year at Illinois was an exciting one. On the teaching side, the

trord is "health." Waen students in my Community Planning Workshop decided on
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their own initiative to investigate the quality of citizen participation in

the local Health Systems Agency, v7ho could have imagined the consequences?
First they found major failures of compliance with federal regulations and
democratic principles, then they released the findings to the media, then
they began to organize local citizens to correct the deficiencies. Locals
state, and national officials have shc.rply criticized the HSA for its fail-
ures of compliance J and iiaiprovements are now underway. A health care con-
sumer organization formed and went on to elect its o^/m candidates to the HSA
board and to sponsor health education forums in the community. The students
have received national recognition for their contribution. And I suspect my
life will never be the same again. I have published several articles on
health planning as a result, and have recently returned from presenting tes-
timony on the subject in committees of both houses of Congress! Who said

teaching was a quiet way to earn a living?

On the home sid:, Margie and I happily welcomed the addition of Laura Anne to

our family in April. Amy, our other daughter, has had great fun poking her
ears and eyes in between her mornings at nursery school. We continue to en-

joy Urbana and find it has much to offer a family such as ours. But we still
miss what can only be found in large cities and for us the road between here
and Chicago is well-traveled.

Clyde W. Forrest

As another class year ends, time for self-evaluation is fleetingly available,

before the annual suamer Institute. UP 378, Lavj and Planning Implementation,
was in good shape and is now ready for correspondence use. UP 379, Legal Ba-
sis of Governmental Planning, as well as UP 386, Environmental Law, are newly
revised, successful seminars. A new seminar to expand Housing Law into
Growth Management Law is being developed for fall '78. This course will in-

clude more on drafting of state laws and local ordinances and legal research
techniques including an introduction to LEXIS (computer assisted legal re-
search) .

An experimental fall seminar, UP 488-M, intended to increase the quality and
timeliness of final MUP projects and theses was "interesting." (There's an
ancient Chinese curse that goes, "May you have interesting days«") Visiting
Professor Dave Berry and I may have learned more about other faculty as a re-
sult of the 488-M exp^eriment than about successful projects. The course is

not viewed as a worthwhile use of resources and won't be offered in the same
format.

Every faculty member should have the ijlterestiTig^ experience of chairing a

curriculum committee in a planning department. Chairperson duties of the

eight-member committee (four faculty and four students) proved to be time-
consuming, frustrating and otherwise blighting. Weekly meetings for most of
the year to debate endless draft proposals produced a true compromise. The
general direction of the recommendations was to strengthen core categories
and concentrations while establishing procedures for faculty and student spe-
cializations as a flexible option.

In the public service area I authored a new chapter on "Planning" for
Illinois Land Use Law and lectured at two programs for the Illinois Institute
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for Continuing Legal Education. At the ASPO conference I participated in a
symposium on local zoning. I completed my term as Chair of the Urbana Park
District Advisory Council and am undertaking the Chair of the Champaign
County Izaak Walton League.

Participation in drafting local ordinance models for use, control and redevel-
opment of the Boneyard Creek area and brief assistance in U. S. District
Court on the issue of "is exclusive agricultural zoning constitutional" are
filling my professional time.

The family is well and happy. Jeanette continues to enjoy her pre-school
teaching. Russell is into cross-country and goes about eight miles a day.
Amy is working hird and enjoying ballet and piano, and Mitch wants to get
more fishing in. I*m with Mitch!

Eric C. Freund

I see, in looking through the 1977 edition of the Alumni News , that I some-
what imprudently promised to give you a full account of my travels in Europe
during the summer months. Upon mature reflection I have decided to give you
a somewhat brief and censored version of what actually occurred—after all, I

do have a certain reputation to maintain!

Although I had intended to drop into a somewhat lower gear for the summer va-
cation, I found that I had attained a momentum during the Spring semester
having sufficient inertia to maintain an equally high speed during my stay in

Europe. I thus accomplished more than I could reasonably have expected to
achieve but, as always it seems, less than my mind, unfettered by the reality
of bodily or travel friction, imagined could be done in the allotted time!
However, between these two limitations I managed to enjoy a most satisfying
blend of sociality and study which left me both on excellent terms with old
and new friends, and armed with ample material to weave into my Fall semester
courses.

I started my journeyings from London Airport by driving to Maidstone, Kent

—

the long way via many friends—and there visited the Kent County Council to
catch up with progress on their historic preservation program. Before local
government reorganisation they were responsible for all such preservation in
the county, but now act as consultants to municipal councils in selected in-
stances. Their sphere of involvement is fascinating, ranging from pre-Roman
times through to the relatively modern Victorian times—a vastly different
time scale from that to which we are generally accustomed on this side of the
Atlantic. Quite apart from their overall involvement in the planning aspects
of preservation they have acquired considerable experience in the techniques
of repair and restoration in which I have a particular interest. I made sure
that in all encounters with such involved professionals (including architects
and engineers, as well as planners) I came away with some information that
could be used over here!

After I had my fill of Roman remains; medieval, Elizabethan and Georgian
houses; eighteenth century windmills and watermills; a gunpowder mill with
origins that date back to 1560, now being restored; and innumerable churches
dating back to the eleventh century, I left Kent, where once I lived before I
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came to Canada and the United States, marvelling at all the interesting things
I had been near, and yet had not seen, when I was there ^ > . .

From Kent then, to Holyhead on the northern tip of the island of Anglesey, in
North Wales, to see my sister. On the ray I stopped at Ironbridge, in Shrop-
shire, where I tarry each year on my way through to check progress. This is

the original site of the start of the Industrial Revolution where, among
other things, cast iron was first made and where , as reflected in the commu-
nity's name, the first iron bridge in the V7orld was manufactured and erected.
Here came James Watt, George Stephenson, Richard Trevithick, Thomas Telford,
and other engineering giants of that productive and inventive era, with their
drawings, seeking to have the lines made solid with the metal and the skills
to cast it without which the infant beam engines, steam locomotives, bridges,
and aqueducts would ha-e been stillborn. Now a neighborhood of Telford New
Town, it leads the country, and probably the world, as an example of indus-
trial archeology, a relatively new and specialized aspect of historic preser-
vation.

The drive from Ironbridge to Wales was, as always, delightful. On my way I

noticed a great deal of activity on the sits of Wroxeter (Viroconium) , a

Roman town commenced in AD 58, and occupied later by civil authorities after
the Roman legions returned to Rome. Excavation is carried out on the site

progressively each year, largely by university students under the direction
of a group of skilled archeologists, and there they were, covering the site
like so many ants atop an aathilJ , I stopped to take some photographs of the
excavations, and while focussing on a particularly interesting area saw its

interest increase a hundredfold through the viewfinder as a bronzed Amazon of

classic proportions clad in a miniscule bikini emerged from the depths of the

earth pushing a large wheelbarrow of dirt. Restraining myself from falling
into the excavation at her sudden appearance I quickly refocussed and thus

obtained a slide which has proven quite popular in some of my historic pres-
ervation lectures. At that point I realized that there was more to this ar-
cheological excavation business than I had imagined, and almost quit the
planning business then and thare—but the suramer is short and bikinis are not
worn in the winter in Britain ....

Leaving Shrewsbury far behind I drove first west, then north, past the Ponte-
cysyllte Aqueduct at Llangollen, magnificent monument across the River Dee to

Thomas Telford, and then through the Welsh Mountains, a breathtaking experi-
ence in an}/ weather. And so to Gorad, near Holyhead—or almost! I was about
ten miles from sy goal when I bed to slow down where the road had been tarred
and resurfaced with granite chips. A saall sports car, travelling toward me
at high speed, di.d not slow down as directed by the road sign and sprayed
stones at me like slingshot. The effect was dramatic. One moment I was
driving along happily, viewing the delightful scenery through a transparent
windshield. The next, after what seeraed like a pistol shot, I was gazing at
an opaque picture of sugar CGndy through which I could see only by putting my
nose almost up to the shattered glass. In this way I drove for the next ten
miles, marvelling that the whole thing stayed in one piece, and displayed the

artifact to my sister and her husband upon arrival. After alighting from the
car I closed the door, upon which the whole windshield disintegrated into mi-
nute crystals inside the car. For the next few weeks glass issued from all
sorts of unexpected places, including the air conditioner, but I was somewhat
consoled when I heard on Che radio that I was but one out of some forty irate
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raotorists who bit the dust that day. The highway authorities disclaimed all
responsibility, of course, but luckily my insurance company picked up the
bill.

From my new We? sh base I visited many -nteresting places including Conway
Castle, with wall and battlements still completely surrounding the tovm, and
Dinorwic, where the mountaina are made of slate which, it seems, threatens to
slide down and engulf you as you stand below, and where the old slate works
are preserved with all the old machinery, and water wheel, intact. Another
marvel was there too, for I happened to be there on the day when the new
hydro-electric power station, burrowed out of the heart of the slate moun-
tain, was open to the public for inspection. It was far from complete, but
nonetheless was breathtaking in its audacity and e::ecution.

All the places I visited are too numerous izc mention, but they included many
country estates (something like Allerton Park) Including Flas Newydd, which
goes back to medieval times, also Chester, to investigate planning and pres-
ervation progress; BLrmingham, to ei-amine planning and restoration of the old
canal system; Rochdale, to see an old friend who is in charge of the renova-
tion of derelict mill and canal areas through innovative methods; Bromsgrove,
to see the Avoncroft Museum of Buildings, where ancient structures are
brought from sites and re-ereetad just as they stood formerly, if they cannot
be preserved on their original site; Norrvich, to examine planning and prog-
ress of the progressive historic preservation scheme; and Mattishall, near
which I visited the headquarters of the Norfolk Archeological Unit to see the
latest crop or artifacts unearthed from pre~hiatoric and medieval sites in

this area which is so rich in lost towns throughout the ages, many abandoned
when nearly all the inhabitants died of the Great Plague in the mid-seven-
teenth century. I x*'as most interested in their aerial photographic unit and
spent some time with their photographic interpreter, who also took the many
photographs on which he was vrorking. If you have never seen the sites of old
habitations from the air you should do so. it is quite remarkable the way In

which old roads, walls, and ditches stand out, most of which cannot be seen
on the ground. Even where crops are growing the detail can still be seen,
particularly in certain lighting condi ions at certain t:' nes of the year.

I did not get to Sweden, or Holland, but I did get to Guernsey, one of the
Channel Islands, to look at their planning and preservation operations. Of
course, some time, was spent in London, both on visits to professional insti-
tutions, and to several IJK Government units where ongoing projects, laws, and
policies were discussed ar. some length. It's always interesting finding out
hovj the other fello-'? tries to tackle the problems with which you are trying
to cope in the U, S. . . , .

I did not spend all my ti-me in Britain this year, for the death of my wife,
and the effluicion of time have weakened my ties somewhat. I thus found my-
self later in Cambridge, and Boston, Massaclmsetts , visiting architects en-
gaged in historic preservation and adaptive re-use, and looking at the re-
sults of their labors in various locations. I also visited Lowell—the
equivalent of Ironbridge in this country-—and was most interested to find out

details of the restoration of this towa of mills and canals which is pro-
posed. If all goes well, the town will start to rival Ironbridge in the so-
phistication of its restoration projects in the far future, for it was here
that the Indu^-trial Revolution started in the U. S. I also visited Pittsford
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(in New York State); Galena, Bishop Hill; Woodstock; Galesburg; and Mineral
Point, Wisconsin, all in the in;:erest of historic preservation. 1 also visi-

ted several other parts o£ the U. S. v;hieh I have not seen before.

As far as my o her activities are cone rned, I still writ 2 and teach. I con-

tributed, with other authors, to Preservation Illinois; A Guide t o State &

Local Resources, dated December 1977 and recently distributed by the Illinois
Department of Conservation, Division of Historic Sites. To those interested
in the subject I would, without a blushs recommend this 290 odd page publica-

tion most highly, for it is generally acknowledged to be about the most com-

prehensive work of its kind currently available—and ail for $6.50—at that

price it's a bargaini Another piiblication, just received, is Capitol Complex
Development , prepared for tne State of Illinois Capital Development Board.

This is the culmination of a consulting involvement I reported in the 1977

Alumni News and -epresents, it is hoped, the definitive work on the develop-
ment of the State Capitcl area and that part of the City of Springfield which
is adjacent or affected. The work is in four volumes, very attractively pro-

duced, and running to a tctal of 271 pages, with photographs and illustra-
tions. It will tell you ail you ever wanted to know about the Capitol A.rea,

and maybe some things you did not^ but it also represents a most useful study

of a topic of which we found there were few, if any, eKamples in the U. S.

The study was undertaken by the Architects for the Capitol Complex Develop-

ment, which included Ferry & Henderson, well-known for their involvement in

taking down and restoring the old State Capitol building in Springfield—an

inspired and monumental task!

Teaching duties included field workshops in the Fall and Spring at Park For-

est South and Tuscola respectively. We completed a three-semester assignment
at the former--a new town—and this semester started what is probably a

three-semester stint at the latter. We have been requested to carry cut all

the studies necessary to produce a comprehensive plan, with all its elements,

together with guide documents for the use of the Planning Commission and the

Board of Zoning Appeals. We were invited by, and are receiving the utmost

cooperation from the Mayor and city officials, and much is being learned by
all of us as we proceed. One notable ospect is that we are attempting to ob-

tain consensus on desired policy both from city officials and from a random
community sample. It will be iiiteresting to see if the final plan derived
from this has a smooth passage when adoption is undertaken! Other courses

include Comparative Historic Freservation: Europe and the U. S. (Fall 1977)

and Graphic Comaunica tion for Planners which attempts to fill in practice-
related gaps in our curriculum (Spring 1978), Next Fall I will be teaching
three courses: the Workshop—again at Tuscola: the Historic Preservation
course (as above); and a CoBparative New Towns: Europe and the U, S. course,

which has not been offered for several semesters.

Involvement in the Improvements Advisory Committee for AJLlerton Park, the

Technical Advisory Committee of the Champaign County Historical Museum, the

Planned Unit Development Committee of the Champaign County RPC, and attending

meetings of the Illinois Historic Sites Advisory Council, have all helped to

keep me busy in my "spare time" and, of course, I still manage to find time
to cook and keep house.. Now and again I manage to gat up to Madison,
Wisconsin, to see my son Adrian, now settled in his new house, the completion
of which keeps him busy (and he promis5es that I will become involved in the

process in the summerl). I was up there in the Spring break, and also managed
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to drive to the Toronto-St . Catharines area (Ontario) to visit friends and

make one or two professional contacts.

Within the Department the tempo is rising, a sure indication that the end of

the semester isn't really that far away. Most of us have made, or are making

plans for summer involvements. I will be going to Britain once again, to

follow up events of interest, and will also visit Greece. 1 may manage to

get over to Holland this time—especially as Al Guttenburg is there—but will

certainly reserve a considerable block of time for discovering new parts of

the U. S. which I have not visited before. A run-down on what I have been up

to will undoubtedly be inflicted upon you in our 1979 edition—so prepare

yourselves! Meanwhile, please drop me a line if you feel in the mood. Rick

Glance, Marvin Tick, Roger Houston (in Glasgow, Scotland where I hope to see

him this summer), Pat Roberts (nee Button) and Vijay Sethi do, among others

—

so why not you? I'll promise to reply. . .in due course. •

William I. Goodman

Professor Goodman taught this year UP 470, "Land Use Planning and Policy Form-

ulation," and UP 382, "Managing Urban Development." He also served as Direc-

tor of the Office of Transportation Research in the Graduate College.

Albert Z. Guttenberg

This has been a unique year for me. Last summer, when I was casting about

for a place to spend my sabbatical, I was unexpectedly offered, for one year,

the Chair in Planological Geodesy at the Delft University of Technology in

Holland. So for the first time in more than thirty years I have been able to

live for an extended period in a country not my own and to encounter its peo-

ple and culture on intimate everyday terms rather than zipping through it as

a tourist. The experience will take me years to digest, so don't expect me
to boil it dowT for you in a few parag' aphs.

I'm here to do research on land use information systems. Seems the same

problem exists here as in the U. S. The technology of information management

has far outstripped careful work in the identification and classification of

the information itself. I was asked to come and help correct the imbalance.

In our collaboration I have learned much from my colleagues here and I be-

lieve that they have learned from me, too.

Needless to say, Mariella is happy to have escaped the worst Illinois winter

in local memory, and I'm thankful for escaping at least some of the rigors of

a change in departmental regime. Funny. When we were contemplating this

move my security-feelings were threatened. Leave the U. S. for a year?! Now

it's the U. S. that's beginning to look like the strange country.

Leonard F. Heumann

Publish or perish year is over. As I write this I have had five journal art-

icles accepted since last year's alumni newsletter. Two others are out being



refereed and several more are in the works. I atn writing this from our sab-
batical home in Birmingliam, England. I and a colleague in the school of so-
cial work received a grant from the Council for European Studies to research
alternatives to long-term care for the aged in the United States, Great
Britain, West Germany and Sweden, The jrant is paying for two years of ex-
ploratory meetings between researchers in medicine, social administration and
planning in the four countries and a portion of my sabbatical leave.

We arrived in Europe on December 30 and will remain in Birmingham until May
14, where I have the loftj' title of Honorary Senior Research Fellow at the
Center for Urban and Regional Studies, University of Birtningham. We will
travel to Scotland in late May and then on to Holland, Denmark j Sweden,
Norway, West Gerraany and Austria until the first of August. I am studying
what the English call sheltered housing for the elderly. It is an alterna-
tive to nursing homes that keep the elderly with functional disabilities in

independent apartments or bungalows v;ith the security of a resident VJarden,

an alarm system and varying degrees of connnunal rooms and communal social or
domestic functions. The benefit of this housing is to provide greater dig-
nity and independence for the resident while saving a great deal of money
when compared to the cost of building and staffing nursing homes. Nursing
homes traditionally are institutional settings vrhich turn the elderly into
dependent cabbages. Elderly nursing home residents in England and the United
States atrophy socially and physically into total dependence on support staff,
often within sis months. In sheltered housing they remain independent and
active and in 80% of the cases they die without ever having to go to a more
dependent setting. It is very exciting and England has more such schemes and
a greater variety than any other country, Rob is assisting with the re-
search. Her nursing skills 'have complemented my architecture and social sur-
vey skills. Aaron and Sarena are attending a Birmingham public school and
loving it.

Andrew M. Isserman

Ellen Jacobsen (MUP '74) and I were married in Oak Park, Illinois, on July
23, 1977. A large DURP contingent was present which has contributed to our
happy memories of the event. Two days after the wedding the movers came and
we left Champaign for Los Angeles, where we are spending the year as visiting
people. Ellen's varied activities as a community economic development plan-
ner and natural childbirth instructor are described in the '74 section. I am
a visiting associate professor in the School of Planning of the University of

Southern California and am teaching my DURP methods courses and a more ad-
vanced doctoral class.

Los Angeles is one fantastic amusement park. We are enjoying life here tre-
mendously, particularly the ethnic restaurants and neighborhoods, the ocean,
and the nearby mountains and deserts. Ellen is involved enthusiastically in
various aspects of the movement to create alternatives to hospital procedures
for childbirth, I have started running again and am doing two to three miles
a day, five days a week, having opted for a moderate distance and, thereby,
hopefully, some consistency. Thus, California appears to have affected us
somewhat, perhaps merely by encouraging latent inclinations.

We have adopted a new family member, Lady Jastaiae, a half shepard, half
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coyote Ben Surrogate. Ben ran off with a female dog on October 3 and has not
checked in yet. I guess this place affected him too, or perhaps he just
wanted to be raarried also. (Let us know if he applies for a job with your
agency .

)

Marriage and research seem to be compatible. I continue to edit the Interna-
tional Regional Science Review , a journal which is published by the Regional
Science Association in cooperation with DURP. The Fall 1977 issue featured
an article by Al Guttenberg on classifying regions. My own research reflects
my areas of interest. I just finished a paper with Karen Majors (MUP '77).
It is entitled "General Revenue Sharing: Federal Incentives to Change Local
Government?" and will appear in the July 1978 JAIP . Other recent papers in-
clude one on sub_ounty population projections (JAIP, July 1977) and two on
economic impact assessrent (JAIP , January 1977, and Environment and Planning ,

September 1977) . Now I am working on papers on the fiscal impact of suburban
land development and on various techniques of regional economic analysis.

In the Fall I shall be teaching 476 at DURP as a workshop style, methods
course. Each student will prepare four reports on an SMSA or county, includ-
ing population and employment projections to the year 2000 and analyses of
recsnt demographic and economic trends. If you would like your county to be
one of those studied, please vnrite to me at DURP.

Best wishes to all our frieds. We look forward to reading about you in the
newsletter. Please keep in touch.

Tschangho John Kim

This year was another happy and busy year for me and my family. My wife
Moonj a finally finished her Ph.D. degree and joined us from New Jersey. The
i^oor two kids now have their mother back.

Besides all offer things that faculty riambers are doing (teaching, article
publication, paper presentation—what else?), I was able to organize a de-
partimental ski ^rip. That was fun! Twelve faculty members and students
want to Devil's head, Wisconsin and we realized once again how flat Illinois
is. This trip not only provided us more time to know and interact with each
other, but also enabled us to suggest one more sentence in our department
brochure; "You can ski here, too,"

Carl V. Patton

This was Gretchen's year for big events. Having hung around the fringes of

academia for a number of years doing free-lance research and x^iting on such
diverse topics as the military and civil service pension systems and chil-
dren's literature, Gretchen decided to move into the world of business. She

took a job at Sears as a computer terminal operator (just the right job for
an English major). After six laonths of burning up the keyboard she was pro-
znted to a new position where she's responsible for tracking down internal
fraud and straightening out error-prone employees.
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Jane and John continue with their music (John violin and Jane piano) and
swimming. John the jock can't wait till baseball season begins, and Jane is

still agitating for a horse.

Since I've been directing the Bureau I'm teaching only one course per semes-
ter. In' the Fall I taught budgeting; in the Spring, research methods. Giv-
ing up ffiy other courses was difficult, like deciding which of your children
to abandon. Anyway, the Bureau has kept me busy—making contacts, writing
proposals, trying to land a research project or two. I've also been trying
to extricate myself from such a heavy involvement with research on pension
policy, but along the way I published two pieces on the topic in The Geron-
tologist , wrote a chapter for The Crisis in Social Security , and presented
papers on the subject at the ACE and AAHE conferences. I also finished a

book on the subject which should be published later this year. I've also
been trying to keep up my research on small towns, neighborhood schools and
evaluation, by presenting papers on each of the subjects. I'll also be chair-
ing a session at the ASPO conference on small town planning.

John A. Quinn

Ptofessor Quinn was promoted this year to Associate Director of the Bureau of

Urban and Regional Planning Research. His duties have been expanded to in-

clude responsibility for the publications program. He also continues to di-
rect the continuing education program which includes four annual conferences
—the Winter Conference, the Basic Community Planning Course, the Institute
on Zoning and Planning, and the Basic Industrial Development Course.

Michael C. Romanes

I am writing this note while literally "on the road." As part of my continu-
ing cooperation with the U. S. Department of Energy, I have been organizing
an international conference on the subject of "Energy and Community Develop-
ment." As a result of this responsibility, I have been traveling often, both
within the U. S. and abroad, in order to coordinate individuals and activi-
ties related to the conference. The meetings will take place in Athens in

mid-July. I hope that some of 3/ou will be there.

My teaching responsibilities have reached a turning point this year. In the

fall I taught U? 171 for the last time. After three years of carrying the

course, I felt that it was time for someone else to take over and offer a

fresh outlook and new ideas for its development. This change has given me a

first class opportunity to develop some new courses in the areas of my pri-
mary interests. For the time being, however, I am spending this extra time
on the preparation of research proposals, and on the supervision of a good
number of student research projects, four of which are at the PhD level. My
own research on the problems of rural transportatioh and on issues of energy
conservation in the land use/transportation sector, have produced some excit-
ing results, and culminated in several publications in professional journals.
I suppose that "keeping busy" is the name of the game. As for the future...
there is no time to think of it. I will tell you more about it next year when
1 will know more about today's future, tomorrow's past. Happy planning to all!
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Paula D. Watson

I have had the hard job this year of succeeding Mary Vance as City Planning
and Landscape Architecture Librarian. I've found the work both challenging
and rewarding. Most of my year has been spent in working to maintain the
high quality of the collection. This job has been made easier by the gener-
ous support to the library of alumni. I have also spent time investigating
the possibilities for more space for the library and am hopeful that some so-
lution to the problem will be found before too long.

The Library continues publication of its new book list. Do write me if you'd
like to be put on the mailing list.

FACULTI EMERITI

Scott Keyes

During the past year I have been getting on-the-job training in historic
preservation as Chairman of the Burnham Athenaeum Committee. The athenaeum
is the old Champaign Public Library building, which was vacated recently when
the library moved to its new home. The goal of the committee is to save the
old building and keep it in public use as a civic and cultural center.

Louis B. Wetmore

In Kansas City at the October 1977 AIP meeting I was delighted to see many
alumni. I enjoyed very much being asked by Mike Brooks to participate in a
panel with four friends of long standing. Two of these (Carl Feiss and Ed
Bacon) were classmates of mine in college and in graduate school.

Over the year it has been a pleasure to hear from alumni and to welcome those
who have stopped by at 309 West Elm.

John Quinn has asked me to chair one of the sessions in a conference to be
held at Allerton Park in April. These opportunities to meet with profession-
als and alumni are occurring at a pace which fits well with my professional
activities at home.

After a year of slow percolation Sue and I have moved into an intensive re-
view of my planning practice and teaching over the years 1937-1976. Each set
of record documents is providing the base for a commentary which has two ob-
jectives. First, the commentary in a chronological order highlights specific
documents and puts them in the context of planning practice. For example,
there is the New York State policy plan of 1926; the 1951 prototype of a CRP
in Providence; and the County Open Space Planning Procedure of 1961.

The other objective of the commentary is to put these planning documents in
context with the art and science of planning. This is to a considerable ex-
tent autobiographical since these are my views and my experience of the evo-
lution of planning practice.
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Last fall I suggested to the Department seminars on three subject areas which
I believe to be useful if not essential components of an educational base for

professional practice of urban and regional planning.

Regional planning . Regional planning provides an opportunity for
looking at the institutional relationships among the three major
governmental levels—city, state, and federal. It also requires
integrated consideration of a broad spectrum of urban and rural is-
sues. Finally, the region is the essential unit for analysis and

policy formulation in resource conservation and in urban growth
management

.

Community development . The neighborhood concept has been central
to the historic concern for housing as expressed in Model Cities or
the contemporary Community Development programs. In 1926 the
neighborhood concept was explicitly physical and social as an orga-
nizing concept. In Model Cities the political role was explicitly
added to the physical and social dimensions.

Art and science in planning. Plans are not ends in themselves but
strategic and/or tactical instruments. Most importantly, they are
instruments for consensus seeking on goals, policies and programs.
Consensus requires wide participation.

In a recent exchange of correspondence my frieitd Stuart Chapin noted that he
will be retiring at the end of this school year and asked the question, "What

takes the place of students as an intellectual stimulus?" As I go back over
these personal files I find that students and colleagues continue to provide
intellectual stimulus through their products and through the memories which
they evoke.

However, the stimulus is in a different direction since I find myself in-

volved in a different kind of intellectual frontier. From an earlier major
emphasis on the resolving of current problems and policy issues through work-
shop projects and seminars, I find the emphasis has shifted to the synthesis
of diverse materials within the three subject areas.

While we are not under any pressures each week over the past three months has

produced additional typed pages for the commentary. The three subjects are
threaded through the organization of my planning practice materials.

We have enjoyed our fireplace during the long cold winter, but now we look
forward to getting abck to the woods, our forty acres in Effingham County.
In the spring we cannot only enjoy the spring flowers but also select the

trees for thinning which will provide us with fireplace wood for next win-
ter.
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The year has nit been a quiet one for PPO. It began with the annual fall pic-
nic. Those of you who have experienced Illinois weather these last two years
will understand the inevitability of rain. Once the semester got going we
sponsored the usual assortment of parties ^ canoe trips and ball games. How-
ever the thrust of oar effort was more serious.

The Department has been experiencing a period of rapid evolution and wa have
sought a role in it. Early in the year Mike announced that he would step down
as Departmental Head. We took the news with great sadness yet realistically
decided to seek a voice in the choice of his replacement. At the same time
the Department formed a curriculxxm review committee on which we gained equal
representation. The committee's final report ably demonstrates the importance
of student input.

On the lighter side x^e instituted a holiday dance appropriately labeled the
Urban Sprawl. It featured the adaptive use of such Christmas carols as "The
Twelve Days of Planning" and "Good Head Mike Brooks .

" Mike got back with his
own versions of "Silent Class, Lazy Class," "0 Little Town of Tolono," and
"Joy to the World, Financial Aid"; while Clyde did "I'm Dreaming They'll Fin-
ish their Thesis." Lock put together an incredible slide show and it was all
topped off with an undergraduate sVit.

During the second semester we joined with the faculty on a committee to study
the Department's methods courses. The committee will continue next year. At
mid-semester elections were held. Kristi Cromwell-Cain became the new SPO
President, Anita Russelmann the graduate representative and Mike Maczka the
undergraduate representative. Under their leadership we will stage the Final
Fling, our graduation ball.

Finally the students who last year so gallantly lost the annual first-year v.

second-year babketbail game repeated ti.air performance this year by losing to
a scrappy group of newcomers.

All in all it has been a fine year. As a student organization x-?e have gained
a realistic role in the Department without sacrificing our valuable social
function.

GRADUATE STUDENT ROSTER

COKER ADEGBORO, 3. A. in Urban Planning^ Shaw University.

TERRY BALL, B,S. in Earch Science and Social Science, Indiana State Universi-
ty; M.S. in Earth Science Education, Indiana State University.

I'fYLES HERMAN, A.B. in Liberal Arts and ScienceSj University of Illinois at

Urbana-Champaign .

S. SRINIVASA BrL\T, 3.Arch., University College of Engineering, Bangalore,
India,
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LINDA BRONSDON, A.B. in Liberal Arts and Sciences, University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign.

WILLIAM CAHILL, B.A. in Economics and Political Science, University of Iowa.

ANN CAMPBELL, M.A. ordinary in Geography, University of Edinburgh.

JOHN CASTILIA, B.A. in Geography, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

MARILYN COHEN, B.A. in History, Pennsylvania State University.

WARREN COOK, B.S. in Urban Studies, Michigan State University.

KRISTI CROMWELL-CAIN, B.A. in Economics, University of Colorado.

GAYLE DAVIDSON, B.S. in Urban Studies, Alabama A & M University.

MARY DEVITT, B.S. in Social Welfare, University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign.

MARY D-IMIT, B.A. in Psychology, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

JOHN FINKE, B.A.U.P. and B.A. in American Studies, University of Washington.

BEVERLY FLEMING, B.A. in Art, Washburn University.

OVIDIO GONZALEZ, INARQ, Institute Politecnico Nacional, Mexico.

NIRANJAN HOSKOTE, B.Arch. , Nagpur University, India; M.Arch., Oklahoma State
University.

AI-LI HWANG, B. of Law, College of Chinese Culture.

ELIZABETH KATSAEOS, B.A. in American Studies, Knox College.

THOMAS KING, B.A. in Biology, Denison University.

MICHAEL MANEY, B.S. in Geography, Illinois State University.

ROGER MARSHALL, A.B. in Sociology, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

MARABETH MARTIN, A.B. in Political Science, University of Missouri.

RICHARD MATTSON, A.B. in History, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

LAURA MERKIN, B.S. in Architecture, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

THERESE MIERSWA, B.A. in Urban and Environmental Studies, Case Western Reserve
University.

BARBARA MOLINA, B.A. in Geography and Sociology, Northeastern Illinois
University.

LOUISE MUNN, B.A. in Psychology, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.
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NAKCY MUWSHAW, A.B. In English, University of Missouri.

CHARLES NEALE, B.A. in Geography, University of Kansas; M.A. in Geography,
University of Cincinnati.

CHARLES NELLANS, B.A. in Psychology, Wichita State University.

MARY NIEBLING, B.A. in Urban Studies, Lawrence University.

DONALD NIEMANN, B.A. in Urban Design, Southern Illinois University at
Carbondale.

GLORIA NORIEGA, B.Arch. , Universidad Iberoamericana, Mexico; MFA, California
Institute of the Arts.

OLAYINKA OLANIPEKUN, B.Arch., University of Oregon.

JOHN PAGE, B.S. in Geography, Illinois State University.

PATRICIA PETRIE, B.A. in Chemistry, Psychology, and Zoology, University of

Colorado.

PETER PEYER, B.S. in Urban Planning, Iowa State University.

DELMER POWELL, B.A. in Sociology and History, Eastern Illinois University.

'rtLLIAM POWERS, B.A. in Political Science, Northern Illinois University.

GREGORY RABB, B.A. in Political Science, Canisius College.

KIRSTEN REEDER, A.B. in Liberal Arts and Sciences, University of Illinois at

Urbana-Champaign,

SUSAN REES, B.A. in Journalism, Marquette University.

ROBBI RICE, B.S. in Housing and Interior Design, University of Arkansas.

ANITA RUSSELMANN, B.A. in Anthropology, Cornell University.

MARY SEMRICK, A.B. in Economics, University of Alabama.

DAVID SIMON, B.A. in Economics, State University of New York at Albany.

ROYA-LEI STANLEY, B.A. in Geography, University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign.

LEO STERK, B.U.P., University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

DAVID STERN, B.A. in Urban Studies, University of Maryland.

DONNA STIMPSON, B.A. in Psychology, Newton College.

SANDALL SUKO, B.A. in Political Science, Central Washington State College.



•28-

RONALD SUNDELL, B.S. in Business Administration, University of Illinois at

Urbana-Champaign.

GREGORY THORNBURY, B.S. in Natural Resources and Environmental Sciences,
Purdue University.

GHOLAMALI TORABY-ZADEH, B.A. in Social Sciences, University of Tehran.

KENNETH WESTLAKE, B.A. in Urban Policy, Michigan. State University.

HERBASUKI WIBOWO, SJT, Institut Teknologi Bandung, Indonesia.

ANTHONY WOOD, A.B. in History, Kenyon College.



UNDERGRA

The past academic year was a very eventful one for the undergraduates of
DURP. Twenty-two seniors, seventeen juniors, and five sophomores enrolled in
the department in August. For the first time, newconiers to the undergraduate
program were required to have junior status or better. Hence, the last four-
year planning majors will soon be graduating. Although there vr&s no official
welcoming prograa, the new undergraduates soon became familiar with 1003,
807, mailboxes, faculty, staff, and students. DURPies withstood UP 171 simu-
lations and UP 271 term projects. Most undergraduates participated with
graduate students in the many and varied 300-level courses. Workshop groups
tackled Tuscola, South Austin, and MTD, As always, Professor Blair's stuffed
course catalogue proved invaluable to registering students. DURP undergradu-
ates can boast of high academic standings and numerous university honors.

This year saw the organization of undergraduates and increased involvement in
SPG. In November, ten undergrads met with SPO President John Finke to dis-
cuss a possible undergraduate planning organisation. Those present decided
instead to participate with graduate students in SPO so as to bolster unity
within the department. As a first effort at participation in SPO, undergrad-
uates presented a skit at the department Christmas party on December 14. Wf»

later contributed questions concerning the bachelor's program to be asked of
the three candidates for department head. In February. Mike Maczka was
elected undergraduate representative to SPO for the academic year 1978-1979;
Mike had been involved in organizing the undergraduates in November. At this
writing, an undergraduate basketball team is preparing for the Battle of
DUSP, and an informal committee is compiling a course description manual to
h-i used by future DURP students.

Though often overlooked, DURP undergrade are involved in riany campus and
civic organizations. DURPies head or actively participate in groups such as
Students for Environmental Concerns, Undergraduate Student A.ssociation,
Sierra Club, Urbana-Champaign Senate, Volunteer Iliini Projects, the newly-
fcrmed Preservation Association—the list is quite extensive.

As the year ends^ seniors look to graduate school or to jobs in the field,
while juniors are frantically searching for siimmer internships. As we go

different directions, x^e can look back on a bir.arre and eventful year to-
gether and can look forx-^ard to using what we have learned both in class and
in our involvement with one another to make a positive contribution to the
planning profession.

liNDSRGRADUATE STUDENT ROSTER

SUSAN BARKULIS, Coral Springs, Florida, Junior,

UUREN BEMINGER, Champaign, Illinois, Junior.
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PANELA BERNAS, Chicago, Illinois, Junior.

CRAIG BURNS, Springfield, Illinois, Senior

AI.BERT DAROSZSUSKI, Chicago, Illinois, Senior

JUDITH DEVITT, Chicago, Illinois, Senior

CARLOS DONALDSON, Urbana, Illinois, Senior.

MICHAEL DOYLE, Chicago, Illinois, Senior.

JEFF DRUMTRA, Glen Ellyn, Illinois, Senior.

ADRIAN GARCIA, Chicago, Illinois, Junior

>

T4ARLA GOLDSMITH, Skokie, Illinois, Junior.

JOHN GROVES, Westchester, Illinois, Senior.

NANCY GUNDERSON, Peoria, Illinois, Junior.

THOMAS HAYES, Rockford, Illinois » Senior

MAUREEN HIGGINS, Chicago, Illinois, Senior

GREGORY HILL, Glen Ellyn, Illinois, Senior
;

TERRENCE HOFF>L^% Woodridge, Illinois, Junior.

HAROLD JENKINS, Chicago, Illinois, Senior.

ELIZABETH JOHNSON, Clarendon Hills, Illinois, Senior,

DANIEL KENZIE, Homewood, Illinois, Sophomore.

AVON KILLION, Urbana, Illinois, Senior.

KEITH LARSON, Hinsdale, Illinois, Junior.

ROBERT MABLEY, Glenview, Illinois, Senior.

MICHAEL MACZKA, Chicago, Illinois, Junior.

DAVID MATHEWSON, Joliet, Illinois, Junior.

PAUL MILLER, Waukegan, Illinois, Senior.

DENISE RENCHER, East St. Louis, Illinois, Senior.

JON RODGERS, Terceria, Azores, Senior.

LAURIE SCOTT, Mahomet, Illinois, Junior.
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DAVID SELLERS, Chicago, Illinois, Senior.

AKINDELE SIYANBADE, Lagos, Nigeria, Sophomore.

ANTHONY SMANIOTTO, Tinley Park, Illinois, Junior.

BRUCE STOFFEL, Belleville, Illinois, Junior.

PATRICE TRACY, Park Ridge, Illinois, Junior.

GINA TRIMARCO, Park Ridge, Illinois, Junior.

WALTER TROMPKA, Chicago, Illinois, Junior.

DAVID TUCKER, Lincolnwood, Illinois, Senior.

MINDY TURBOV, Skokie, Illinois, Senior.

SCOTT WALTHIUS, Hinsdale, Illinois, Senior.

SCOTT ZIEGLER, South Elgin, Illinois, Junior.

Award s

The faculty elected three students to receive awards this year. THOMAS M.

HAYES and ANTHONY C. WOOD received respectively the undergraduate and gradu-
ate American Institute of Planners Student of the Year Awards . These awards
are presented annually to that member of both graduating classes (BAUP and

MUP) who, in the opinion of the faculty, has attained the highest level of

academic achievement. The Karl Baptiste Lohmann Award ,
given to the graduat-

ing senior who has demonstrated the greatest professional promise as an urban
planner, was presented to SCOTT P. WALTHIUS.
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ALUMN

ARKANSAS (7) CAL1FDRNI.\ (cont.) CALIFORNIA (cont.)

J. Ault '51 J. Boc-kwalter '69 S. Perlamn '68

J. Conner '65 D. Clement ' 71 w. Powers ' 62

P. Davis '66 W. Coibion '47 T. Priestley '69

J. Rice '76 R. Coleman '48 R, Redell ' 34

C. Smart '60 R. Sdminster '77 G. Robbins '71

C. Tompkins '58 F. Ell^ls '62 M. Schmitt '55

C. Widen '72 S. Grossman '77 A. Spencer '44

C. Hamilton '49 A. Stout '61

ALABAMA (2) P. Kolley ' 67 D. Stuart ' 65

F. Nichols '67 E. Jacobsen ' 74 K. Sulzer '62

F. Smith '78 R. Kato ' 63 P. Watt '49

E. Kreine.s ' 60 J

.

Wiggins '72

ALASKA (1) P. Leinberger '71 E. Williams ' 63
P. Davis '66 E, Lester '63

L. Lew '76 COLORADO (15)

ARIZONA (4) D. McCullough ' 60 C. Brinlcman '61

J. Beatty '40 D, Macris '58 J. Durham '75

J. Liberty '74 P, Maines '73 R. Giltner '58

J. Mee '70 B. Meays ' 58 S. Gordon '75

W- Mee '70 L = Moore '62 D, Howell '71

E. Moses '51 S. Hiiddleston '37

CALIFORNIA (37) M. Nicholas ' 69 L. Kocian '67

M. Blair '72 C. Nielsen '75 W. Lamont ' 59

W. Bobotek '57 n

.

Oneal '26 M. McDonough '76

-35-
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CQLORADO (cont.)

R. O'Donnell '30

J. Ringe '60

M. Ruppeck '70

J. Spore '69

P. Tessar '74

J. Urbonas '69

CONNECTICUT (6)

GEORGIA (cont.)

F, Robinson '36

HAWAII (4)

W. Ghee ' '71
'

S. Fuke '71

G

,

Koyama ' 7 5

R. Roth '60

R. Cox '59 ILLINOIS (166)
W. Donohue ' 69 J. Abel '59

L. Hoefer '76 R. Ahlberg '77

A. Johanson '69 F. Albert '64

V. Musto '77 S. Allwood '75

M. Schneidermeyei' '69 J. Anderson '72

P. Asabere '77

DISTRICT OF COLUl-IBIA (13) G. Bagby ' 64

L. Eolan ' 67 J. Bale '68

J. Fondersmith ' 63 D. Bammi ' 7

1

V. George ' 61 R. Hasten '60

L. Harriss '31 F. Beal ' 68

J. Hock ' 68 A. Bell '75

J. Hough ' 7A L. Bender '67

W. Lienesch '72 T, BerkhoviC '72

R. Mattheis '57 D. Bertram ' 78

J. Pickard ' 69 R. Bodnar '66

D. Porter '60 L. Bozinovich '76

D. Scherer '48 D. Brett '72

B. Simon '77 L. Brown '77

J. Wise '59 T. Brown '72

B. Bruninga '76

FLORIDA (13) T = Buckley '

57

M. Boaz '77 A. Burch ' 69

R. Flatley '7.1 G„ Burridge '48

Harwood ' 71 B. Cantrell '75

S. Johnson ' 68 S. Canzoneri '76

Juengling ' 66 D. Carmody *77

D. Kotulla '68 J. Carpenter '71

S. LaPlant '74 A. Chidichimo '63

E. Leuchs '72 Q. Chinn '76

P. Levin '75 S. Clark '73

G

.

Lewis ' 65 T Coleman ' 76

A. Titsworth '72 T. Cou.nihan '70

R. Wack '72 C, Cumby '74

S. Wilson '70 w. Dean '35

L. Debb ' 77

GEORGIA (8) D. DeBelle '76

E, Adams .

'63 J

.

DiBilt '71

G. Aguar ' 50 A. Dinatale '76

Bresler '65 H. Dirks ' 59

T. Ficht '59 J, Doolen '58

1^. Holland '72

P. Kelman '71

?. Nichols '67

D. Dougan '75

A. Duker '72

T. Dyke '56

ILLINOIS (cont.)

N. Edidin '77

G. Eicher '59

C. Farmer '73

D. Ferrone '38

C. Floore '74

J. Frank '76

E. Freund '63

A. Gassman '63

A. Gedwill '75

R. Gennaro *77

D. Gerard '75

P. Glithero '75

L. Goeddel '76

E. Goldfarb '74

J. Grimes '71

G. Groner '78

S. Guderley '75

S. Hall '61

P. Hallock '77

T. Hansen '74

J, Hatmaker '78

M. Hatmaker '77

G. Hay '76

J. Heck '76

B. Hershberger '75

C. Hill '75

S. Holland '69

D. Holt '74

D. Houston '70

L. Howard '72

K. Ingrish '76

K. Johnson '73

M. Johnson '74

W. Jones '70

L, Justice '75

B. Katz '70

N. Katz '75

F. Kazlo '51

M. Klein '77

T, Koenig '77

F. Kraft '28

N. Kron '75

K. Kurtz '77

D. Lager '72

B. Lane '74

D. Lauber '72

W. Lenski '77

M< Levenshon '77

G. Lindsey '77

W. Luthi '76

L. Lyons '77

K. McCabe '75

G. McDaniel '77



-37-

ILLINOIS (cont.)
'77B

.

McKown "

/

K. Majors '77

R. Mariner '68

T. Mazzetta
R. Mendelson '66

S. Michie '78

A. Moore '68

R. Naphin '74

P. Nardi '66

G. Natarus '75

D. Neville '60

T. Nurse '59

R. Ontiveros '75

J. Page '77

G. Papke '75

S. Park '73

R. Parkin '76

C. Patton '69

T. Payne '73

D. Pescitelli '74

J. Pettigrew '60

G. Piernas '73

L. Pollock '68

J. Powers '71

G. Pratt '74

P. Pulliam '47

J. Putman '76

C. Rampke '76

E. Regnier '77

R. Richter '62

L. Rocker '78

D. Rogier '57

B. Rogal '72

D. Rottman '7x

C. Scheck '65

B. Schleicher '75

J. Schrader '60

M. Schubert '75

L. Seermon '74

M Singh '72

J. Smith '70

M. Smith '65

S. Sperotto '77

L. Starrick '72

L. Sterk '77

R. Stern. '72

S. Sternberg '75

J. Strong '73

M. Swislow '78

T. Sullivan '68

C. Szerszen '71

A. Tanner '75

3. Taylor '52

ILLINOIS (cont.)
Y. Taylor '76

R. Teska '61

J. Tock '75

R. Unwin '^3

R. Van Treeck '57

R. Verburg '76

B. Walden '77

R. Walker '77

W. Weatharspoon '73

S. Weeks '74

L. Wilbrandt '74

M. Winter '77

B. Wong '71

G. Wood ^'75

W. Wright '77

A. Zanello '74 '

M. Zsisel '77

INDIANA (15)

D. Behr '77

V. Bernardin '75

D. Carley '70

M. Carroll '68

W. Depew '50

C. Durko '78

C. Freebairn '74

R. Huff '48

D. Isley '76-

W, Neal '73

S. Reller '71

R. Robling '71
''

D. Rogier '57

'49

T Stafford '73

F. Vogslsgai.g
'

IOWA (3)

W. laatt '5

D. Lewis '

7

5

D. Zieiinski.
'7

KAISSAS (3)

J. Babbitt '73

R. Nanetti '70

S. Speise ' 75

KENTUCKY (5)

C. Berg ' 29
T. Foegier '76

M. Lambert '70

W. Singer ' 73

E. Wotnack ' 65

LOUISIANA (1)
H. Haar '64

MARYLAND (14)
G. 'Palazzo '68

K. Galloway '68

R. Gucker '55

L. Kolste '65

T. Krawczel '75

B. Linsenmeyer '75

W. Monk '75

R. Nixon '77

E. Paull '73

E. Pigo '71

R. Puzio '65

D. Stefen '74

B. Wallace '71

J. Wood '48

MASSACHUSETTS (5) -. .-

S. Ericsson '76
:

F. Lucibella '75

T. McVeigh '70

Y. Phillips '69

A. Schmidt '63

MICHIGAN (7)

D. Bailey '63

J. Chase '75

J. Harris '69

R. Mills '40

M. Turner '71

K, N. Yonkers '74

K. S. Yonkers '74

MINNESOTA (11)
R". Chelseth '73

C. Dale '56

M. Durward '74

R. Einsweiler '58

M. Farrell '76

G. Isberg '66

R. Kaliszewski '61

R. Loraas '67

C. Schenk '63

V. Sethi '75

E. Turner '76

MISSISS IPPI (4)

F. Cooper '73

D. Irvin '54

L. Kotecki '67

B. Rhodes '75
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MISSOURI (16)
D. Bush '22

T. Carpenter '75

R. Goetaz '47

V. Harris '67

P. Knupp '76

M. Leitner '69

E. Lovelace '35

R. Mreen '76

R. Mendelson '66

S. Paull '77

M. Pomeroy '72

C. Reed '59

A. Richter '63

F. Ruder '56

R. Simonds '57

T. Wilding '62

NEBRASKA (4)

D. Brogden '41

G. Scholz '71

K. Sullivan '74

T. Young '73

NEW HAMPSHIRE (4)

R. Begg '77

J. McLaughlin '68

J . Minnoch ' 57

G. Olson '67

NEW JERSEY (5)

W. Allen '71

A. Dresdner '56

T. Moore '51

L. Strassler '48

J. Sully '72

NEW MEXICO (1)

P. Maynard '76

NSW YORK (15)

S. Barclay '78

C. Brown '60

E. Davidson '68

K. Heron '74

K. Kitney '70

A. Lillyquist '70

J . Luensman ' 54
J. Malinowski '76

L. Parnes '69

D. Porter '69

R. Preissner '69

a. Roaks '70

S. Stephens '75

NEW YORK (cent.)
C. Stone '71

N. Warren '74

NORTH CAROLINA (5)

D. Anderson *66

J. Bauer '73

R. Hauersperger '62

A. Holdredge '73

C. Strassenburg '63

OHIO (14)

D. Berger '70

P. Boyle '55

J. Entress *70

S. Gresham '74

P. Koran '67

R. Myers '68

I. Pour '75

S. Pour '74

R. Robinson '63

E. Rodgers '70

D. Smith '74

K. Stabler '77

J. Tiedt '74

S. Wald '73

OKLAHOMA (1)

S. Parsons '74

OREGON (2)

M. Leonard '75

K. Walker '73

PENNSYLVANIA (12)

M. D'Allessio '60

E. Geubtner '66

M. Gilchrist '66

A. Glance '73

D. Kess '76

R. Hormeli '73

D. Laird '61

J. McLaughlin '68

B. Malik '64

R. Suddleson '63

R. Walker '73

J. Ward '73

SOUTH CAROLINA (4)

M. Berkesch '74

T. Berkesch '74

R. Fallon '76

R. Goble '71

SOUTH DAKOTA (1)

C. Sands '68

TSN??ESSEE (9)

G. Byrne '72

C. Floyd '72

P. Harris '64

H. Hatcher '65

J. Moeller '66

An Moore '71

D. Moore '49

J. Scheibe '65

R. Weaver '66

TEXAS (10)

L. Borker '76

R. Eliifrlt '32

E. Goetsch '50

M. Langford '74

C. Lin '78

H. Miura '59

A. Moeller '75

E, Proctor '35

S. Suessenbach '72

C. Trost '48

VIRGINIA (14)

R. Arms '50

C. Benjamin '73

W. Brown '69

K. Curtis '71

S. Dice '69

G. Dunkle '37

W. Issel '64

R. Jentsch '60

T. Johnson '72

M. Levy '68

K. Messenger '72

W. Milliner '59

W. Reed '61

D. Scherer '48

WASHINGTON (13)

R. Daniel '69

W. Eckel '74

P. Getzel '73

R. Gillespie '76

R. Hooper '72

S. Johnson '68

B. Kahn '77

A. McClish '47

E. McGuire '75

S. McGuire '75

K. Robinson '73
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WASHINGTON (cont.)

N. Silberg '72

L. Wildman '72

WEST VIRGINIA (2)

R. Beckett '71

R. Zyskowski '70

WISCONSIN (17)

A. Bareta '65

J. Canestaro '73

R. Coe '72

A. Freund '72

E. Gegan ' 61

R. Habben ' 59

A. Harris '76

L. Homuth ' 70

E. Hopkins ' 61

R, Hopkins '75

B. Kriviskey ' 67

W. Nelson '48

D. Rosenbrook '67

K. Schellie '30

C. Tabaka '51

R. Youngman ' 69

M. Zalecki *68

CANADA (4)

M. Dake '59

G. Freesman '71

N. Hason '7-

C. Simon '65

ISRAEL (1)

D. Fresko '70

LIBYA (1)

G. Mandalia '57

MALAYSIA (1)

Annuar ' 76

PAKISTAN (2)

A. Rahiaaan '61

H, Zaidi '77

REPUBLIC OF CHINA (1)

Y. Sun '74

SCOTLAND (1)

R. Houston '74

STODEN CD
H. Brjornnson '74

TOST GERMANY (1)

R. Loch '69

ECUADOR (1)

L. Moriera-Pareja '76

EGYPT (2)

M. Ghareb
A. Saber

'71

•58

ENGLAND (4)

M. Miller '70

A. Muscovil:ch 68

P. Roberts '68

A. Smith '68

INDIA ('4)

D

.

Aichbhaumik
G. Kanhere '63

G. Mandalia '57

H. Mewada '50

'60





THE ALU

1922
.

DONALD W. BUSH ('22 BSLA)

9743 Hudson
Rock Hill, MO 63119

T926
CLAIRE ELMO ONEAL - ('26 BSLA)

Office: Consultant
Avco Community Developers, Inc.

16770 West Bernardo Drive
San Diego, CA 92127

Home: 16472 Felice Drive
San Diego, CA 92128

Wife - Virginia, Class of '25, good

healthj son - Robert, plastic sur-

geon, Ann Arbor, Michigan; grand-

daughter - Lisa, Smith College;

grandson - Michael, senior high
school.

KENNETH LAWRENCE SCHELLIE ('30 BSLA)
P. 0. Box 163
Phelps, WI 54554

1931
LYM MERRIAM HARRISS ('31 BSLA)
4831 Sedgwick Street, NW
Washington, DC 20016

These days we're spending winters on

Spain's Costa del Sol, doing some
sketching and occasional lecturing.

Great area for watercolorsi

RALPH S. ELLIFRIT ('32 BSLA)'

5305 Pine Forest Road
Houston, TX 77027

1928
FRED WILLIAM KRAFT ('2&~-BSLA)

Home: 1238 Gleudenning Road
Wilmette, IL 60091

RICHAPJ) GEORGE REDELL C'34 BFALA)

3949 Rambla Orienta
Kalibu, CA 90265

1929
CARL BERG ('29 BSLA)
2235 Millvale Road
Louisville, Kentucky 40205

19
VflLLIAM ALFRED DEAN ('35 BFALA)

1512 Tyrell Avenue
Park Ridge, IL 60068

30
CHARLES HANSEN ('30 BSALA)

Address Unknown

ELDRIDGE B. LOVELACE ('35 BFALA)

Office: Senior Partner
Harland Bartholomew & Associates
165 North Meramec Avenue
St, Louis, MO 63105

Home: 5 Brookside Lane
St. Louis, MO 63124

-41-
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EDWARD W. PROCTOR ('35 BFALA)

Office: Proctor Bowers & Assoc.

2731 Lemmon Avenue East

Dallas, TX 75204

936
FREDERIC MC GEORGE ROBINSON ('36

BFALA)
Office: Partner
Karland Bartholomew
1401 West Paces Ferry Rd., Suite 216D

Atlanta, GA 30327

Home: 509 Bouldercrest Drive
Marietta, GA 30064

ROBERT MERRILL O'DONNELL ('38 BFALA)
Office: President
Harman, O'Donnell, Henninger &

Assoc. Inc.

2727 East Second Avenue
Denver, CO 80206

1940
JOHN W. BEATTY ('40 BFALA)
Home: 4631 East Mulberry Drive
Phoenix, AZ 85018

Retired on January 6, 1978 after
serving as Planning Director for the

City of Phoenix for the past 27 1/2

years.

1937
GLENN MORRIS DUNKLE ('37 BSLA)

Office: Department of Planning and

Community Development
217 Governor Street
Richmond, VA 23219

Home: 7616 Cherokee Road

Richmond, VA 23225

RAYMOND W. MILLS ('40 BFALA)

Office: Raymond W. Mills and Asso-

ciates
325 East Main Street
Midland, MI 48640

Home: 3904 Robin Hood Terrace
Midland, MI 48640

SAM LESLIE HUDDLESTON ('37 BFALA)

Office: Principal
Sam L. Huddleston & Assoc.

231 Detroit
Denver, CO 80206

Home: 2395 South Josephine Street

Denver, CO 80210

1938
DANIEL JOSEPH FERRONE ('38 BSLA)

Office: Director - Planning and De-

velopment
Cook County
118 North Clark Street, Room 824

Chicago, IL 60602

DOUGLAS E. EROGDEN ('41 BFALA)

Officer City Planning Commission
555 South Tenth Street
Lincoln, NE 68508

HELEN ELIZABETH GAWAIN C'41 BFALA)

Address Unknown

ARTHUR LLOYD SPENCER ('44 BFALA)

666 Sutter Street, #74

Yuba City, CA 95991
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1947
WILLIAM HAMPTON COIBIQN ('47 BFALA)

Office: Vice-President, Director for
Planning

Leo A. Daly Company
45 Maiden Lane
San Francisco, CA 94108

Home: 818 Barneson
San Mateo, CA S4402

HERl^UgN. gMNGIS WAGNER ('47 BFALA)
Address Unknown

1948
GEORGE S. BURRIDGE ('48 BFALA)
Office: Burridge Associates
54 East Erie Street
Chicago, IL 60611

ROBERT E. GQETZ ('47 BFALA)

& Assoc,Office: Robert E. Qoetz
Landscape Architects and Land Plan-

ners
34 North Gore
St. Louis, MO 63119

Home: 909 South Gore
St. Louis, MO 63119

ARTHUR L. MC CLISH ('47 BFALA)
Office: U. S. Army Corps of Engi-
neers

P. 0. Box C 3755
Seattle, WA 98124

Home: 5530 194th Avenue, SE

Issaquah, WA 98027

RICHAPJD H. COLEMAN ('48 BFALA)
328 36th Avenue
San Mateo, CA 94403

ROBERT LOUIS HUI^F ('48 BFALA)
Office: Robert L. Huff & Assoc.
402 Lafayette Building
South Bend, IN 46601

Hornet 838 Park Avenue
South Bend, IK 46616

mLLim L. NELSON ('48 BFALA)

Office: President
Nelson & Associates, Inc.

1733 North Farwell Avenue
Milwaukee, WI 53202

PAUL E. PULLIAH ('47 BFA)

•

Office: Registered Architect
DeWitt-Amdal & Assoc.
263 South Park
Decatur, IL 62523

Home: 91 Ridgeway Drive
Decatur, IL 62521

Have 25 year association with DA & A
in Decatur and work continues to be
Project Architect with some site de-
velopment and some planting plans

—

but main effort has been in architec-
tural work rather than landscape work
as we were trained in 1940 period.

DALE R. SCHERER ('47 BFALA, '48

MSCP)
Office: Environmental Resource Ana-

lyst
U, S. Department of Interior/Bureau

of Land Management
18th and "C" Streets, NW
Washington, DC 20240

Home: 6424 Julian Screet
Springfield, VA 22150

The 1977 Al-umni News is the best

ever. 1 remember (and still have)

the first issue! What a tremendous
change, I really can conceive how
archaic I've become when I read how
both LA & CP have changed since
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1948—it's almost like reading a sci-
ence fiction story» Keep up the good
work.

A suggestion—vhile the Departments
of LA & CP don.*£ have formalised
"class reunions," would it be possi-
ble to maybe set up something? It
would be a useful experience for the
young la's and plamiers to meet face-
to-face vjith us old moss backs and an
eye opener for us!

May will see the last of my brood (^^

boys, 1 girl) completij-g their BS

—

feel that this i - a real accomplish-
ment. In addition, the 3 boys are
now in grad school— 2 getting their
MBA from U of Texas & one his MS in
Agronomy from VPI. No grandchildren
or even daughters/sons-in law; appar-
ently the children feel that they
should first complete their education
before tackling the problems (and

joys) of married life. If they don't
hurry, Marietta & I will be too old
to enjoy the grandchildren. Only re-
gret I have is that none of our chil-
dren went into either LA or planning
—seems as if they are more respon-
sive to computers, food productions
and industrial design—wells one
can't have everything. We have more
than our share of wonderful children.
While I read and hear that the doom-
sayers cry, moan, and wring their
hands about the "future" of this pla-
net, my children and I believe that
the "best is yet to come" and I wish
I were 30 years younger. The coming
challenge holds such wonderful oppor-
tunities for all of us.

CHASLES MARVIN TROST ('48 MSCP)
Home: 4216 Riley
Houston, TX 77005

JilCK H. WOOD ('48 BFALA)
Home: 5435 Alta Vista Road
Bethesda, MD 20014

HOWARD W. BORCHARDT ('49 MSCP)
Address Unknown

CALVIN S. HAMILTON ('49 BFALA)
Office: Director of Planning
City Hall - 200 Spring Street
Los Angeles s CA 90012

Home: 6298 Worner Drive
Los Angeles, CA 90048

Glenda & I have between us seven
kids; three are married, one in col-
lege, and three teenagers still at
home. (I was remarried almost three
years ago to Glenda Chopelle.) We
backpack in the Sierras, ski, sail
our catamaran, swim in our pool, and
play tennis several times a week.
Ws love Los Angtles. I am involved
in preliminary engineering design &

EIR/EIS for the GBD people mover;
location, design & EIR/EIS & citizen
participation for the 15 mile rapid
transit starter line; building de-
velopments are way up. We handled
almost 10,000 through our office
last year. Still fun and exciting!

LOUIS STRASSLER ("47 BS DSSW, '48

MSCP)
Office: Passaic Redevelopment Agency
657 Main Avenue, Room 414
^assaic, NJ 07055

DANIEL WARREN MOORE ('49 BFALA)

Office; Vice-President
William S. Pollard Consultants
60 North Third
Memphis, TN 38103
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YU-LING SHEN ('49 MSGP)
Address Unknown

FERDINAM) ROSS VOGELGESANG ('49

;'^BFALA)
Office: Dlreclffr of Pianning-and

Zoning
Department of Metropolitan Develop-

ment
2021 City-County Building
Indianapolis, IN 46204

PAUL C. WATT ( ' 49 BFALA)

Office: Metropolitan Transportation
Commission

Hotarl^^HQlaremont

Berkeley, CA 94705

Home: 80 Rolling Green Way
Pleasant Hill, CA 94523

RICHARD E. ASy^ ('50 MSCP)
Office: Urban Planner
Box 1242
Arlington, VA 22210

Home: 4253 25th Street, N
Arlington, VA 22207

WAY>TE CALVERT DEPEW. JR. ('49

.33 DSSW, 'SO, MSCP)
Office? x\ssistant Administrator
Department of Metropolitan Develop-

laent

City-County Building
Indianapolis, IN 40204

EAPL CHARLES GOBTSCH ('49 BS DSSWV,
'50 MSCP)-..-

Offics: Planf>ing Department
P. 0. Box 9277
Corpus Christi, TX 78408

CHARLES E. AGUAR <'49 BFALA, '50

MSCP)
Office: Associate Professor
University of Georgia
School of Environmental Design
Athens, GA 30^02

Home: 125 Dogwood Lana
Athens, GA 30606

Back to a full-time teaching schedule
after a summer rest forced by the
miracle of open heart surgery and
five by-passes. New plmnbing is

working fine! Updating my notes for
12th teaching of Professional Prac-
tice course and would like to ex-
change ideas, syllabus materials,
etc. with other instructors teaching

'

office management or professional
practice for planners or environsen-
tal designers. (Msybe a book in it?)

HARGOyiND K. BfflADA ('50 MSCP)

Officer Chief Town P'laaner and

Architactural Advisof .;. .-

Capital Project
Gandhinagar (Gujrat)

JOHK ¥ . AULX ('51 MSCP)

Consultant- "-'•'.;

B, 0. Box 562 "

•

' •

Bentonviilei: M 727.12

FRED Bm?:£ KAZLO ('49 BS DSSWV, '51

MSCF) "
.. .;

6325 North Osceola.
Chicagc, IL: 80631
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WILLIAM R. KLATT ('51 BFALA)
Office: Vice President
Stanley Consultants
Muscatine, lA 52761

Home: R. R. 1, Box 28A
Moscow, lA 52760

Worked with Vern George in the early
summer on air force base re-use in
Michigan's UP—just returned from
eastern Saudi Arabia—plus some in-
teresting work in Decatur, Illinois t

southern Georgia—also working on
BSFW plan for the Mississippi River
wildlife refuges.

THOMAS E. MOORE ('50 BFALA, '51 MSCP)
City Planning Consultant
246 Mulberry Place
Ridgewood, NJ 07450

EDWIN JAMES MOSES ('51 MSCP)
P. 0. Box 99300
San Diego, CA 92109

Changed jobs after 16 years with
Springf ield-Sangamon County. Now
with a consulting firm—planning and
landscape major responsibility.

1953
ALEXANDER R. NOWICKI. JR. ('53 MSCP)
Address Unknown

1954

DEAN ALLEN DAVIS ('54 MSCP)
Address Unknown

DONALD L. IRVIN ('54 BSCP)
Office: City Planning Director
Jackson City Planning Board
P. 0. Box 22568
Jackson, MS 39205

CARROLL M. TABAKA ('51 BFALA)
Office: Director of Land Use Plan-

ning
Dane County Regional Planning Commis-

sion
City-County Building, Room 312
Madison, WI 53709

Home: 1110 Gilbert Road
Madison, WI 53711

1952
BRADLEY BENNETT TAYLOR ('51 BS DSSWV,

'52 BSLA)
Office: Planner
Greene & Elliott Ltd.
1819 Stevenson Drive
Springfield, IL 62703

Home: 2208 Wiggins Avenue
Springfield, IL 62703

JOHN ROBERT LUENSMAN ('54 BSLO,
BFALA)

Office: Director
Chautauqua County Department of
Planning and Development

Courthouse
Mayville, NY 14757

1955
PHILIP N. BOYLE ('55 BFALA, BSLO)
140 Chippewa Drive
Lancaster, OH 53130

RICHARD A. GUCKER ('51 BFALA, '55

MSCP)
Office: Director, Regional and Lo-

cal Planning
Department of State Planning
301 West Preston Street
Baltimore, MD 21201
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Home: 1743 Long Green Drive
Annapolis, MD 21401

Find working with local government to

be a continual challenge. We operate

seven field offices but have few job

vacancies. Reg Nixon is the most re-

cent mini to Join the dept. Have

remained active In the Army Reserves;

graduated from the Army War College

in 1977 and also command a reception
station.

Our oldest son graduated from VPI and

is now farming at Cisco, Illinois.

MIRIAM WHITE SCHKITT ('47 BS DSSWV,
'55 MSCP)

Consultant
1515 Oak Street, #36
South Pasadena, CA 91030

ALLEN JAY DRESDNER ('56 BSCP)
Office: Dames & Moore
6 Commerce Drive
Cranford, NJ 07016

THO^CPSON A. DYKE ('56 BSCP)

Office: Associate Partner
Harland Bartholomew & Associates
899 Skokie Boulevard
Northbrook, IL 60062

FRANK KEm^iETH RUDER ('56 BFALA)

Office: Vice-President, Director of

Planning
Urban Progranming Corporation
1921 South Brentwood Boulevard
St. Louis, MO 63144

Home: 7418 Grant Village Drive

St. Louis, MO 63123

1956
JULIUS NELSON ASH ('56 BSCP)

Address Unknown

ROBERT LOU COX ('56 BS DSSWV)
Home: 23 Birch Drive
Branford, CT 06405

WALTER BOBOTEK ('57 MSCP)

Office: Comniunity Development Di-

rector
1700 West 162nd Street
Gardena, CA 90247

CARL R. DALE ('56 BS DSSWV)

Office: President
Design Planning Assoc. Inc.

1865 Woodlane Drive, Suite 15

Woodbury, MN 55119

Home: 7165 Windgate Road
Woodbury, MN 55119

THPMAS_J_. BUCKLEY ('57 BSCP)

Office: President
Carl L. Gardner St Assoc. Inc.

73 West Mor.roe Street

Chicago, II 60603

Home: 916 Castiewood Terrace

Chicago, IL 60640

TED MARCUS DAMRON ('56 BFALA)
Address Unknown

GOPOLDAS. K. MANDALIA ('57 MSCP)

Office: Professor of Architecture

and Urban Planning
Department of Architecture and Urban

Planning
University of Tripoli, P. Box 1098

Tripoli, Libya
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RQBERT F. MATTHEIS ('57 BSCP)
Office: Acting Chief, Special Pro-

jects Branch
Office of Space Planning and Manage-
ment

Public Buildings Service, GSA
19th and E Streets, NW
Washington, DC 20405

Home: 11115. Saffold Way
Reston, VA '22090

JAMES E. MINNOCH ('57 MSCP)
Office: Director
Office of Comprehensive Planning
State Capitol
Concord, NH 03301

Home: 1354 Hall Street
Manchester, NH 03104

DAVID ALLAN ROGIER ('57 BFALA)
Office: Director of Planning
Bazzell-Phillips & Assoc. Inc.
1305 South Mattis Avenue
Champaign, IL 61820

ROBERT C. SIMONDS ('57 BSCP)
Office: Executive Director
Mid-Missouri Council of Governments
830 East High Street
Jefferson City, MO 65101

Home: 1807 Hayselton Drive
Jefferson City, MO 65101

ROBERT J, VAN TREECK ('57 BSCP)
VanTreeck & Associates,Office:

521 South LaGrange Road
LaGrange, IL 60525

Home: 531 South Catherine Avenue
LaGrange, IL 60525

Inc.

JOHN GILBERT DOOLEN ('58 BSCP)
Office: Department of Development

and Planning
1006 City Hall
Chicago, IL 60602

ROBERT C. EINSWEILER ('58 MSCP)
Office: Planning Consultant
7101 York Avenue South
Minneapolis, MN 55435

Home: 1226 West Minnehaha Parkway
Minneapolis, IW 55419

Significant work continues to be
with federal agencies related to
legislation or program operation.
Have started overseas work in India
for the World Bank. Part time
teaching at the University of Minne-
sota acquiring new dimensions as we
plan for the newly-endowed Hubert H.

Humphrey Institute of Public Af-
fairs. University and NSF-funded
research in Development Management
Systems is providing interesting new
learning from co-v7orkers in law and
public administration.

ROBERT E. GILTNER ('54 BFALA, '58

MSCP)
Office; Director of Planning
THK Assocs.
1601 Emerson
Denver, CO 80218

Home: 4550 West Iliff
Denver, CO 80219

Left as Director of Planning for

City & County of Denver in 1971 to

join 3 small, multidisciplinary,
private planning and landscape arch-

itecture firm. Denver is rapidly
becoming the energy headquarters of

the Rocky Mountain Region. Much of

our work is related to this growth.
We are involved in Environmental Im-

pact Statements, planning for land
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development, park and open space

planning, land use regulation, and

landscape architecture. We are work-
ing in Colorado and surrounding
states. Some :iine left over to enjoy
the mountains, the Denver Nuggets and
the Denver Broncos.

ABDELAZIZ MOHAMD SABER ('58 MSCP)
c/o Mr. Fathl El-Kabbani
9 Galis Street
Alexandria, Egypt

JOI-IK H. SLIMAK ('58 BSCP)
Address Unknown

DEAN LOUIS MAORIS ('58 MSCP)

Office: Associate Executive Director
Association of Bay Area Governments
Claremont Hotel
Berkeley, CA 94~05

Home: 45 Wildomar Avenue
Mil Valley, CA 94941 .

^•

In January 1978, the Association of

Bay Area Governments (ABAG) published
an Environmental Management Plan,
probably the first such plan for a

major metropolitan area. The plan
includes water quality, sir quality,
and solid waste disposal. It has
been prepared to meet the bay area's
responsibilities under Section 208 of

the Federal Water Pollution Act, the
Clean Air Act and State Solid Waste
requirements.

Marjorie Macris, now Assistant Direc-
tor, Marin County Planning Depart-
ment, has recently been elected sec-
ond vice-presi.ient of the American
Institute of Planners,

BARTON R. MEAYS ('58 BSCP)

Office: Deputy Executive Director
Southern California Association of

Governments
600 South Commonwealth Avenue, Suite

1000
Los Angeles, CA 90005

Home: 9303 Marina Pacifica Drive N.

Long Beach, CA 90803

CHARLES L. TOMPKINS ('58 BSCP)

1701 Old Wire Road
Fayetteville, AR 72701

'

1959

JOSEPH H. ABEL ('59 BSCP)

Office: Planning Director
DePage County Regional Planning Com-

mission
Courthouse
412 North County Farm Road
l^-Jheaton, XL 60187

OLATUNDE COLE ADEKOYA ('59 MSCP)

Address UnknoT>m

HERMAN DIRKS ('59 BFALA)

Office: McLean County Regional

Planning Commission
207 West Jefferson Street

Bloomington, IL 61701

Home: 305 Hillside Lane
Bloomington, IL 61701

MJURTEN W. DAKE ('59 BSCP)

12 Buckingham Avenue
Toronto, Ontario
Canada CN M4N-1R2

JOHNE. PETERSON ('58 MSCP)
Address Unknoxvn
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GLEN 0. ETCHER ('59 BSCP)

Office: Executive Director
Vermilion County Regional Planning

Commission
Rural Route #1^ Box 233B
Oakwood, XL 61858

Home: 428 Montclaire
Danville, IL 61832

THOMAS A. FIGHT ('59 BFALA)
Office: Planning and Engineering Of-

ficer
DHUD; CPD; RO IV

1721 Peachtree Street, NE
Atlanta, GA 30309

Home: 1721 Woodcliff Drive, NE
Atlanta, GA 30329

At the office we are currently wrest-
ling with the new CDBG Program au-

thorized by the Housing and Community
Development Act of 1977 and the 21st
reorganization of DHUD since 1965.
On other matters, I am serving as

President of the University of Illi-
nois Alumni Club of Atlanta and we
will soon be planning the Spring
Founders' Day banquet. My wife,
Jean, and I enjoyed seeing some of

the mini at Kansas City last Octo-
ber.

RUDOLPH B. HABBEN ('59 BSCP)
Home: 713 Mornings tar Lane
Madison, WI 53704

WALTER T. MILLINER ('59 MSCP)
Home: Box 178

Gloucester Point, VA 23062

HOWARD MIURA ('59 MSCP)
Office: Assistant Director of Plan-

ning
San Antonio Department of Planning
P. 0. Box 9066
San Antonio, TX 78212

Home: 335 Melrose Drive East
San Antonio, TX 78212

THOMAS L. NURSE ('59 BSCP)
Office: Community Development Coor-

dinator
Area 15 RPC
Bldg. #46 - Ottumwa Ind. Airport
Otturawa, lA 52501

Home: 441 North Jefferson
Ottumwa, lA 52501 and

3019 Elm Street
Springfield, IL 62702

I am Community Development Coordina-
tor with Area XV Regional Planning
Commission - Ottumwa, Iowa. We have

a staff of 30-40 people and service
a ten-county area in southeast Iowa.

Many interesting projects underway.
At present my wife and family still
reside in Springfield but soon,

hopefully, we will all be situated
in Ottumwa.

WILLIAM LAMONT, JR. ('59 MSCP)
Office: Principal
Briscoe, Maphis, Murray and Lament
2336 Pearl
Boulder, CO 80302

Home: 2233 Fourth
Boulder, CO 80302

CARLTON CHARLES REED ('59 BSCP)

Office: Deputy Director
City Development Department
Kansas City, MO 64106

Home: 2510 Grand Avenue, Apt. 1503

Kansas City, MO 64108

Serve as Deputy to Joseph E. Vitt
(B.Arch '59), in charge of staff of

105 involved in all phases of physi-
cal development: long-range strate-
gic planning, neighborhood planning,
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project planning s project develop-

ment, neighborhood conservation pro-

gram, relocation, rehab loans and

grants, CIP, etc., in professional
progressive mnicipal government.

KEMETH H. FRITZ ('60 BSCP)

Address Unknox^m

DAVID JQE HUNSAKER ('60 BSCP)

Address Unknown

JUDITH K. WISE ('59 BSCP)

1259 Fourth Street, SW
Washington, DC 20024

DEBAJYOTI AICHBHAUMIK ('60 MSCP)

2 Panditea PI.

Calcutta 29, India

RAYMOND F. BASTEI'I ('60 BSCP)

Office; Goniaunity Developtnent Direc-

tor
415 North Gary Avenue
Carol Streaiu, XL 60187

Home: 143 Arapahoe Trail
Carol Stream, IL 60187

CHARI.es . BROWK ('60 MFALA)
Office: Director of Planning, Erie

County
Rath County Office Building, Room

1678
95 Franklin Street
Buffalo, NY 14202

Hotae: 750 Oaforocd Avenue
East Aurora, NY 14052

M. WALTER D'M.ESSIO^ JR. ('60 M3CP)

Office: Executive Vice Presidaat
Philadelphia Industrial Development

Corp.
Suite 1800, One Ease Penn Square

Building
Philadelphia, PA 19107

Home: 580 Wigrrd Avenue
Philadelphia, ?A 19128

.

ROBERT W. JENTSCH ('60 MSCP)
Home: 4512 Weyburn Drive
Annandale, VA 22003

EDWARD D. KREIMSS ('60 BSCP)

58 Paseo Mirasol
Tiburon, CA 94920

I am successfully building a one-

person practice: so much so that I

now have a. two-person practice with
my Administrative Assistant, Audrey
Walker. Asa considering a Practicing
Plgnaer article on single-person
practicas—any encouragement would

be appreciated.

AI? continues to dominate my atten-
tion. It could be a more powerful

political arm than it is, and I am

trying to build something like it

could be in California. Help and

eriCOuragaKient accepted gladly.

l<Jhen Bill Goodinan taught us back in

tha good old days, the average
household size was 3.?. persons. We

are 4, including my wife Susan, the

consumer advocate of Marin County,

and two busy boys . We are also sup-

posed to move every 5 years, and

coK-e September, we will be in Tibu-

ron 5 years, and WE ARE NOT MOVING,

BILL, SO THERE. ALSO, WE ARE NOT

GIVING UP EIGKT-TENTHS OF A CHILD!

DAVID R MC_ CULLOUGH ('60 MSCP)

Office: Southern California Rapid

Transit District
1060 South Broadway
Los /ngeles, CA 90015



DONALD C. NEVILLE ('60 MSCP)
Office: University of Illinois Medi-

cal Center
P. 0. Box 6998
Chicago, IL 60680

JOHN C. PETTIGREW ('60 BSCP)

S717 Avenue H
Chicago, IL 60617

DOUGLAS R . PORTER ('60 MSCP)
Office: Marcou O'Leary Assoc.
1801 K Street, //900

renew old friendships at the ACSP
meetings.

Washington, DC 20006

JAMES D. RINGE ('60 BSCP)
Office: Director of Conmiunity Devel-

opment
City of Colorado Springs
Box 1575 City Hall
Colorado Springs, CO 80901

C1LARI.es L. BRINKMAN, jr. ('61 MSCP)
Office: Environment Protection

Agency
1860 Lincoln Street, Suite 600
Denver, CO 80203

Home: 6800 East Tennessee Avenue,
#432

Denver, CO 80224 •

GOPAL KRISHNA CHOUDKURY ('61 MSCP)
Address Unknown

PETER F. CRIDLAND ('61 BSCP)

Address Unknovm

RICHARD 0. ROTH ('60 BSCP)
95106 Kiilei iiace
Mililani Town, HI 96789

EDWARD J. GEGAiN ('61 BSCP)
Office: Locai/Regional Planner
Wisconsin Department of Local Af-

fairs
123 West Washington Avenue
Madison, WI 53705

JAMES G. SCHRADER ('60 BSCP)
467 Forestway Drive
Buffalo Grove, IL 60090

CLIFTON M. SMART, JR. ('60 MSCP)
Office: Dean
School of Architecture
University of Arkansas
Fayetteville, AR 72701

Home: 858 WoodiavTi

Fayetteville, AR 72701

Shifted from Assistant Dean to Acting
Dean to Dean. School is planning an
MCP degree so am again involved in
the planning field. Perhaps I will

VERl'JON E. GEORGE ('61 BSCP)
Office: Senior Vice President
Hammer Siler George Assoc.
1140 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20036

Home: 7223 Van Ness Court
McLean, VA 22101

Urban economic development for cit-
ies and neighborhoods has become an

even more important part of our

practice in 1977-78. New federal
stimulation through UDAG, Title IX

and CDBG and growing awareness in

city halls that economic growth is c

political necessity have brought
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this about. Our long experience on

the private side of development makes

a nice fit.

The twins are 10, Lisa 12, and Amy

back in college, and in an effort to .

see more of them while I have the

chance I have succiimbed to the ever-

longer commute and moved from Reston.

From McLean we're able to spend more
time enjoying Washington and the

eastern shore.

WALLACE E. REED ('61 MSCP)
Office: Associate Professor
Department of Environmental Sciences
University of Virginia
Charlottesville, VA 22903

ARTHUR M. STOUT ('61 BSCP)

2101 Carlmont Drive, #307
Belmont, CA 94002

STUART CRAIG HALL ('61 BSCP)

Office: Lobdell & Hall Inc.

1111 East State
Rockford, XL 61108

ROBERT B. TESKA ('61 MSCP)
Office: Planning Consultant
Robert B. Teska Associates
811 Clinton Avenue
Evanston, IL 60201

EDWARD L. HOPKINS ('53 BFALA, '61

MSCP)
Office: Planning Office
University of Wisconsin
610 Walnut Street, WARF Building
Madison, WI 53706

FRAMIIN ELLIS. JR. ('62 MSCP)
The Cate School
Casitas Pass Road
Carpinteria, CA 93013

RONALD E. KALISZEWSKI ('61 MSCP)
Office: Assistant Director
Office of Local and Urban Affairs
Capitol Square Building, Room 200
550 Cedar
St. Paul, MN 55101

DAVID A. LAIRD ('61 MSCP)
Office: Philadelphia Redevelopment

Authority
City Hall Annex
Philadelphia, PA 19107

RICHARD C. HAUERSPERGER ('62 MSCP)
Office: Principal Planner
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Com-

mission
301 South McDowell Street
Charlotte, NC 28204

Home: 5836 Gate Post Road
Charlotte, NC 28211

The University of Illinois has a

Carolina Chapter of Alumni which
meets twice a year in Charlotte.

AMIS-UR RAHMAAH ('61 MSCP)

10/111 Krishan Nagar
Lahore, West Pakistan

LAWRENCE B. MOORE ('62 BUP)

Office: Project Manager
The Housing Group
Santa Ana, CA

Home: 1933 Port Bishop Place
New Port Beach, CA 92660

Following a successful year of
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consulting, I am now with The Hous-
ing Group. THG is a medium size home
building company with offices in

northern and southern California. My
initial assignment is the conversion
of a 296-unit apartment project into
a condominium sales project. I am
hopeful the expertise gained in con-
versions will allow us to become more
involved in the urban areas. Not-
withstanding the above, my leaning
curve is currently near vertical and
that is exciting.

GEORGE A. WADDELL ('62 BSCP)
Address Unknown

THEODORE G. WILDING ('62 MSCP) ,,,
,

Office: Deputy Director
St. Louis County Department of Plan-

r^ing ...
_

,.

Al South Central ;• . , .
,,

Clayton, MO 63105 • 7A1

Home: 675 Rustic Valley Drive
Ballwin, MO 63011

WILLIAM F. POWERS ('62 MSCP)
Office: San Mateo County Planning
Department

County Government Center
Redwood City, CA 94063

1963
EDWIN C. AJAI-IS ('63 MSCP)
Home: 1292 Hampton Hall Drive, NE
Atlanta, GA 30319

ROBERT W. RICHTER ('62 MSCP)
22 West 551 Tamarack
Glen Ellyn, IL 60137

CHARLES E. BATESON ('63 BSCP)
Address Unknown

KENNETH E. SUL2ER ('62 MSCP)
Office: Deputy Executive Director
Comprehensive Planning Organization
1200 Third Avenue, Suite 524
San Diego, CA 92101

Home: 5673 Sandburg Avenue
San Diego, CA 92122

I'm still with a vigorous coiincil of
governments. Our major programs in-
clude Regional Growth Distribution
(adopted); 208 Water Quality Plan;
Regional Air Quality Strategy
(adopted); Transportation Planning;
Fiscal Impact Analysis; and Public
Facilities Management. My wife Dor-
ene passed the California bar last
year and has opened her own practice.
Oldest son is headed for Stanford
come September.

DONALD E. BAILEY ('63 MSCP)
329 Wildwood Drive
East Lansing, MI 48823

AUGUST CARL CHIDICHIMO ('63 BSCP)

7533 North Rockwell
Chicago, IL 60626

JOHN FONDERSMITH ('63 MSCP)
Office: Chief, Special Projects

Section
Municipal Planning Office
Munsey Building-Sixth Floor
1329 E Street, NW
Washington, DC 20004

Home: 1761 R Street, NW, #4

Washington, DC 20009

I have spent most of my time over
the last 18 months on the program
for a convention center (which
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Washington does not have). The deci-

sion on the center is still unclear.
Meanwhile, work goes ahead on an up-

dated downtown plan, including the
Pennsylvania Avenue program. On ray

own time, I continue working on com-
piling a catalog of guidebooks to the

built environment

.

ERIC C. FREUND ('63 MSCP)

Office: Professor
Department of Urban and Regional

Planning
University of Illinois at Urbana-

Champaign
1003 West Nevada Street
Urbana, IL 61801

Home: 2101 Cureton
Urbana, IL 61801

ARNOLD GASSMAN ('63 BSCP)

Address Unknown

ALAN C. RICHTBR ('63 MSCP)
Office: Executive Director
East-West Gateway Coordinating Coun-

cil
112 North Fourth Street, Suite 1200
St. Louis, MO 63102

Home: 6330 San Bonita
St. Louis, MO 63105

Things are well in St, Louis, I am

still the Executive Director of the

St- Louis council of governments,
East-West Gateway Coordinating Coun-

cil, and continue to try to make
sense out of an extremely fragmented
area that deals with two states, two

federal regions and almost 200 indi-
vidual municipalities. My family is

well and still consists of sons An-

drew six years old and Bradley three
years old. Because of them and my
job, life is terribly exciting and

interesting. If ever anyone is in

the St. Louis area I would hope they

would drop by or give me a call.

GOPAL KRISHNA KANHERE ('63 MSCP)
Office: Professor and Head
Town Planning Department
College of Engineering
Poona, India

ROY TORU KATQ ('63 BSCP)

Office: City Planner
City of Gardena
1700 West 162nd Street
Gardena, CA 90247

RAYi'IOND C. ROBINSON, JR. ('63 MSCP)

Home: 4413 South Main Street

Akron, OH 44319

CARL J. SCHENK ('63 MSCP)

Office: Environmental Planner
Metropolitan Council
300 Metro Square
St. Paul, MN 55101

Home: 1705 Nokomis Court
Minneapolis, MN 55417

ELLA I. FLORES LESTER ('63 BSCP)

Office: Senior Planner
Planning Department Mail Station
City Administration Building 4A
202 C Street
San Diego, CA 92101

Home: 3752 1/2 Promontory Street
San Diego, CA 92109

ALLAI-I H. SCHMIDT ('63 MSCP)

Office: Executive Director
Harvard Lab for Computer Graphics
Cambridge, MA 02138

Home: 199 Cambridge Turnpike
Concord, MA 01742

Recently promoted to Executive Di-

rector. Organized a conference in

October '77 re "An Advanced Study
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S3miposium on Topological Data Struc-
tures for Geographic Information Sys-
tems." Doing another conference in
July '78 re "An International User's
Conference on Computer Mapping Soft-
ware and Data Bases: Applications
and Dissemination." Info about ei-
ther or both meetings is available
upon request.

CLIFFORD G. STRASSENBURG ('63 BSCP)
Office: Planning Director
Cumberland County Joint Planning Bd.

P. 0. Box 53005
Fayetteville, NC 28305

Home: 1622 Van Bur en Avenue
Fayetteville, NC 28303

HERBERT R. HAAR. JR. ('64 MSCP)
Office: Associate Port Director
Port of New Orleans
P. 0. Box 60046
New Orleans, LA 70160

Home: 933 41st Street
Kenner, LA 70062

Appointed to 4-year term by Secre-
tary of State as a U.S. Commissioner
to Permanent International Associa-
tion of Navigation Congresses in
January 1977 and attended their 23rd
Congress in Leningrad, Russia in
September 1977. Presented paper on
Port Planning at annual meeting of

American Association of Port Author-
ities in Mexico City in October
1977. Listed in 1978 editions of
Who ' s Who in Government and Who '

s

Who in Engineering.

ROGER L. SUDDLESON ('63 MSCP)
Office: Architect/Planner
Mullin and Lonergan Assoc, Inc.

4620-26 Longshore Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19135

Home: 1717 Green Valley Road
Havertown, PA 19083

ERWIN WILLIAI'lS ('63 MSCP)
369 Orange Blossom Lane
Terra Linda
San Rafael, CA 94903

1964
FRANKLYNN B. ALBERT ('63 BSCP, '64

MSCP)
808 Western Avenue
Joliet, XL 60435

PAUL C. HARRIS ('64 MSCP)
Office: Chief Planner
Southeast Region of Tennessee State
Planning Office

409 Chestnut Street, Suite 212

Chattanooga, TN 37402

Home: 4519 Cloverdale Loop
Chattanooga, TK 37343

WILLIAM S. ISSEL ('64 MSCP)
Office: Director
Blacksburg Planning Department
Municipal Building
300 South Main Street
Blacksburg, VA 24060

Home: 600 Cambridge Road
Blacksburg, VA 24060

D. GORDON BAGBY
Home
Champaign, IL

^____ ('64 BSCP)
508 South Mattis, //14

61820

JACOB KAMINSKY ('64 MSCP)
Address Unknown
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BIR BAL MALIK ('64 MSCP)

Office: Office of State Planning and

Development
Finance Building, Room 506

Harrisburg, PA 17120

NEWTON B. SUSMAN ('64 MSCP)
Address Unknown

1965
ANTHONY S. BARETA ('65 MUP)

Office: County Planning Director
Milwaukee County Planning Commission
901 North Ninth Street
Milwaukee, WI 53233

Home: 9561 Longlook Lane
Columbia, MD 21045

Program includes formulation and re-

view of both public and private sec-

tor mixed land use projects, to^^m

center proposals, comprehensive de-
sign zone plans, all types of site
development concepts and designs, &

business /employment complex plans.

Recent addition to program includes
on-going development of community
and "commercial corridors" revitali-
zation projects with community de-
velopment block grant funding.

CARL NILS KUELTZO ('65 BUP)

Address Unknown

SUSAN RUTH BRESLER ('65 BUP)

Office: Program Analyst
Fulton County Government
165 Central Avenue, SW
Atlanta, GA 30303

JAMES ,.B. CONNER ('65 MUP)
Office: CPS, Inc.

First National Building
Little Rock, AR 72201

Home: 5300 Grandview Road
Little Rock, AR 72207

HARRIS D. HATCHER, JR. ('65 MUP)
931 Percy Warner Boulevard
Nashville, TN 37205

('65 MUP)LA MONTE E. KOLSTE
Office: Chief, Urban Design Program
Maryland National Capital Park and

Planning Commission
Prince George's County Administration

Building
Upper Marlboro, MD 20870

CHAPXES F. LEWIS ('65 MUP)

Office: Chief, Community Planning
Division

US AFCED/DEVC
Tyndall AFB, FL 32403

Home: 2908 Kings Road
Panama City, FL 32405

Wife and two sons and I are all

healthy and happy— if bored—here in

rural, coastal Florida. I'm well-
immersed by now in a very interest-
ing program: ALr Force environmen-
tal planning. Originally begun in

response to NEPA requirements for

environmental impact assessment of

AF actions, we're now beginning to

develop a more positive use of plan-
ning and eventually expect to have
one or more MCP-planners at each ma-
jor base. I'm nov? working on the

development of base planning metho-
dology and the application of liva-
bility and quality of life studies
to the AF communities represented by
bases. Travel is constant; we're
the planning consultants for 150-(- AF
base communities worldwide. Regards
to UI alums!
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RAYMOND J. PUZIO ('65 BUP)

Office: Chief, Physical and Environ-
mental Resource Planning

Maryland Department of State Planning
301 West Preston Street
Baltimore, MD 21201

Home: 5551 Phelps Luck Drive
Columbia, MD 21045

DARUIN G. STUART ('65 MUP)
Office: Barton-Ashman Associates
4320 Stevens Ck 200
San Jose, CA 95129

JEAN C. WASMANN ('65 MUP)
Address Unknown

CHARLES S. SCHECK ('65 MUP)
Office: Village Planner
6300 Lincoln Avenue
Morton Grove, IL 60053

Home: 9306 North Lotus
Skokie, IL 60077

After eight interesting years in
Indianapolis, I decided to move back
to the Chicago metropolitan area. I

look forward to renexizing acquain-
tance-ships with classmates and
friends here.

JOHN E. SCHEIBE ('65 BUP)
Office: Head, Townlift Section
280 Liberty Building - TVA
Knoxville, TN 37902

Home: 3401 South Fountaincrest
Knoxville, TN 37918

CHARLES H. SIMON ('65 MUP)
Office: Charles Simon/Henry Scheffer
Architects/Planning Consultants
40 Madison Avenue
Toronto, Ontario, Canada

Home: 108 Balmoral Avenue
Toronto, Ontario, Canada

EDWARD P. WQMACK ('65 MUP)
Office: Schiinpeler-Corradino Assoc,
1429 South Third Street
Louisville, KY 40208

Home: 2218 Brighton Drive
Louisville, KY 40205

DE WAYNE H. ANDERSON ('66 MUP)
Office: Vice President
Eric Hill Associates, Inc.
P. 0. Box 21
Winston-Salem, NC 27102

RAYMOND J. BODNAR ('66 BSCP)
Office: Manager - Environmental Af-

fairs
Illinois State Chamber of Commerce
20 North Wacker Drive
Chicago, IL 60606

PAUL THOMAS DAVIS ('66 MUP)
P. 0. Box 944
Auke Bay, AK 99821

MEHLIN B. SMITH ('65 BUP)
12315 81st Avenue
Palos Park, IL 60464

WILLIAM T. GELMAN ('66 MUP)
Address Unknown
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EDWARD F. GEUBTNER ('66 BSCP)

Office: Mullin & Lonergan Assoc.
Inc.

4620 Longshore Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19135

Home: 559 Cedarbrook Road
Southampton, PA 18966

We visited the Coopers (LA '65) in

Chicago this past summer. Then spent
three days down in Champaign. The
kids wanted to see where Daddy went
to school. For Loretta and I it

brought back many pleasant memories.
The changes to the campus have just
been incredible and the whole atmos-
phere made us yearn to return. May-
be, someday.

GUNNAR C. ISBERG ('66 BUP)
7136 Cahill Avenue
Grove Heights, MN 55075

CHARLES E. JUENGLING ('66 MUP)
OperationsOffice: Vice President

Berkeley Hambro Inc.

2905 First Financial Tower
Tampa, FL 33602

Home: 10924 Juniperus Place
Tampa, FL 33618

MUIN MOHAMMED KALLA ('66 BSCP)
Address Unknown

MARTIN C GILCHRIST ('66 MUP)
Partner & Executive ViceOffice:

President
Urban Research & Development Corp.

528 North New Street
Bethelehem, PA 18018

Home: 10 Beech Circle, A.O.
Macungie, PA 18062

Actively v/orking as all consultants
must to survive. Presently providing
services in urban planning, landscape
architecture and engineering to vari-
ous departments in federal, state and
local government, and private enter-
prise. Pvecent exciting work includes
recreation carrying capacity for U.S.
Department of Interior (BOR) ; desert
carrying capacity of southern Cali-
fornia, U.Sw Department of Interior
(BLM) ; scenic river study. New Hamp-
shire; numerous comprehensive plan-
ning, recreation and community devel-
opment plans, large scale planned
unit developments, mobile home park
and subdivision design standards for
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban
Development; and interchange planning
and design manual for Appalachian Re-
gional Commission.

ROBERT E. MENDELSON ('66 MUP)
7532 Oxford
Clayton, MO 63105

JOHN MOBLLER ('66 BSCP)
Office: Tennessee State Planning

Office
Southeast Tennessee Office
Suite 500, 5800 Building -- '

Eastgate Center
Chattanooga, TN 37411 '

.

Hom.e: 3529 Dell Trail =
•

••

Chattanooga, TN 37411 '

PATRICK J. NARDI ("66 BSCP)

6649 North Nokomis Street
Lincolnwood, IL 60646

MELVIN J. SCHNEIDERMEYER ('63 BSCP,
'66 MLTP)

Office: Deputy Commissioner
Department of Environmental Protec-

tion
State of Connecticut, State Office

Building
Hartford, CT 06115
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Home: 108 Wood field Road
Southington, CT 06489

After eight years as the Director of

the Central Connecticut Regional
Planning Agency, Governor Ella Grasso
appointed me Deputy Commissioner of

the Connecticut Department of Envir-
onmental Protection in 1975. I am

responsible for all environmental
protection regulatory programs and
some state-wide planning programs. I

administer air quality control, noise
control, pesticides compliance, radi-
ation control, solid waste manage-
ment, water resources, and water pol-
lution control. My duties relating
to evaluating the air quality conse-
quences of regional multi-modal
transportation plans prepared by met-
ropolitan planning organizations, up-
dating solid waste management and re-
sources recovery regional plans,
administering 305 coastal zone man-
agement planning, and 208 non-point
water pollution control planning keep
me in close touch with all my friends
in regional planning. I very much
enjoy my new-found direct implementa-
tion authority over my previous rec-
commending and advising roles.

Jan and I are happy in our adopted
beautiful Connecticut countryside.
Our oldest, Beth, is now 18 and at-
tending college. Phil is 16 and the
proud owner ot his own car. Steve is

15 and Amy 10. Best wishes to all my
U of I friends.

1967
LYKN C. BENDER ('67 MUP)
Office: University Planner
Office of Physical Planning and Con-

struction
The University of Chicago
5555 South Ellis Avenue
Chicago, IL 50637

Home: 5537 South Dorchester Avenue
Chicago, IL 60637

My work as the university planner
for the University of Chicago is

most enjoyable and rewarding. Our
implementation orientation serves as

a great tonic to this formerly frus-
trated physical planner/designer.

Bobbi and I enjoy living in the cam-
pus community. We have finally com-
pleted the renovation of our 1893
row house and look forward to tack-
ling another soon.

LEWIS BOXAN ('67 MUP)
Office: Vice President
Real Estate Research Corporation
1101 - 17 Street, NW
Washington, DC 20036

Home: 322 D Street, NE
Washington, DC 20002

JOAN LYNN COOKE ('67 MUP)
Address Unknown

ROBERT L. WEAVER ('66 MUP)
Office: Box 50054
Nashville, TN 37205

Home: 46 Vaughns Gap Road
Nashville, TN 37205

GARY A. HACK ('67 MUP)

Address Unknown

DENNIS A. HARDER ('67 MUP)

Address Unkno^jn
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VIRGINIA BLAKE ("GINGER") HARRIS
('67 MUP)

Office: Planner II

Bi-State Development Agency
3869 Park Avenue
St. Louis, MO 63110

Home: 556 Oakhaven
St. Louis, MO 63141

Began working at Bi-State in June,

1977, after rearing daughter to

school age and working part-time as

journalist. Am in charge of Reroute

Analysis for all bus lines serving
St. Louis County.

PAUL F. HOLLEY ('67 MUP)
Office: DeLeuw Gather & Co.

120 Howard Street
San Francisco, CA 94105

Home: 318 Corte Madera Avenue
Corte Madera, CA 94925

PETER J. HORAI^ ('67 BSCP)

2781 Hilton Drive
Kettering, OH 45409

BRUCE M. KRIVISKEY ('57 MUP)
Office: Director
Historic Walker's Point, Inc.

414 West National Avenue
Milwaukee, WI 53204

Home: 3048A North Shepard Avenue
Milwaukee, WI 53211

RICHARD C. LORAAS ('67 MUP)
Office: Director ''-'

Department of Planning and Develop-

ment
409 City Hall
Duluth, MN 55802

Home: 2113 East Second Street
Duiuth, MN 55812

FLOYD A. NICHOLS ('67 MUP)

Office: Senior Consultant
Public Systems Inc.

P. 0. Box 382
Huntsville, AL 35804

Home: 9512 Hemlock
Huntsville, AL 3580S , ,

SHASHIKANT KALGAONKAR ('67 MUP)

Address Unknown

LOIS KOCH KOCIAN ('67 BUP)

Office: 3400 South Elati
Englewood, CO 80110

Home: 5861 Taft Street
Arvada,^ CO 80004

LEON T. KOTECKI ('64 BSCP, '67 MUP)

Office: Director - Planning and Com-

munity Development
City of Grenada City Hall
Grenada, MS 38901

GEORGE N. OLSON ('67 MUP)

Office: Executive Director
99 Water Street
Exeter, NH 03833

Home: 18 Oak Street
Exeter, NH 03833

DONALD E. RQSENBRQOK ('67 MUP)
Office: Executive Director
Southwestern Wisconsin Regional
Planning Commission

217 Pioneer Tower
Platteville, WI 53818

Home: 1230 Sunset Drive
Platteville, WI 53818 ;

'
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1968
JOHN WILLIAM BAIE ('68 BUP)
Office; Community Planner
EDA - MWRO
32 West Randolph Street
Chicago, XL 60601

Home: 1419 North 19th Avenue
Melrose Park, IL 60160

FRANKLYN H. BEAI. ('68 MUP)
Office: Director
Illinois Institute for Environmental
Quality

309 West Washington
Chicago, IL 60602

Home: 5319 South Dorchester
Chicago, IL 60615

GAETAN A. CAIZZO ('68 MUP)
Office: Principal
American City Building, Suite 719
Columbia, m 21044

Home: 9555 Wandering Way
Columbia, MD 21045

MICHAEL A. CAfJlQLL ('68 MUP)
Office: Special Assistant to U. S.

Senator Richard G. Lugar
Room 447 Old Federal Building
46 East Ohio Street
Indianapolis, IN 46204

Home: 8112 Shottery Terrace
Indianapolis, IN 46268

EDWARD J. DAVIDSON ('68 BUP)
c/o William J. Davidson
117-01 Park Lane South
Kew Gardens, NY 11415

K. BRUCE GALLOWAY ('65 BSCP, '68

MUP)

612 Randell Road
Severna Park, MD 21146

JOAN HOCK ('68 MUP)
Office: Branch Chief
Conservation, DOE
20 Massachusetts Avenue
Washington, DC 20545

Home: 4982 Sentinel Drive
Sumner, MD 20016

As you might know, I received my PhD
from the University of Pennsylvania
in 1972. Since that time, I have
concentrated my professional activi-
ties in energy economics, particu-
larly in the area of conservation.

Recently I chaired a Gasoline Ra-
tioning Task Force and will focus
over the next few months on complet-
ing a series of risk and market pen-
etration studies on the residential
and commercial buildings sector.

STEPHEN P. JOHNSON ('68 BUP)
Office: Division of Planning
W217 King County Courthouse
Seattle, WA 98104

Home: 6853 21st NE
Seattle, WA 98115

DANIEL E. KOTULLA ('68 BUP)

Office: Director of Urban Planning
Del Ray Beach, FL

Home: 3101 Canal Drive
Boynton Beach, FL 33435

MICHAEL V. LEVY ('68 MUP)
Office: Intake Coordinator
325 2l3t Street
Norfolk, VA 23507

GASP
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Home: 230 East 40th
Norfolk, VA 23504

GASP is not planning - it's a drug

rehab program - methadone maintenance
program. I ai the Intake Coordina-
tor, soon to spend 40% of my time de-
veloping the ocean view resort area
for GASP - somewhat of a promotion
(40% promotion). Back in school for

my third master's.- this. one in pub-
lic administration and counseling.
After spending a year and a' half in

Vista and all the rest, I guess I'm
settled (at last).

("68 MUP)RICHARD D. MARINER
Home: 2210 North Sedgwick
Chicago, IL 6G614

JAMES F. MG LAUGHLIN ('67 BUP, '68

MUP)
Office: Office of Comprehensive
Planning

State House Annex '

Concord, NH 03301 ••

ALAN WESLEY MOORE <:'68 BUP)

509 West Healev
Champaign, IL 61820

Been in Elyria almost 5 years now.

Getting very familiar (and frustrat-
ed) with Block Grant Regs - we've
received just over $4 million.
Elyria is good to us - we've added 2

to the family in the last 22 months.
Three children makes a nice size
family (if you have a station wagon
for those Illinois trips).

STEVEN D„. PERLMAN ('68 BUP)

Office: City Hall
501 Poll Street
Ventura, CA 93301 '

'
' '-

Home; 768 Elko Avenue
Ventura, CA 93003

LESLIE S. POLLOCK ('68 MUP)
Office; Camiros Ltd.

173 West Madison
Chicago, IL 60602

Home: 104 9th
Wilmette, IL ' 60091

PATRICIA BUTTON ROBERTS ('68 >nJP)

Office: Department of Town Planning

Polytechnic of South Bank
London S¥8, Eng..and

Home: 2, Sumburgh Road
London SW12, England

ARTHUR S. MUSCOVITCH ('68 MUP)
102 Haverstock Hill
Hamsteed NW 3

London, England
ALLAN JOHN SMITH ('68 MUP)

Home: 60 FitzJohns Avenue
London, NWj, England

ROGER E. MYERS ('68 BUP)

Office: Plann-ing Manager
City of Elyria, Ohio
Community Development Department
110 Middle Avenue
Elyria, OK 44033

Home: 411 Hawthorne Street
Elyria, OH 44035

TERRENCE E. SirLLIVAN ('68 BUP)

1C2 Blackstone Avenue
LaGrange, IL 60525

GARETH B. THOMAS ('68 MUP)

Address Unknown
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RICHARD C. UNWIN ('68 BUP)

Office: Director of Community Devel-

opment
Village of Hoffman Estates
1200 Gannon Drive
Hoffman Estates, IL 60196

Home: 317 Bramble Lane
Schaumburg, IL 60193

PAUL TERRY WALHUS ('68 BUP)

Address Unknown

MICHAEL G. ZALECKI ('68 BUP)

308 South Brooks
Madison, WI 53715

1969
JACK E. BOGKWALTER ('69 BUP)

Address Unknown

WILLIAM F. BROWN ('69 MUP)

Office: Manager
Busch Corporate Center
100 Kingsmill Road
Williamsburg, VA 23185

Home: 115 Patrick Henry Drive
Williamsburg, VA 23185

I am now managing a 160 acre office
and light industrial park which is

part of the 3600 acre Kingsmill
planned community developed by
Anheuser-Busch. I'm having fun and I

don't miss public hearings.

ROBERT E. DANIEL ('69 MUP)
Home: 2008 5th Avenue North
Seattle, WA 98109

STEPHEN ROBERT DICE ('69 BUP)

Office: Associate Partner
Hayes, Seay, Matteen & Mattern
P. 0. Box 13446
Roanoke, VA 24034

Home: 4119 Chesterton Street, SW
Roanoke, VA 24018

I have gotten involved in a variety
of environmental studies, including
water quality management planning
(Section 208 plans) and environmen-
tal impact studies for several major
facilities. Perhaps the most inter-
esting job I am currently working is

the environmental impact assessment
of one of the first proposed on-
shore support facilities for the
east coast off-shore oil explora-
tion. 1 look forward to each issue
of the Alumni News because I have
almost completely lost track of my
former classmates.

WILLIAM R. DONOHUE ('69 MUP)
360 Hartford Avenue
Wethersfield, CT 06109

JOSEPH E. HARRIS ('69 BUP)

Office: Director of Development
Control

Meridian Township
Okemos, MI 48864

Home: 1974 Lac Du Mont Drive
Haslett, MI 48840

ALICE SANDERS BURCH ('69 BUP)
Home: 850 Rosemary Terrace
Deerfield, IL 60015 STEVEN JAY HOLLAND ('69 BUP)

Office: University of Illinois
210 Engineering Hall
Urbana, IL 61801



65-

Home: 1106 Lierman
Urbana, XL 61801

GEORGE M. JOACHIM ('69 BUP)

Address Unknown

MILTQM J. NICHOLAS ('69 MU?)

Office: Planning Director
City Hall
610 Foster City Boulevard
Foster City, CA 94404

Home: 33776 Dalton Court
Union City, GA 94587

ALLAN R. J0HAN50N ('69 BUP)

824 Long Hill Road
Middletown, CT 06457

MARTIN L. LEITNER ('69 MUP)

Office: Attorney-at-Law
2420 Pershing Road, Suite 111

Kansas City, MO 64108

Home: 9700 Eorton
Overland Park, KS 66207

I am a partner in a Kansas City law

firm specializing in municipal laWs

land use, zoning and growth manage-
ment. Our firm is currently assist-
ing public clients in the development
and implementation of growth manage-
ment systems in Baltimore County,
Maryland; Tulsa, Oklahoma; Lexington,
Kentucky; San Diego, California; and

Arlington, Texas. In all cases, we
are working closely with the local
planning stafj:' and/or planning con-
sultants, which is very exciting and

rewarding for a lawjj'-er/planner.

Our personal news includes moving
into a new house this past December
and the expected arrival of our sec-
ond child in March

.

ROLAND LOCH ('69 MUP)
Office: Heerstrasse 94

5300 Bonn-Bad Godesberg
West Germany

Home: Wiesengrunc 4c

5307 Wachtberg, Villip
West Germany

LAURENCE C. PARNES ('69 MUP)

Office: Assistant to Chief Engineer
Department of City Planning
2 Lafayette Street
New York, NY 10007

Home: 540-4 Main Street
Roosevelt Island, NY 10044

We had three big events in 1977. In

July, I switched jobs—from the De-
partment of City Planning 's Bronx

office to being Assistant to the

Chief Engineer of City Planning.
I've become more involved with the

day-to-day operation of the agency.

I've enjoyed most being the Planning
Commission's representative at the

Board of Estimate. In August v/e

moved to Roosevelt Island, located

in the East River and connected to

Manhattan by the famous tramway.

It's a great place to live. On Oc-

tober 28, Harriet and I witnessed
and enjoyed th" birth of Gabrielle

Shanna, Jeremy is now 3 1/2. He

says he wants to be an architect
when he grows up.

CARL V. PATTON, JR. ('69 MUP)

Office: Director
Bureau of Urban and Regional Plan-

ning Research
University of Illinois
909 West Nevada Street
Urbana, IL 61801

Home: 712 West Washington
Urbana, IL 61801
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YQRK LEE PHILLIPS ( ' 69 BUP)
Office: Planning Director
212 Main Street, Room 102
Northampton, MA 01060

Home: 42 Phillips Place
Northampton, MA 01060

Everything fine. Still "looking,"
which seems to be a way of life for

many planners (you know the old say-
ing, "a planner is always looking").
Always glad to hear what fonner
classmates are up to. Heard bad news
last year that Mike Aschman (who sev-
eral of us took classes and social-
ized with) died last fall after major
surgery. Family is well. If anyone
turns up any good leads on jobs, pri-
marily in the midwest, let me know.
Plan to be at Indianapolis and New
Orleans (one of the advantages of be-
ing a big shot in a small town is

that you get to do a lot of traveling
to conferences). If anyone is up
this way, holler.

JOHN G. PICKARD ('69 MUP)
Office: Senior Associate
Barton Aschman Associates, Inc.

1730 K Street, NW
Washington, DC 20006

Home: 77 West 85th Street
New York, NY 10024

THOMAS J. PRIESTLEY ('69 BUP)

Office: Land Use Planner
Pacific Gas and Electric Company
77 Beale Street, Room 1113
San Francisco, CA 94106

Home: 734 Euclid Avenue
Berkeley, CA 94708

JOHN L. RAYNOLDS, JR. ('69 BUP)

Address Unlcnown

NILDA M. SOLER ('69 MUP)

111 W. Washington, Suite 1857
Chicago, IL 60602

JAMES K. SPORE ('67 BUP, '69 MUP)
Office: Director of Community De-

velopment
44 Union Boulevard
Lakewood, CO 80227

Home: 234? South Allison Way"

Lakewood, CO 80227

DIANE MARIE PORTER ('69 MUP)
Office: Chief Planner
Roosevelt Island Development Corpora-

tion
625 Main Street
Roosevelt Island, NY 10044

Home: 185 Hall Street, A-1612
Brooklyn, NY 11205

JAMES E. STEELE ('69 MUP)
Address Unknown

BRUCE A. TULLY ('69 BUP)

Address Unknown

ROBERT PREISSNER ('69 MUP)
Office: Special Assistant to Reg.
Administrator

U. S. Department of HUD
Room 2543, 26 Federal Plaza
New York, NY 10007

JAMES E. URBONAS ('69 MUP)

Office: Senior Associate
Carl A. Worthington Partnership
1309 Spruce Street
Boulder, CO 80302

Home: 430 South 45th Street
Boulder, CO 80303
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We are still in Colorado, enjoying

the mountains. Work is challenging,

just finished a planning study for

the national Solar Energy Research

Institute; our firm has grown to 40

staff; management responsibility al-

ways seems to be increasing, but still

try to make time to ski, backpack,

take bicycle trips (took an 800-mile

bike trip through the Colorado Rock-

ies last summer)

.

GILBERT A. WAGNER ('69 BUP)

Address Unknown

ROBERT P. YOUNGMAN ('69 MUP)

Office: Regional Planner
Southwestern Wisconsin Regional Plan-

ning Commission
Pioneer Tower, Room 217

Platteville, WI 53818

Home: 280 Division Street
Platteville, WI 53818

TIMOTHY C. COUNIHAN ('70 BUP)

1305 South Batavia Avenue
Batavia, IL 60510

MICHAEL GEORGE EDWARDS ('70 BUP)

Address Unknown

JOSEPH W. ENTRESS ('70 BUP)

Office: Planner
Tri-City Engineering Co.

2151 Embury Park
Dayton, OH 45414

Home: 136 Donora Drive
Vandalia, OH 45377

Still in court over my last job.

Hope things are as well with you al-

so.

WILLIAM A. FACTOR ('70 MUP)

Address Unknown

1970
DAVID ALLISON BERGER ('70 BUP)

Office: Director
State and Regional Development Plan-

ning
DECD - CSD Box 1001
Columbus, OH 43216

Home: 2121 Arlington Avenue, #1

Columbus, OH 43221

DAVID E. PARLEY ('70 MUP)
Office: Greater Indianapolis Prog-

ress Committee
Task Force on Urban Growth and Revi-

talizatioa
2060 City-County Building
Indianapolis, IN 46204

Home: 586 Antioch Road
Mooresville, IN 46158

DAVID FRESKO ('70 MUP)
Office: Israel Institute of Trans-

portation
Planning and Research
14 Ahad Haam Street
Tel-Aviv, Israel • '

Home: 18 Hatikva Street
Rishon Lezion, Israel

LARRY J. HOMUTH ('70 BUP)

248 Bayberry Lane
Fond du Lac, X-JI 54935

DOUGLAS L. HOUSTON ('70 BUP)

Office: Community Development Di-
rector

City Hall
1528 Third Avenue
Rock Island, IL 61201
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Home: 8501 Seventeenth Street West
Rock Island, Illinois 61201

ALAN C. LILLYQUIST ('70 MUP)
Home: 1803 Rockport Court South
East Greenbush, NY 12061

CURTIS JENSEN ('70 BUP)
Address Unknown CHARLES T. MC CAFFREY, JR. ('70 MUP)

Address Unknown

WILLIAM M. JONES ('70 BUP)
Office: Development Officer /Planner
Woodlawn Community Development Cor-

poration
1168 East 63rd P ireet

Chicago, Illinois 60637

Home: 1505 North Wieland Street
Chicago, IL 61610

BORIS I. KATZ ('70 ^^UP)

Office: Champaign County Regional
Planning Commission

117 West Elm Street
Urbana, IL 61801

Home: 503 WcSt Pennsylvania
Urbana, IL 61801

KAREN BLUME KITNEY ('70 ^^JP)

Office: SOCPii Board
1100 Civic Center
Syracuse, NY 13202

Hom.e: 300 Strathmore Drive
Syracuse, NY 13207

I "retired" from a paid position in
planning, wit'h the birth of our sec-
ond daughter, only to be appointed a

member of the Onondaga County Plan-
ning Board. This position is not
only enjoyable but will make it eas-
ier to stay up to date until I return
to work. (But who said chasing two
toddlers wasn't x-;ork?)

MICHAEL LA.MBERT ('70 BUP)
3939 Nanz Avenue
Louisville, KY 40207

THOMAS A. MC VEIGH, JR.

24 Rosa's Lane
Scituate, MA 02066

('70 MUP)

JOY GREENSLADE MEE ('70 MUP)
Office: Planning Department
251 West Washington, Room 601
Phoenix, AZ 85003

Home: 2607 Beekman Place, East
Phoenix, AZ 85016

WILLIAM R. MEE, JR. ('70 MUP)
Office: Planning Department
251 West Washington, Room 601
Phoenix, AZ 85003

Home: 2607 Beekman Place, East
Phoenix, AZ 85016

MERVYN K. MILLER ('70 MUP)
Office: Architect-Planner
County Planning Department
County Hall
Hertfordshire, England

Home: Flat #5, Elaine Court
123 Haverstock Hill
London NW3 4RT, England

RAFFAELLA Y. NANETTI ('70 MUP)
Office: Assistant Professor
Department of Regional and Community

Planning
Seaton Hall, Kansas State University
Manhattan, KS 66502
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Home: 2244 Seaton Avenue
Manhattan, KS 66502

For the 1976-77 academic year I was
part-time (Assistant Professor) with
RCP Department and part-time (Re-

search Associate) v/ith the Institute
of Public Policy Studies, University
of Michigan. I had a baby boy,

Marcello Emilio Leonardi, on March
18, 1977, the day I was scheduled to

defend my dissertation. The Ph.D.

had to wait 'til March 29, 1977. I

am back to full time teaching now.

HANSJORG K. R. PETERS ('70 MUP)
Address Unknown

RONALD L. ROAKS ('70 MUP)
Office: Community Development Coor-

dinator
1300 Civic Center
411 Montgomery Street
Syracuse, NY 13202

Home: 2820 Grant Boulevard
Syracuse, NY 13208

JAMES BRUCE SMITH ('68 HUP, '70 MUP)
Office: Illinois Institute of Tech-

nology
Chicago, IL 60616

Home: 2735 North Magnolia
Chicago, IL 60614

SCOTT D. WILSON ('67 BUP, '70 MUP)
Office: Executive Director
3151 Third Avenue N., Suite 540

St. Petersburg, FL 33713

Home: 16107 Sixth Street East
Redington Beach, FL 33708

Seems hard to believe it's been 10

years since finishing my bachelor's,

degree at the U of I, My wife
Margo, our two sons Hale (6) and
Matt (3) , and I are firmly settled
in the Florida environment . I am
still with the regional planning
council. Executive Director for the
past four years.

SHARON C. Y. YIN ('70 MUP)
Address Unknown

EDWIN B. RODGERS ('70 MUP)
Hanahan & Strollo & Assoc,Office:

Architects
1338 Shields Road
Youngstown, OH 44511

RONALD P. ZYSKOWSKI ('70 BUP)

Office: KYOVA Interstate Planning
Commission

305 Cabell County Courthouse
Huntington, WV 25701

MAX P. RUPPECK ('70 MUP)
Office: Associate Planner/Design
Carl A. Worthington Assoc.
1309 Spruce
Boulder, CO 80302

Home: 130 Pine Brook Hill
Boulder, CO 80302

]97
WILBERT ALLEN ('71 MUP)

Office: City Planning Officer
2 Cedar Street
Newark, NJ 07102

Home: 381 Broad Street, A-2015
Newark, NJ 07104

In September 1977, I was awarded a

Loeb Fellowship for Environmental
Design to the Harvard Graduate



-70-

School of Design. I was one of four-

teen individuals chosen from the area

of environment design from across the

country. Additionally I have been

chosen as one of the outstanding

young men of America for 1978. Hello

to the class of 1971.

DAVID D. CLEMENT ('71 BUP)
Office: Associate Planner
c/o Colegrove & Associates
P. 0. Box 1021
Eureka, CA 95501

Home: 3931 Villa Court
Fair Oaks, CA 95628

DALIP BAMMI ('71 MUP)

Office: Assistant Director

DuPage County Regional Planning Com-

mission
412 North Count^• Farm Road

Wheaton, XL 60187

KENNEY M. CURTIS ('71 MUP)
Office: Assistant Professor
138 Campbell Hall
University of Virginia
Charlottesville, VA 22903

ROBERT L. BECKETT ('71 MUP)

Office: Planning Director

Jefferson County Planning Commission

116 East Washington Street

Charlesto^TO, VN 25414

Home: Terrapin Neck
Shepherds town, WJ 25443

JOHN K. DIMIT ('71 BUP)

Office: Champaign County Regional
Planning Commission

117 West Elm Street
Urbana, IL 61801

Home: 410 West Illinois
Urbana, IL 61801

JOHN F. CARPENTER ('71 BUP)

Office: Coordinator, Do^<rntown As-

sistance Program
Illinois Department of Local Govern-

ment Affair 3

Springfield, IL 62706

Home: 1026 North Fourth
Springfield, IL 62702

WILBERT C. F. GHEE ('71 BUP)

Office: Alexander Young Building 458

1015 Bishop Street
Honolulu, HI 96813

Home: 55 South Kukui, #2415

Honolulu, HI 96813

Have been married s.tnce July of 1977.

Business on my o^^ra has been gratify-

ing. Current projects involve master

planning aiid designs for several

state and municipal parks on the Is-

land of Oahu.

MARK L. ELSTNER ('71 BUP)

Address Unknown

JAY H. FELDMAN ('71 BUP)

Address Unknown

ROBERT F. FLATLEY ('71 MUP)
Office: Assistant City Manager
P. 0. Box 2207
Hollywood, FL 33022

Home: 1901 North Park Road
Hollywood, FL 33021

Despite the new position, I have not

left the field of city planning. On

the contrary, the position provides
an excellent opportunity to view
city planning within the context of

the overall organization of a city.
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^tEQRGE FREESMAN ('71 MUP)
Home: 16 Hazel Avenue
Toronto, Ontario M4E 1C5

Canada

SIDNEY M. FUKE ('71 MUP)

Office: Planning Director
County of Hawaii
25 Aupuni Street
Hilo, HI 96720

Home: 152 Akee Street
Hilo, HI 96720

After a politicclly tumultuous hear-
ing, my former boss was not confirmed
by the County Council in February. I

was then appointed Acting Director,
and Director in May. The job is in-

deed a challenging one, and obviously
quite different from being a Deputy.

Bob Flatley and his wife visited with
us this year. It was indeed our

pleasure, and we look forward to more
of our classmates coming to this
great State and County of Hawaii in
the years ahead.

MQEAMED NOSKY GEPSE^ ('71 MU?)
Office: General Controller
General Organization of Physical

Planning
Cairo, Egypt

Home:

Dokky
Egypt

20 Caber Ebn.
- Cairo

Hayan St,

JAMES J . GRIMES ('71 BUP, '73 MUP)

Office: Communications & Media In-

structor
Capital Area Vocational Center
2201 Toronto Road
Springfield, IL 62708

Home: 704 Evergreen
Chatham, IL 62629

At the Center, we're teaching tele-
vision production, radio, photogra-
phy, cinematography, and other au-
dio/visual services x-jith the employ-
ment of our students as the goal.

Since leaving WSSR Radio at Sangamon
State I've been lecturing on commu-
nications at the University. Our

daughter, Katie, is nov/ two and my

wife, Jan, is a freelance reporter-
author. We're planning to spend the

summer of '78 in Chicago, Best

wishes to all.

CHARLES L. HARWOOD ('67 BUP, '71

MUP)

Office: Assistant Executive Direc-
tor

North Central Florida Regional Plan-

ning Council
2002 N. W. 13th Street, Suite 202

Gainesville, FL 32601

Home: 1704 N. W. 39th Drive
Gainesville, Fl 32605

GUIST^AR HERMA^ISSON ('71 MTJP)

Address Unknown

ROBERT T. GOBLE ('71 MUP)
703 Tower Lane
Columbia, SC 29210

DAVID L . HOWELL ('71 MUP)

Office: Chief, Comprehensive Plan-

ning Office
Denver Regional Council of Govern-
ments

2480 West 2&th Avenue
Denver, CO 80211

Home: 3220 South Detroit
Denver, CO 80210
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PAUL B. KELMAN ('71 MUP)
Office: Chief, Environmental Plan-
ning Division

Atlanta Regional Commission
230 Peachtree Street, NW
Atlanta, GA 30303

Home: 2260 Pinecliff Drive, NE
Atlanta, GA 30345

I just received a master's degree in
governmental administration from
Georgia State University. Currently
I'm serving as Secretary of the
Georgia Chapter of AIP. At the of-
fice, we're completing the initial
"208" plan and. initiating planning
processes in air quality management,
solid waste management, and energy
conservation.

PAUL D. LEINBERGER ('70 HUP, '71 l-IUP)

Address Unknown

JAMES E. POWERS ('71 BUP)

2009 Sharon Avenue
Rockford, XL 61103

STUART RELLER ('71 MUP)
900 South High Street
Bloomington, IN 47401

GERALD M. ROBBraS ('71 MUP)
Home: 7 Tanglewood Drive
Irvine, CA 92714

R. MICHAEL ROBLING ('71 MUP)
Office: Indiana Heartland Coordi-

nating Commission
7212 North Shadeland Avenue, #120
Indianapolis, IN 46250

Home: 2626 Timberly Drive, #2D
Indianapolis, IN 46220

ANDREW J. MOORE ('71 BUP)
Office: Mechanic
Rich's Small Engines
Highway 13 North
Waynesboro, TN 38485

Home: Route 3, Box 265A
Waynesboro, TN ?8485

This past year I've been having fun
fixing machines and refinishing an-
tique furniture. Our little farm is
beginning to feel more comfortable as
the buildings, orchard, nursery and
ornamental plantings continue to grow
and expand. My wife says that you
may not be interested in hearing
about someone that hasn't wound up a
planner, but then I'm philosophical
about the concept of success. Good
luck to you all.

DAVID B. RQTTMAN ('71 BUP)
6718 North Seeley
Chicago, IL 60645

FREDERICK L. SCHEIN ('71 BUP)
Address Unknown

GORDON P. SCHOLZ ('71 MUP)
743 South 13th Street
Lincoln, NE 68508

JEROME M. SEELIG ('71 BUP)

Address Unknown

EDWARD A. PIGO ('71 MUP)
9263 Red Cart Court
Columbia, MD 21045
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CATHY CHAZEN STONE ('71 MUT)

Office: Project Director
NYS Geological Survey
Educ. Building Annex, Room 1067

Albany, NY 12^34

Home: 1403 Rockport Court South
East Greenbush, NY 12061

I am still directing a studj' on "The

Use of Natural Resource Information
for Land Use Decision-Makers" for the

New York State Geological Survey.

The final report is due January 31 to

the National Science Foundation. We
hope to receive additional funding to

implement the recommendations of the
study.

In May I was married to Daniel Stone
—a sanitary engineer with the New
York State Health Department. If

anyone is in the area we welcome vis-
itors. I did see Sidney Fuke who was
in NY to learn about our Agricultural
District Program.

CAROL ANN SZERSZEN ('71 BUP)

301 West Green, #5

Champaign, XL 61820

MICHAEL TURNER ('71 MUP)
Office: Project Director
Detroit Renaissance
100 Renaissance Center, Suite 1760
Detroit, MI 48243

Home: 1521 Villa
Birmingham, MI 48008

Home: 150S Alma Drive
Chaatpaign, IL 61820

JAKES R. ANDERSON ('72 MUP)

Office: Housing Research and Devel-

opment Program
University of Illinois
1204 West Nevada Street

Urbana, IL 61801

Home: 1802 Shadowlawn Drive
Champaign, IL 61820

THERESE A. BERKHQUT ('72 BUP)

Office: Assistant Director of Plan-

ning
City of St. Charles
2 East Main Street
St. Charles, IL 60174

Home: 1050 North Third Avenue
St. Charles, IL 60174

MELVIN R. BLAIR ('72 BUP)

3 Admiral Drive, //464

Emeryville, CA 94608

DEBOBAH LIBBER BRETT ('72 KUP)

Office: Real Estate Research Corp.

72 West Adams
Chicago, IL 60603

Home: 2603 West Granville
Chicago 5 IL 60659

BARBARA WALLACE ('71 I-ffiP)

Home: 4615 North Park Avenue, #107
Chevy Chase, MD 20015

BETSY PENDLETON WONG ('71 BUP)
Office: 135 West Main Street
Urbana. IL 61801

THOMAS H. BROWN ('72 MUP)

Office: Director
Frances Nelson Health Center

1305 Car^/er

Champaign, IL 61820
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GRACE E. BYRNE ('72 BUP)
Office: Research Assistant
Transportation Center
University of Tennessee
Knoxville, TN 37916

Home: 706 22nd Street, Apt. B

Knoxville, TN 37916

I will be graduating with my Master
of Science in Civil Engineering from
the University of Tennessee in March
1978, and have accepted a Transporta-
tion Planning position with the Puget
Sound Council of Governments in
Seattle, Washington. My husband and
I were blessed -with the birth of a

lovely daughter, Elizabeth Grace,
July 13, 1977.

ROCKY L. COE ('72 BUP)
4243 North 84th Street
Milwaukee, WI 53222

PAULA N. DIAMOND ('72 MUP)
Address Unknown

ANN FIELD DUKER ('72 BUP)
Office: Fllod Insurance Coordinator
Division of Water Resources
Illinois Department of Transportation
300 North State Street, Room 1010
Chicago, IL 60610

CHARLES R. FLOYD ('72 MUP)
3600 Keith Street, Apt. 401
Cleveland, TN 37311

We're still in the Madison area and
enjoying it as much as ever. We're
just attempting to finish up our in-
itial 208 water quality plan which
is due in at EPA offices quite soon.
We moved into our new house during
November 1977 after spending a good
part of the year overseeing its con-
struction. With any luck, Marlene
will enter law school at the UW in
fall 1978 and we'll return to the
life of a poor but happy one-income
family. Until next year, our best
to all of you!

MARY IRIS HOLLAND ('70 BUP, '72 MUP)
Office: Planning Director
Georgia Mountains Planning and De-
velopment Commission

P. 0. Box 1720
Gainesville, GA 30501

Home: 1029 Lakemont Drive, NW
Gainesville, GA 30501

The planning year has been very in-
teresting. Our department has ad-
vanced from environmental protection
and resource conservation into man-
agement and energy. The agency as a

whole is involved in a wide range of

activities. In fact, we have been
so successful in the development and
operation of service programs for

our 50 member governments that the
Georgia legislature is busily work-
ing on a bill to limit the mandated
authority of Georgia Area Planning
and Development Commissions to plan-
ning only. That could make life
right dull. In the meantime, the
mountains are beautiful and the cli-
mate is great.

ADRIAN P. FREUND ('72 BUP)
Office: Planner III

114 City-County Building
Madison, WI 53709

Home: 4965 Sunrise Ridge Trail
Middleton, WI 53562

RICHARD C. HOOPER ('72 MUP)
Office: Director
Stevens Housing Program
522 19th Avenue East
Seattle, WA 98112
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Home: 1506 22nd Avenue East

Seattle, WA 98112

Nancy Silberg and I continue to live

in Seattle, enjoying more and more
our daughter Allison, now 13 months
old. I have been the director of a

neighborhood housing rehabilitation
program for over a year. The program

is located in the neighborhood where
we .live, and is funded by the City
and a particularly innovative Seattle
bank. Nancy worked for the Seattle
Indian Health Board until last July.

She is currently looking for part-
time work, but discovering that is

easier said than done!

LAWRENCE E. HOWARD ('72 MUP)
Office: Home Investments Fund
116 South Michigan
Chicago, IL 60603

Home: 5727 South Washington
Hinsdale, IL 60521

Two major projects are occupying my

free time: (1) Preventing the AIP-
ASPO merger which is being raiir-

roaded through; (2) Obtaining laws
:to limit the massive pace of condo-
minium conversions in Evans ton. Oak
Park, Skokie, and Chicago. I

strongly urge all ASPO and AIP mem-
bers to vote against merger - it's a

rip-off which will result in one
planning organization, essentially
modelled after AIP, which will lobby
to make it impossible for you to

practice planning without becoming a

certified planner (which means pass-
ing a multiple choice test like can-'

didates for full AIP membership' now
do). If you'd like an exclusionary
profession geared toward preserving
the old ways, vote for merger. If

you x<rant a forward looking, open
field continually searching for bet-
ter planning methods, vote against
this merger proposal.

THEODORE R. JOHNSON ('72 MUP)
Home: 7100 \'/hetstone

Alexandria, VA 22306

DAVID C. LAGER ('72 ^fUP)

Office: President
Resource Management
1410 Higgins
Park Ridge, IL 60068

Home: 1104 South Lincoln
Park Ridge, IL 60068

EDWARD C. LEUCHS ('72 BUP)
Office: Bureau of Comprehensive

Planning
Division of State Planning, DOA
660 Apalachee Parkway
Tallahassee, FL 32304

Home: P.O. Box 132
Tallahassee, FL 32302

ROSA KEITH LEWIS ('72 MUP)
Address Unknown

DANIEL M. LAUBER ('72 I-IUP)

Office: Senior Planner
Village of Oak Park
1 Village Hall Plaza
Oak Park, IL 60302

Home: 200 South Boulevard
Evanston, IL 60602

WILLIAM C . LIENESCH ('72 MUP)
Office: National Parks and Conser-
vation Association

1701 18th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20009

*

Home: 4927 Manitoba Drive
Alexandria, VA 22312

Over the summer, I left the Environ-
mental Protection Agency to join the
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Natlonal Parks and Conservation Asso-
ciation. NPCA is a nonprofit public
interest group which works primarily
on issues related to the national
park system and is also involved in a
range of environmental issues.

TRACY SMITH ('72 BUP)

Address Unknot-m

\-n[LLI/J4 Y. SMITH ('72 MUP)
Address Unknown

KATHERINE A. MESSENGER ('72 MUP)

Office: York County Planning Depart-
ment

P. 0. Box 532
Yorktown, VA 23o90

Home: 165 Merrimac Trail, #6

Williamsburg, VA 23185

LAIRD D. STARRICK ('67 BUP, '72 MUP)

Office: Program Manager
Land Resources Planning
Department of Local Government Af-

fairs
303 East Monroe
Springfield, IL 62706

MYLSS E. POMEROY ('72 MUP)
Office: Planner
Community Development Agency
1015 Locust, Suite 1203
St. Louis, MO 63108

EDWARD E. J. RANAHAM ('72 MUP)

RICHARD B. STERN ('72 BUP)

Office: Urban Planner
Rolf C. Campbell and Associates
11 North Skokie Highway
Lake liluff, IL 60044

Home: 1014 Lakeland Court,

Wheeling, IL 60090
2A

Address Unkno^'/n

BRIAN J. ROGAL ('72 BUP)
Office: American Society of Planning

Officials
1313 East 60th Street
Chicago, IL 60637

NANCY JEAN SILBERG ('72 MUP)
Home: 1506 22nd Avenue East
Seattle, WA 98112

MARGARET DUER SINGH ('72 MUP)
Home: 335 Walnut Avenue
Elgin, IL 60120

SUESSENEACH ('72 MUP)
Super'' ntendent of Produc-

SONJA C

Office:
tion

Facility Planning
Houston Park Department
2999 Wayside
Houston, TX 77001

Home: 1617 Fannin
Houston, TX 77002

JOHN A. SULLY ('72 MUP)
Office: Supervising Principal Plan-

ner
Middlesex County Planning Board
40 Livingston Avenue
New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Home: 281 Franklin Avenue
Princeton, NJ 08540
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ALLAM R. TITSWORTH ('72 MUP)

655-A Midway Drive S.

Ocala, FL 32670

for a 3-county region under the Sec-

tion 147 program of the Department
of Transportation.

RICHARD G. WACK ('72 BUP)

Office: Akerman, Senterfitt &

Eidson
17th Floor, CNA Building
Orlando, FL 32802

Home: 2300 Roxbury Road

Winter Park, FL 32789

CHARLES DONALD WIDELL ('72 MUP)

Office: Business Manager
The Rainey Companies
12521 Kanis
Little Rock, AR 72211

Home: 2808 North Taylor
Little Rock, AE 72207

JEROME WIGGINS ('72 BUP)

Home: 1900 Woolsey, Apt.

Berkeley, CA 9A704

LINDA WILDMA13 ('72 BUP)

Home: 1410 NE 63rd

Seattle, WA 98115

1973
JEAN HANCOCK BABBITT ('73 BUP)

Office: Junior Planner
Metropolitan Area Planning Department
Tenth Floor, City Hall
455 North Main
Wichita, KS 67202

Home: 2942 South Osage, f'/202

Wichita, KS 67217

I am working in Wichita, Kansas, for
the Metropolitan Area Planning De-
partment. Currently, I am working on
rural public transportation planning

JOANNE LINDA BAUER ('73 BUP)

Office: Department of City and Re-

gional Planning
University of North Carolina
New East Building
Chapel Hill, NC 27514

Home: 2A Clark Court
Chapel Hill, NC 27514

Finishing my second year in the Mas-

ter's program at UNC.

CLAUDIA BENJAMIN ('73 MUP)
Office: Chief Human Resources Plan-

ner
Southeastern Virginia Planning Dis-

trict Commission
16 Koger Executive Center
Norfolk, VA 23502

Home: 5202 Arsall A-venue, A.pt. B

Norfolk, VA 23508

We're working on fulfilling HUD's
new requirements for Areawide Hous-
ing Opportunity Plans and we're also

putting together a substance abuse

plan. Along with developing the

overall program design, these ought

to keep me out of trouble in the

next few months

.

JAMES C. CANESTARO ('73 MUP)

Office: Real Estate Department
School of Business
University of Wisconsin
Madison, WI 53706

I am creeping toward the completion
of my Ph.D. in Real Estate/Business
and will use housing for the elderly
as the general topic area for the

dissertation. My seminar programs
for architecture schools are being
offered more frequently with the
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Increasing interest in financial fea-

sibility analysis. Finally, I was

accepted as a corporate member of the

American Institute of Architects this

year, only compounding my identity
crisis.

CHING SHING CHAJJG ('73 MUP)

Address Unknown

CHRISTINE MOORE FARMER ('73 MUP)
Office: Community Development Plan-

ner
Department of Development and Plan-

ning
121 North LaSalle Street, Room 1000
Chicago, XL 60602

Home: 1360 N. Sandburg Terr., 2908C
Chicago, XL 60610

ROBERT S. CHELSETH ('73 BUP)

Office: Principal Planner
Planning Department
Dakota County
1560 West Highway 55

Hastings, MN 55033

Home: 1449 West 14th Street
Hastings, MN 55033

Things continue to go well for us in
Minnesota. Janie's business is still
growing and I am pushing for early
retirement (however not before the
1980 's). We can't believe it's been
five years since we left Champaign-
Urbana, and we are somewhat curious
as to the location and condition of

many of our friends from the 1973 BUP

class. I would be interested in

hearing from any of you that have the
time to write.

SHERWIN D CLARK. ('73 BUP)
Office: Program Auditor I

Mayor's Office of Manpower
180 North LaSalle
Chicago, IL 60636

Home: 5711 South Wolcott
Chicago, IL 60636

ERNEST FREEMAN ('73 MUP)

Address Unknown

KATHLEEN C. FRITSCH ('73 BUP)

20 Charleston Road
Hinsdale, IL 60521

PATRICIA M. GETZEL ('73 MUP)

Office: Associate Housing Planner
Puget Sound Council of Governments
Grand Central Building
Seattle, WA

Home: 5626 Keystone Place North
Seattle, WA 98103

I have been "job-sharing" as a hous-
ing planner for the Puget Sound re-

gional planning agency since April

1, 1977. I work 3 mornings and 1

afternoon. This has been a particu-
larly good arrangement for me be-

cause of my other job—named Jason &

Paul. They were two years old on

Feb. 15th ('78). I've done a lot of

research on housing rehabilitation,

so if any of you need any informa-
tion, let me know. We are all en-

joying living in the country's most

livable city (yes, it does rain a

lot).

FRED C. COOPER ('73 MUP)
Home: 4313 El Paso Street
Jackson, MS 39206

A. RICHARD GLANCE ('73 MUP)

Office: Architect/Planner
Washington Co. Planning Commission
2198 North Main Street
Washington, PA 15301



-79-

Home: 1100 North Pennsbury Boulevard
Pittsburgh, PA 15205

NINO HASON ('73 BUP)

Department of Urban and Regional
Planning

230 College Street
University of Toronto - Ontario
Canada

AEDEN SHEAHAN HOIOREDGE ('73 BUP)

Office: Housing Specialist
City of Concord
P. 0. Box 308
Concord, NC 28025

Home: 173 Spring Street South
Concord, NC 28025

I am presently working for the City
of Concord, administering the Section
8 Housing Assistance Payments Pro-
gram. This job is quite an education
and very different from the land-use
planning work I have done in the
past. I'm also taking courses at the
University of North Carolina at

Charlotte und.er the Master's of Urban
Administration program.

ROBERT A. HORMSLL ('73 IfJ?)

12 I'lain Street
Dewart, PA 17730

KATHRYN OLSON JOHNSON ('73 BUP)

Office: Associate Planner
5127 Oakton
Skokie, IL 60077

Home: 5455 North Sheridan, #1910
Chicago, IL 60640

BETTE FURGANG MC KOWN ('73 MUP)
Office: Planning Coordinator
Champaign City Hall
102 North Neil Street
Champaign, IL 61820

Home: 1320 Alms
Champaign, IL 61820

PENELOPE D. MAINES ('73 BUP)

Office: The Soaring Society of

America , Inc

.

3200 Airport Avenue
Santa Monica, CA 90405

Home: 15540 Vanowen Street, #121
Van Nuys, CA 91406

^^LLIAM R. N-EAL ('73 BUP)

Office: Sales Manager
Burkhart Advertising f

1247 Mishawaka Avenue
South Bend, IN

Home: 4427 Brookton Drive
South Bend, IN 46614

Recently moved from our Fort Wayne
operation to South Bend :to oversee
sales in this market . Much more
snow here, but a great Notre Dam.e

,

football team. Outdoor advertising
is an exciting business , and we have
recently hired our second former ur-
ban planner. The background is most
helpful in this business that con-
cerns itself highly with geography
and zoning. Hope all goes well with
everyone (Hi, Hormell!).

STEPHEN M. PARK ('73 BUP)

'

Office: Community Assistance Planner
DuPage County Regional Planning Comm,

421 North County Farm Road
Wheaton, IL 60187

Home: 515 East Dawes
Wheaton, IL 60187
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EDWARD EVANS PAULL ('73 MUP)
Office: Baltimore City Planning De-

partment
222 East Saratoga Street
Baltimore, MD 21201

Home: 3008 St. Paul Street
Baltimore, MD 21218

THOMAS 0. PAYNE ('73 MUP)
Office: Principal
Trkla, Pettigrew, Allen & Payne
123 West Madison, Suite 1200
Chicago, IL 60602

Home: 835 Judson Avenue, Apt. 402
Evanston, IL 60202

GAIL B. PIERNAS ('73 BUP)

Office: School/Community Coordinator
320 East 161st Place
South Holland, IL 60473

Home: 14834 Seeley
Harvey, IL 60426

I am still in the business of educat-
ing the public about education. The
work is both frustrating and chal-
lenging and I do enjoy it. If anyone
is in the area and has any tips on
how to pass a referendum, please stop
by to see me!

WENDA GOODHART SINGER ('73 MUP)
Home: 714 Olive Street
Murray, KY 42071

JOHN R. STAFFORD ('73 MUP)
Office: Director, Division of Long-

Range Planning and Zoning
Fort Wayne, IN 46802

Home: 3712 South Webster Street
Fort Wayne, IN 46807

JAMES T. STRONG ('73 MUP)
Office: 0\tmer, Strong Property
Managers, Ltd.

201 West Springfield
Champaign, IL 61820

Home: 18 Greencroft
Champaign, IL 61820

SUSAN L. WALD ('73 BUP)

Office: Department of Housing and
Urban Development

200 North High Street
Columbus, OH 43215

Home: 644B South Fifth Street
Columbus, OH 43206

KERMIT C. ROBINSON ('73 BUP)
Home: 1810 15th Avenue, #102
Seattle, WA 98122

I am finishing up work on my Master's
at the University of Washington, Col-
lege of Forest Resources. Completion
anticipated in June or August at
which time I expect to return to the
v;orking world. Last summer was spent
working as a planner with the Alaska
State Parks in Anchorage.

KENNETH R. WALKER ('73 MUP)

1660 Fir Street S.Home

:

Salem, OR 97302

ROBERT E. WALKER ('73 MUP)
Office: Lancaster County Planning

Commission
50 North Duke Street
P. 0. Box 3480
Lancaster, PA 17604

Home: 1037 East King Street
Lancaster, PA 17602
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JAMES EDWARD WARD ('73 MUP)

Home: 5915 Douglas Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15217

WENDA L. WEATHERSPOON ('73 BUP)

411 East Eureka
Champaign, IL 61820

Maggie is still working for a local

planning consulting firm. I took a

job with the Peoria Planning Depart-

ment last August as a downtown Pro-

ject Planner. I am involved in

downtown redevelopment activities.

After nearly two years of marriage,

we still feel like newly weds. We

have made an addition to our family

—the dog's name is Chris!

THOMAS LYLE YOUNG ('73 MUP)

Home: 11736 Arbor Street
Omaha, NE 68144

1974

MARTHA DADE BERKESCH ('74 MUP)

Home: 105 Knollwocd Lane
Greenville, SC 29607

TIMOTHY J. BERKESCH ('74 MUP)
Bradford & Co.Office: J. C

700 East North Street
Greenville, SC 29601

Home: 105 Knollwood Lane
Greenville, SC 29607

MARY BESORE DURWAED ('74 BUP)

Office: Assistant Planner
Downtotim Development
320 Sellwood Building
Duluth, MM 55802

Home: 4331 Luverne Street
Duluth, MN 55804

vJILLIAM J. ECKEL ('74 MU?)

Office: Resource Planner
Planning Division
King County Courthouse
Seattle, WA 98107

Home: 3057 NW 62nd Street
Seattle, WA 98107

HAMS C. BJQRNSSON ('74 MUP)
Office: Assistant Professor
Institute for Building Economics
Chalmers University of Technology
Fack, S-402 20 Goteborg
Sweden

Home: Klyfterasen 52

S-430 81 Billdal
Sweden

CHARLES C. CUMBY , JR. ('74 BUP)

Office: Downtown Project Planner
Planning Department
City Hall
Peoria, IL 61602

Home: 306 Cole Street
East Peoria, IL 61611

CHARLES FLOORE ('74 BU?)

Office: City Planner
320 North Tenth Street

East St. Louis, IL 62201

Home: 450 North Sixth Street
East St. Louis, IL 62201

I have been working in the capacity

of a City Planner for the Community

Development Department for over 3

years. My major concerns and duties

primarily relate to effectuating
change in the city's outdated zoning

ordinance.

There are many problem issues that

this city is constantly faced with,

but the most urgent I believe is

that of housing the urban populace.

Along with the housing problem, this

city is experiencing a rapid out-

migration pattern, in part stemming
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from the availability and type of
existing housing stock that East St.

Louis has produced to date, Pri-
vate development would help.

CATHERINE T. FREEBAIRN ('74 J^UP)

Office: Planner, Areawide Planning
Division of Planning and Zoning
Dept. of lletropolitan Daveloproent
City-County Building, 2041
Indianapolis, IN 46204

Home: 4901 Washington Boulevard

j

Indianapolis, IN 46205

EUGENE L, GOLDFARB ('74 MUP)
Rome: 900 Ridge Road
Highland Park, IL 60035

#1

JOSEPH P. HOUGH ('74 BUP)
Office: Urban Planner
Advisory Council on Historic

Preservation
1522 K Street, NT^

Washington, DC

Home: 3048 N Street, NW
Washington, DC 20007

Still reviewing Federal plans that
affect historic resources, and still
enjoying life on the East Coast.

Office? Planner
StrathciydG Regional Council
51 Cadogan Street, Mclver House
Glasgow, ocotland, U.K.

Homa: 9 Blancyre Court, Erskine
Renfrewshire. Scotland, U.K.

SA>rUEL GRESH/iM, JR. (^74 BU?)
Office: Department of Development
50 West Broad Street, Suite 401
Columbus, OK 43215

TIMOTHY A. HANSEN ('74 MU?)
Rural Route 2, Box 355
Muadelein, IL '0060

^CEira W. HERON ('74 MUP)
Office: Director of Human Services
Community Development Department
Ci;.y of Binghamton City Hall
Binghamtonj NY 13903

Home: 89 Park Avenue, Apt. 15
Binghamton, NY 13903

DEBRA ANNE HOLT ("74 BU?)
717 North 40th Straet
East St. Louis, IL 62205

-E^I-gg Lj._ JACOBLEN ('74 MUP)
Office: Associate Planner, CPDC
5441 East Beverly Boulevard
Los Angeles, CA 90022

Home: 1160G Montana Avenue, #311
Los Angeles, GA 90049

This ha-?, been a. jsm-packed year for
me starting with .a move back to
Champaign, a crijiinal justice plan-
ning job, a wedding on July 23, 1977
(Aiidy IssetM&v. being the lucky man)

,

a fast raove cut tc Los Angeles, a
raonth-long honeymoon in Southeast
A-5la and a new temporary life in
sunny California. We've been living
here full-"tijs)e since mid-Septetaber.
I've recently started working at the
Coifiraunity Planning and Development
Corporation J.a East LA (Latino Smogs-
ville) , we are -ftTiting a Community
Econonie DeTelopmsnt Handbook for
coamanity organizations which want
to revitalize their neighborhoods.
Also, I've developed an interest in
maternal and child health and hope
to work rrpj profaseional planning
life into this field. (I will soon
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be a certified Bradley Childbirth Ed-

ucator.) This is all just good,

sound long range planning on my part;

we won't be doing a family for awhile
yet.

been v7orking in transportation since
Aug. '76. I have also been working
on getting my real estate license
should I aver return to the housing
field or get a cliance to use it in

connection with my transportation
work.

MARTIN H. JOHNSON ('72 BUP, '74 MUP)

Office: Chief Transportation Planner

Chicago Area Transportation Study

300 West Adams Street
Chicago, IL 60606

Home: 5455 North Sheridan, #1910
Chicago, IL 6064O

BRIDGET R. LANE ('74 BUP)

Home: 837 1/2 South Walnut
Springfield, IL 62704

Y\^ONNE JEAN LE GARDE ('74 MOP)

Address Unknown

JOHN K. LIBERTY ('74 BUP)

c/o University of Arizona
Planning Department
BPA Building
Tucson, AZ 85720

('74 MUP)MICHAEL C. LANGFQRD
Office: Research Director
Planning and Research Council
210 East Ninth Street
Fort Worth, TX 76102

Home: 3704 Lawndale
Fort Worth, TX 76133

Since I heard from you last, we have
moved into a ns. ^er house, Jean has a

different job (in the private—read
profit—sector), I have been elected
to the Board of Directors of the Fort
Worth Ballet and Claire has continued
to develop into a wonderful and de-
lightful person. We wish all of you
peace and satisfaction.

SUZANNE JOHNSON LA PLANT ('74 MUP)
Office: Program Analyst, Dade County

Office of Transportation
44 West Flagler Street
Miami, FL 33130

Home: 4131 Lybyer Avenue
Miami. FL 33133

MARY MARGARET LYNCH ('74 MUP)

Address Unknown

ROSEMARY B. NAPKIN ('74 MUP)

210 Broad-^ay Avenue
Wilmette, IL 60091

STANT..EY S. PARSONS ('74 MUP)

19 Oak Hill Road
Shaxsmee, OK 74801

DBNITIS R. PBSCITELLI ('74 MUP)

Office: Resources Planner, Illinois
Environmental Protection Agency

Springfield, IL 62706

Home: 2112 North 21st Street
Springfield, IL 62702

I got married in Jan, '77 and have
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SARAH EOROS POUR ('74 MUP)

Office: Director
Community Development
City of Cambridge
1131 Steubenville Avenue
Cambridge, OH 43725

GENEVIEVE J. PRATT ('74 MUP)
Office: Planner I

Village of Arlington Heights
33 South Arlington Heights Road
Arlington Heights, XL 60005

Home: 5 South Dryden Place, #2C
Arlington Heights, IL 60004

LYNN T. SEERMON ('74 MUP)
Office: Bureau of the Budget
State of Illinois

Home: 333 South Douglas, Apt. 4

Springfield, IL 62704

DEBORAH SIMI KOPS SMITH ('74 BUP)

Office: 348-A City Hall
Eighth and Plum
Cincinnati, OH 45202

Home: 359 Ludlow Avenue, #3

Cincinnati, OH 45220

DOROTHEA L. STSFEN ('74 1-fir?)

Office: Department of Planning and
Community Development

City Hall
Hagerstown, KD 21740

Rome: 1020 Franklin Street, #3
V/inchester, VA 22601

KEVIN M. SULLIVAN ('74 BUP)
Office: VISTA
Neighborhood Assistance Bureau
2137 Clinton Street
Lincoln, NE 68508

YU-LI SUN ('74 MUP)
Office: Planner, Planning Division
Public Housing Board
Taipei Municipal Government
Taipei, Taiwan
Republic of China

Home: 11-6 Kwang Chow Street
Taipei, Taiwan
P<.epublic of China

PAUL A, TESSAR ('74 MUP)
Office: Acting Remote Sensing

Project Director
National Conference of State

Legislatures
1405 Curtis, //2300

Denver, CO SQ202

Home: 8344 East Briarwood Place
Englewood, CO SOllO

For the past year, I've been working
on the Remote Sensing/Natural Re-
source Information Systems Project
for the National Conference of State
Legislatures, The focus of the pro-
ject is to provide awareness of

Landsat capabilities, limitations,
applications and costs to the state
legislative community. We have held
many regional and state Landsat work-
shops and joint committee briefings,
providing visibility and support for

a number of state Landsat programs.

It's been really great living in the

mile-high city—especially after 3

years in the boondocks of Pierre,
South Dakota. Deb especially appre-
ciates Denver and being back in the

civilized world. Matthew and Amanda
are both doing fine. Little Tessar
#3 is scheduled for an 11/78 arrival.

If any of you are in the Denver area,

feel free to give me a call. It

would be good to get together, catch
up on old friends, reminisce a lit-

tle, and nerhaDS tilt a few.
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JILL P. TIEDT C74 liUP) •

Office: Landrum & Brown
290 Central Trust Building
Cincinnati, OH 45202

Home: 2444 Madison Road, Apt. 6023
Cincinnati, OH 45208

CHRISTIE LOVE VON PRQT2 ('74 MUP)
Address Unknovm

NANCY KUCICH WAIIP.EN ('74 BUP)

73 Yorkshire Road
New Hyde Park, NY 11040

STEPHEN C. WEEKS ('74 BDP)
Office: Zoning Adiainistrator
Livingston County Regional Planning

Commission
Courthouse
Pontiac, IL 61764

Home: 108 East John
Forrest J IL 61741

I started to work for the Commission
in April, 1976. We are a single
county agency that has been in exist-
ence since 1968. Basically'- my duties
are related to zoning enforcement
along with planning projects for the
villages throughout the county.

LAURENCE A. WILBRANDT ('74 BUP)
Office: Assistant City Planner
121 North Main Street
Crystal Lake, IL 60014

Home: 65 South Virginia Street
Crystal Lake, IL 60014

Finally I have been able to "pull it

all together"—both my wife, Vicki,
and I now have jobs in our respective
professions in the same tovm—here in
Crystal Lake. With great reluctance,
I left my position as Village Planner
a Housing Inspector in Libertyville

to be Assistant City Planner in
Crystal Lake. I have been on my
"new" job (not really new since I

interned here for two summers while
in grad school) since June '77.

So far I have been into a bit of

everything—reviewing building site
plans, providing technical assistance
to the Zoning Board of Appeals & Plan
Commission, drawing up plans for wa-
ter and sewer line extensions, updat-
ing base maps, revising the CBD Plan,
etc. But I really enjoy the variety
since it keeps me in close contact
with de\'elopers , and John Q. Public.
My only regret is that Crystal Lake
has been growing so fast that I find
myself perpetually involved with the

"brush-fire" planning with little
time for long-range planning.

Adios and Good Luck to everyone.

RONALD R. WINLEY ('74 MUP)
Address Unknown

KAREN NELSON YONKERS ('74 MUP)
Homes 10307 Sprinkle Road
Vicksburg, MI 49097

KENNETH S. YONKERS ('74 MUP)
Home: 10307 Sprinkle Road
Vicksburg, MI '49097

ALEXANDER P. ZANELLO ('74 BUP)
404 Scottswood Drive
Urbana, IL 61801

1975

SUSAN A. ALLWOOD ('75 BUP)
160 Fairbank Road
Riverside, IL 60545
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ADRIENITE L. BELL ('75 BUP)
2129 West 82nd Place
Chicago, XL 60620

"packaging" and/or "public policy
administration.

"

VINCENT L. BERNARDIN ('75 MUP)
Office: Executive Director
Evansville Redevelopment Authority
Evansville, IN

Home: 2909 East; Oak Street
Evansville, IN 47714

JULIA A. CHASE ('75 MUP)
Office: Genesee County Metropolitan
Planning Commission

1101 Beach Street
Flint, MI 48502

Home: 950 Welch Boulevard '.':.

Flint, MI 48504 '

BRADLEY A. CANTRELL ('75 BUP)
Office: City Planner
112 North Neil Street
Champaign, IL 61820

Home: 703 West Church
Champaign, IL 61820

I am working in the City of Chacipaign

Planning Department. My duties in-

clude subdivision and rezoning re-
view. I'm presently involved with
review of the Comprehensive Plan and
the proposed Land Use Map of the Ci-
ty. Within tVie last year I ha^-^e tak-
en courses in real estate and have
obtained my real estate salesman's
license.

TERRELL CARPENTER ('75 BuP)
Office: Citj^ Planner I

1015 Locust Street, Suite 1201
St. Louis, MO 53101

Home: 4444 West Pine, #105
St. Louis, MO 63108

I doubt that anyone there really re-
mecibers me but . . . I'm working now
for the St. Louis city planning dept.
—Community Derelcpment Agency. It

is a mul:;i-task agericy handling ever-
ything from coruprehensive planning to

federal funds monitoring. I would
suggest to planning students that
they round out or complement their
"urban planning" education with an
understanding of economic development

DENISE D.

3424 Maple Lane
Hazel Crest, IL

DOUGAN ('75 BUP)

60429

JOHN C. DURHAM ('75 MUP)
Office: City Planner II

Denver Planning Office -

1445 Cleveland Place
Denver, CO 80202

Home; 1372 Franklin
Denver, CO 80218

ANTHONY J. GEDWILL ('75 BUP)

Home: 3726 Stella Boulevard, #2

Steger, IL 604', 3

DAVID G. GERARD ('75 MUP)
Office: Resources Planner, Illinois

Environmental Protection Agency
Division of Air Pollution Control
2200 Churchill Road
Springfield, IL 62706

Horns; 1238 West Orchard
Springfield, IL 62702
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PATRICK J. GLITHERO ('75 MUP)

Office: Director
Logan County Regional Planning

Commission
529 South McLean Street
Lincoln, XL 62656

Home: 403 Peoria Street
Lincoln, XL 62656

No real change. Still single and

living in Logan County. Job always
interesting, sometimes even frustrat-

ing.

STEPHEN D. GORDON ('.75 MUP)

Office: Denver Planning Office
Room 400, 1445 Cleveland Place
Denver, CO 80202

Home: 1059 South York Street
Denver, CO 80209

I am still working in the areas of

housing and economic development
planning.

SUSAN G. GUDERLEY ('75 BUP)
Office: Champaign County Regional
Planning Commission

117 West Elm Street
Urbana, XL 61801

BECKY G. HERSHBERGER ('75 MLT)

Office: Division of Energy
Department of Business and Economic

Development
222 South College Street
Springfield, XL 62706

Home: 820 South Second Street, #1

Springfield, XL 62704

program at the University of Illi-
nois Medical Center. I expect to

graduate in June 1978 with a Mas-
ter's in Public Health degree, and

with a specialty area of Environmen-
tal Health Sciences . My husband
David graduated from the College of

Pharmacy at the University of Illi-
nois Medical Center in June 1977.

He is currently working as a Regis-,

tered Pharmacist. ""
,

ROGER G. HOPKINS ('75 MUP)
Office: Director
Department of Community Development
Neenah City Hall, P. 0. Box 627

Neenah, WI 54955

Home: 412 Adams Street
Neenah, WI 54956

This past year has been ever.tful and

challenging for me. In April, I re-

ceived a promotion to Director of

Community Development, upon resigna-
tion or the former director. As a

result, I have a far wider range of

responsibilities such as supervising
building inspection activities, ad-

ministering a community development
and housing rehabilitation program,

working on the City's first compre-

hensive plan, and coordinating day
to day planning activities. Our

first priority is to complete the

comprehensive plan, prepared in-

house, by the end of 1978.

On the personal side, Debbie will
complete her accounting degree at UW

Oshkosh in May. After that we hope

to enjoy our first real vacation in

four and one-half years

.

CONNIE I. HILL ('75 BUP)

Home: 2540 South Wesley,
Berwyn, IL 60402

#5

I am currently enrolled full-time in

the School of Public Health graduate

LARRY D. JUSTICE ('75 BUP)

Office: Planning Technician
City of Park Ridge :

505 Park Place
Park Ridge, IL 60068

Home: 729 Forestview Avenue
Park Ridge, IL 60068
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Nothing new. Completing a comprehen-
sive plan of Park Ridge "in house" as

well as continuing my efforts to es-

tablish architectural preservation in

the community. So far public very
receptive.

I would very much like to find out if

any alumni are working in air pollu-
tion-related planning. I feel a lit-
tle alone in the field and would ap-
preciate communicating with col-
leagues with the same Interests.
Thanks

.

NORMAN A. KATZ ('75 MUP)

Home: 5421 South Cornell
Chicago, XL 60615

JAMES W. KUBIESA ('75 BUP)
Address Unknown

GLEN T. KOYAMA ('75 MUP)

Office: Planner
Belt, Collins & Assoc, Ltd.

745 Fort Street, #514
Honolulu, HI 96813

Home: 253 Kauanakani Street
Honolulu, HI 96825

TIMOTHY J. KRAWCZEL ('75 MUP)
Office: Civic Affairs Officer
HHD 5th Special Forces BN
20th SFG (Airborne) ISF
10901 Notchcliff Road
Glen Arm, MD 21057

NORMAN FREDRICK KROK ('75 BUP)

Office: Research Associate
Energy and Environmental Systems

Division, Building 12

Argonne National Lab
Argonne, IL 62439

Home: 3837 Sterling Road
Downers Grove, IL 60515

I'm not so sure my affairs would in-
terest many alumni. I finished an
MSUP at Wisconsin amid controversy
(one does not write plans for the im-
provement of the planning depart-
ment) , got a job in air pollution/
land use planning at A.rgonne National
Lab, and I'm getting married on April
1, 1978 to Cindy Mueller, vjho some
may have met.

MARY ANN LEONARD ('75 BUP)

Office: Housing Planner, Lane County
Housing & Community Development

170 East 11th Avenue
Eugene, OR 97401

PHILI? Y. LEVIN ('75 BUP)

General Delivery
Holly^rood, FL 33022

DARRELL L. R. Lg^IS ('75 BUP)

Home: 832 Hawkeye Park
Iowa City, lA 52240

Since the last Alumni News Donna and

I have moved from Minnesota back to

Iowa. I am once again a student at

the U of lovja and am also doing pri-

vate consulting work.

BERNARD F. LINSENMEYER, III ('75

BUP)
Office: Assistant County Planner

Court House
Prince Frederick, MD 20678

Home: Box 407A
St. Leonard, MD 20685

I have been working in Calvert
County for tv/o years. Still enjoy
the country living and the Chesa-
peake Bay, but there is a possibil-
ity I may be living and working in

Baltimore within a few months.
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FRANK A. LUCIBELLA ('75 MUP)

Home: 53 Dunster Road
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130

ocean. We're finding out how acces-
sible and beautiful the ocean and
the mountains are.

KATHLEEN A. MC CASE ('75 BUP)

Office: Project Director
Champaign County Women Against Rape
112 West Hill
Champaign, IL 61820

Home: 607 South Lynn
Champaign, IL 61820

EDWARD G. MC GUIRE ('75 MUP)

Home: 6108 Lakewood Drive West, #2

Tacoma, WA 98467

SUSAN K. MC GUIRE ('75 MUP)
Office: Administrative Director
Pierce County Rape Relief
Puget Sound Hospital
Tacoma, WA 98408

Home: 6108 Lakewood Drive West, #2

Tacoma, WA 98467

Ed and I spent the first half of the
year in Pierre, South Dakota. Ed

finished up two years with the State
Planning Bureau as Chief of the Natu-
ral Resource Section, working very
closely with the Legislature and in

water and energy planning. I worked
for the L.E.A.A. state office in
Pierre in program evaluation, spend-
ing most of my time working with
evaluation of local projects. Then,
in August, we moved to Tacoma, Wash-
ington. Ed is a first-year law stu-
dent at the University of Puget
Sound, working hard and anxious to

get more involved in land/energy/wa-
ter law issues. I am Administrative
Director of the county's Rape Relief
agency—a crisis intervention center.
I'm responsible for funding,-)budget-
ing and program management. Ed and I

celebrated our first wedding anniver-
sary in October with a trip to the

ANN SCHAEFFER MOELLER ('75 BUP)

Office: Land Planning Analyst
Friendswood Development Co.

P. 0. Box 2567
Houston, TX 77092

Home: 9898 Club Creek Drive, #203
Houston, TX 77036

I have been with Friendswood Devel-
opment Co. for 18 months and still
enjoy working with private land de-
velopment. Our new town, Kingwood,
is booming and we have acquired
smaller tracts around Houston that
are exciting to plan. My time is

spent with planning physical facili-
ties lots and amenities. My husband
is president of his own restaurant
business and %^;ill open his first
restaurant in '78. This year will
be busy, but we always would enjoy
sharing Texas hospitality with any
visitors from Illinois.

WILLIAI4 P. MONK ('74 BUP, '75 MUP)
Office: Assistant Director
York Road Planning Area Committee
5716 York Road
Baltimore, MD 21212

Home: 6150 Chinquapin Parkway
Baltimore, MD 21239

GINA L. NATARUS ('75 BUP)
Planner IOffice:

City of Chicago Health Systems
Agency

180 North LaSalle, Room 400
Chicago, IL 60601

Home; 1317 Cariann Lane
Glenview, IL 60025
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CHRISTQPHER E. NIELSON ('75 BUP)

Office: Los Angeles Community
Design Center

541 South Spring Street, Room 800

Los Angeles, CA 90013

Home: 1536 LeMoyne, #8

Los Angeles, CA 90026

RAYMOND A. ONTIVEROS ('75 MUP)

Office: Planning Director
Belvidere-Boone County Regional
Planning Commission

613 North Main
Belvidere, IL 61008

Home: 2117 Davis Drive
Belvidere, IL 61008

GARY R. PAPKE ('75 MUP)
Office: Assistant Planner
Northeastern Illinois Planning Comm.

400 West Madison
Chicago, IL 60606

Home: 603 Sheridan Road
Evans ton, IL 60202

ANTONIO PEREZ ('75 BUP)
Address Unknown

Home: 7647 West Berwyn
Chicago, IL 60656

MICHAEL F. SCHUBERT ('75 MUP)
Office; Neighborhood Director
Neighborhood Housing Services of

Chicago, Inc.

Near Northwest Division ^ •
•

2412 North Western Avenue
Chicago, IL 60647

Home: 451 West Wrightwood, Apt. 910
Chicago, IL 6061A

As I enter my third year with NHS I

am amazed with how fast time moves.
Work still provides the excitement
it did three years ago. NHS has ex-
panded greatly both in Chicago and

across the country and, to every-
one's benefit, has been a source of
employment for several urban plan-
ning grads. I would like to hear
from any of my classmates in the

Chicago area. My best to all!

VIJAY K. SETHI ('75 MUP)
Office: Executive Director
Fargo-Moorhead Metropolitan COG

44 Foss Lane
Moorhead, MK 56560

Home: 1703 South 19th Street
Moorhead, MN 56560

IVAN M. POUR ('75 MUP)

Home: 1008 Comber Avenue
Cambridge, OH 43725

BARBARA C. RHODES ('75 MUP).

Home: 637 Forest Avenue
Jackson, MS 39206

STEVEN A. SPEISE ('75 MUP)

Office: Olathe City Hall
Olathe, KS 66061

Home: 600 South Harrison, #35

Olathe, KS 66061

BARB/\RA A. SCHLEICHER ('75 MUP)
Office: Mayor's Office for Senior

Citizens
Chicago, IL

SANDRA 0. STEPHENS ('75 MUP)

Address Unknown
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SKERI HART STERNBERG ('75 BUP)

Office: Jewish Federation of

Chicago
One South Franklin
Chicago, IL 60606

Home: 1628 West Sher^^ln, #303

Chicago, IL 60626

GUY F. SUMMERS ('75 BUP)

Address Unknown

Program. "The purpose of the pro-
gram is to insure the single-family
residences in the Village of Oak
Park against the possibility of eco-

nomic loss, and thereby help to

eliminate irrational fears of racial

change. This program will provide

greater community stability and will

strengthen the tax base of the com-

munity by preserving and improving
single-family home values." (from

the Village Ordinance) I welcome
alumni enquiries and comments on

this program.

ALAN W. TANNER ('75 BUP)

Home: 1313 Roland Drive
Normal, IL 61761

JEFFREY W. TOCK ('75 MUP)

Office: Village of Tinley Park
17355 South 68th Court
Tinley Park, IL 60477

Home: 6720 181st Street
Tinley Park, IL 60477

GARY LEE WOOD ('75 BUP)

Office: Administrative Assistant
UICC - Jane Addams College of Social
Work

Box 4348
Chicago, IL 60680

Home: 135 South Kenilworth Avenue
Oak Park, IL 60302

During the years 1975-1977 I lived in

England and Israel. My present em-

ployment finds me working on develop-
ing and writing grant proposals for

the Jane Addams College of Social
Work at Chicago Circle. Outside of

work, I am as always involved in sev-
eral national 6i community organiza-
tions. In addition, I am now serving
as a Commissioner on the Village of

Oak Park's Equity Assurance Commis-
sion which may be of interest to

alumni. The Equity Assurance Commis-
sion administers the Equity Assurance

DAVID B. ZIELINSKI ('75 MUP)

Office: Transportation Planner
E.G. I. A.

P.O. Box 1140
Dubuque, lA 52001

Home: 780 North Court
Platteville, WI 53818

Many things have happened in our

lives this past year. Linda is now
a leader in La Leche League (Good

Mothering through Breastfeeding) and

has opened a shop selling used baby

clothes and is doing quite well in

both ventures. We went to a conven-
tion in Toronto for La Leche League
where there were 1500 babies, which
was quite an experience for the ho-

tel staff. I have also changed
jobs; I now work for the Iowa De-

partment of Transportation assigned
to the Dubuque Metropolitan Area
Transportation Study. I will be
there approximately three years be-
fore I am transferred within Iowa or

decide to move back to the West.

Our son Brian will be two years old

in May which is quite an experience
but also a joy for us.
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1976
ANNUAR BIN MA'ARUF ('76 MUP)
Office: State Planning Unit, Kedah
Block B, Wisma Megeri
xA.lor Setar, Kedah, Malaysia

BARRY J, BRimiNGA ('76 BUP)

444 Tomahawk
Park Forest, IL 60466

SARAH E. CANZONERI ('76 MUP)
Home: 1301 Brighton
Urbana, IL 61801

LYNN F. BORKER ('76 BUP)

Office: Administrative Assistant
Office of the Mayor
Coininunity DevelopTnent Division
Planning & Prograiaming Section
1125 Brazos, 9ih Floor
Houston, TX 77002

Home: 3306 Graustark, #18
Houston, TX 77006

After working for the Comniunlty De-
velopment Division for a year I have
found my responsibilities to be stim-
ulating, exciting & heavily politi-
cal. Since the Carter administration
has taken office the regulations
which govern the community develop-
ment program have been changed. The
planning section has been quite busy
developing 23 comprehensive redevel-
opment plans. I am responsible for
eight revitalization plans & am also
the lead planner for the following
projects: Public Transportation,
Handicapped Services/Architectural
Barriers, Drainage, Sanitar\' Sewers,
Streetlighting, Public Ser\''ices, Li-
braries. After the CD. application
is submitted I am responsible for
drafting the environmental reviews &

contracts for those projects. I also
attend many citizen meetings to both
receive citizen input & explain the
program to interested residents. The
time Sc a half pay for any overtime I

v7ork really helps my morale & pocket-
book.

LL^BA V. BOZINOVITGH
2454 West Ainslie
Chicago, IL 60625

'6 BUP)

QUENTIN C. CHIN ('76 BUP)

Office: Champaign Consortium
74 East University Avenue
Champaign > IL 61820

Home: 707 West Elm Street, #4

Urbana, IL 61801

JEFFREY H. COLEMAN ('76 BUP)

245 Seminoie Drive
Galesburg, IL 51401

DSWISr M. DE BELLE ('76 BUP)
Office: Researcher and Planner
Metropolitan Housing Development

Corporation
407 South Desrborn
Chicago, IL 60604

Home: 5705 South Spaulding
Chicago, IL 60329

I am working as a researcher and
planner for the Metropolitan Housing
Development Corp., a private, not-
for-profit corporation located in
the South end of the Loop. We are
planning a pilot housing rehabilita-
tion project, and currently, I am
the only staff (of a staff of 4) who
is working on this. Rehab, seems to

be the trend in housing (at least in
Chicago) and I find it very excit-
ing.

I am still living on the Southwest
side but will be moving to the North
side in my own apartment sometime
this spring or summer. Good luck to

all .ind any of you are invited to

look rae up when in Chicago.
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ACHILLE N. DINATALE ('76 BUT)

4536 North Opal
Norridge, IL 60656

Home: 22 South Ellsworth
Naper-ville, IL 60540

SALLY C. ERICSSON ('76 BUP)

Home: 61 Park Drive, Apt. 21

Boston. MA 02215

I started working on my master's in
public policy at the JFK School of
Government at Harvard in September.
Will be in the E^ston area for sev-
eral years studying an.1 working in

state or local .government.

ROSEMARIE CONTE FALLON ('76 MUP)
Office: Regional Planner
Lowcountry Council of Governments
P. 0. Box 98

Yemassee, SC 29945

LINDSEY GAYLES, JR. ('76 BUP)
Address Unknown

ROBERT H. GILLESPIE, JR. ('76 MUP)
Home: 3614 N. E, 73rd Place
Seattle, WA 98115

LEE E. GOEDDEL ('76 BUP)
Office: Personnel Analyst
Division of Compensation & Benefits
500 State Office Building
Springfield, IL 62701

Home: 321 1/2 South MacArthur
Springfield, IL 62704

MARTIN F. FARRELL ('76 BUP)
Office: Division of Planning, Rede-
velopment and Construction

City of Robbinsdale
4221 Lake Road
Robbinsdale, MN 55422

Home: 4271 46th Avenue N. , Apt. 221
Robbinsdale, W 44522

TERRY D. FOEGLER ('75 MUP)
Office: Northern Kentucky Area
Planning Commission

Eleventh and Lowell Streets
Nex^ort, KY 41077

Home: 2846 Dry Ridge Court
Ludlow, KY 41016

JOE E. FRAM: ('76 MUP)
Office: Department of

Development
175 West Jackson
Naperville, IL 60540

llommunity

ARNOLD HAHRIS ('76 MUP)
Office: Research Specialist
UWM Water Resources Information

Program
Rm 303 Eng/?hys Sci Library
University of Wisconsin
Madison, WI 53706

Home: 3427 Couny Highway "P"

Route 1, Box 18i-C
Mount Horab, WI 53572

Stefanija and I are working slowly
toward PhD's (U of Wisconsin, ar-
chaeology and planning) , tending our
acres and raising our infant son
Israel. I have a joint appointment
this year: With the university, in
a computerized information retrieval
system in water resources; with the
state^ analysing impacts of wildlife
law enforcement on resource manage-
ment and environmental protection.
I expect fed funding for a research
project aimed at integrating water
quality and water/land resources
planning.
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CERALD P. HAY ('76 BUP)

Rural Route 1, Box 69

Monee, IL 60449

JOSEPH G. HECK ('76 MUP)

Office: Associate Planner
Bi-State Metropolitan Planning Coram.

1504 Third Avenue
Rock Island, IL 61201

Home: 635 Forty-First Street
Rock Island, IL 61201

I'm still niainly involved in housing,

but also have do da and small commu-

nity assistance responsibilities.
Finished work on agency's housing
element in November. Hope to get it

approved by HUD. Exciting and inter-
esting things continue to happen.
Still learning some of the things
they forgot to tell us in school.

DAVID E. HESS ('76 MUP)
Office: Planner II

Bureau of Environmental Planning
Dept. of Environmental R^.sources

Executive House, Room 819

Harrisburg, PA 17120

Home: 2303 Boas Street
Harrisburg, PA 17103

Completing my 1st year with my agen-
cy, and almost my 2nd year of marri-
age.

My wife and I are very active in the

local community. We started a

monthly newspaper during the summer.
(We are just about breaking even on
it.)

KATHLEEN R. INGRISH ('76 BUP)

Office: Assistant Planner
City-County Planning Commission
425 East State Street
Rockford, IL 61104

Home: 2215 Seventh Avenue
Rockford, IL 61108

DAVID L. ISLEY ('76 MUP)

Office: Evansville Urban Transpor-
tation Study

City-County Administration Building
Evansville, IN 47708

PATRICIA J. KNUPP ('76 BUP)

Office: Project Coordinator
Walnut Park Church and Community

Organization
5401 Robin
St, Louis, MO 63120

Home: 5538A Plover
St. Louis, MO 63120

Following one year as a VISTA volun-
teer with the Walnut Park Church and

Community Organization (CCD) in

north St. Louis working with a hous-
ing rehabilitation program, I moved
into more general community develop-
ment related activities with super-
visory responsibilities. I am em-

ployed at the CCD through Title VI

(Public Service Employment) of CETA,

and funding will end March 31. The

CCD may keep me on at their expense
for an additional 1-2 months to

write grant proposals for our new
community center, but in the mean-
time I am looking for new employ-

ment.

LILLA F. HOEFER ('76 MUP)
Office: DeLeuw, Cather/Parsons and

Associates
55 Church Street
New Haven, CT 06 510

Home: 110 Livingston Street, #C-4
New Haven, CT 06511

LAWRENCE LEW ('76 MUP)

Office: Junior Planner
Humboldt County Planning Department
520 "E" Street
Eureka, CA 95501
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Home: 907 K Street, Apt, 18

Eureka, CA 95501

I have been employed as a Junior
Planner with th • Humboldt County
Planning Department since July, 1977.

The Department has a staff of about
20. serving a population of 110,000
and 3,600 square miles. I am in the

"current planning" section with dut-
ies including the review of use per-
mit and variance applications, subdi-
visions, and ansx.aring questions at

the front counter and on the phone.

My specific responsibility is as en-
vironmental review officer for ail
projects. The work and responsibili-
ties are a constant challenge and
personal initiative plays a great
part in the position. I have found,

believe it or not, that there is a

place in this position for a "mesh-
ing" of the practical and the theo-
retical. Eureka is located on the

California coast about two hours
south of the Oregon border. It is a

very scenic part of the state with
contrasts of the coastline and the

mountains. This is where the red-
woods are. The contrast between ur-
ban and rural perspectives has made
it an interesting location for the

beginning of my professional career.
Best wishes to you all.

July 1977. I am currently enrolled
in a master's program in public ad-
ministration at Syracuse University;
I'll receive ray degree in June. The
climate here is ^.nbearable, but
otherwise I am enjoying working on
my master's degree at Syracuse.
School keeps me quite busy, but I am
finding time to do a little travel-
ing here in the East.

MICHAEL B. MC DONOUGH ('76 MUP)
Office: Operational Planner
Longmont Planning Department
Civic Center
Longmont, CO 80501

Home: 1201 Autumn
Longmont, CO 80501

PAUL F._ MAYNARD ('76 BUT)

Office: VISTA
Design and Planning Assistance Ctr,

University of New Mexico
Albuquerque, tM

LUIS MOREIRA-PAREJA ('76 MUP)

Home: Casilla 2014 (U)

Guayaquil, Ecuad^ r

WARD E. LUTHI ('76 MUP)
Office: Urban Development
Kane County Development Department
Kane County Government Center
719 South Batavia Avenue
Geneva, IL 60134

Home: 1560 D Perry Court
Aurora, IL 60605

JOANNE MALINOWSKI ('76 BUP)

Home: 503 University Avenue
Syracuse, NY 13210

'

After a year and a half in the work-
ing ^^orld, I returned to school in

ROBERT A. MKEEN ('76 BUP)

11105 Florence Avenue
St. Ann, MO 63074

ROY A. PA.RKIN ('76 BUP)

Office: Associate Planner
City of Galesburg Planning Dept.

161 South Cherry Street
Galesburg, IL 61401

Home: 74 South West, Apt. 6

Galesburg, IL 61401

Have increased responsibilities:
Project Coordinator for Community
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Development Program, Public Works
Project, Mass Transit Capital Im-

provements Program. Work also in-

cludes review of proposed subdivi-
sion, zoning review, update to com-
prehensive plan, revision of zoning
and land subdivision ordinances.

Home: 511 Winchester
Chicago Heights, XL 60411

Plans to return to U of I Circle
Campus to study for M.U.P.P. this
spring.

JBMIFER K. Pim^AN ('76 BUP)

303 Gregory
Urbana, XL 61801

PAUL ASABERE ('77 MUP)
Home: 1974-D Orchard Street
Urbana, XL 61801

CHERYL M. RAMPKE ('76 BUP)
417 Evergreen Avenue
Waukegan, XL 600S5

ROBERT B. BEGG ('77 MUP)
c/o Jack
RFD #3, Robinson Road
Hudson, m 03051

JOE D. RICE ('76 MUP)
115 South Valmar
Little Rock, AR 72205

YVONNE L. TAYLOR ('76 BUP)

9225 South Harper Avenue
Chicago, XL 60619

EVELYN M. TURNER ('76 BUP)

Home: 1800 Stevens Avenue S,

Minneapolis, MN 55403

RONALD A. VERBURG ('76 BUP)
2224 Indiana Avenue
Lansing, XL 60438

#30

977
ROBERT B. AHLBERG ('77 BUT)
Office: Zoning Administrator/Acting

Director of Public Works
Village of Flossmoor
Park and Sterling
Flossmoor, IL 60422

DAVID B. BEHR ('77 BUP)

Office: Planner
Area Plan Commission
Room 1140 County-City Building
South Bend, IN 46601

Home: 1411 Northside Blvd., #224
South Bend, IN 46615

I started here in August working as
a federal grant coordinator for the
commission. However, in December a

new planning position opened up and
I was promoted December 20. My re-
sponsibility now is the subdivision
ordinance and at this point I'm
still trying to understand it. The
work here is very enjoyable and
quite a learning experience.

MARK R. BOAZ ('77 MUP) '

'

Office: Program Analyst
Dade County Office of Transportation
Miami, FL

Home: 2740 Coacoochee
Miami, FL 33133

LEE M. BROWN ('77 BUP)

Address Unknown
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DMIEL S. CARMODY ('77 BUP)
Office: Urban Planner
City of Rock Island
1508 Third Avenue
Rock Island, XL 61201

Home: 219 1/3 17th Street
Rock Island, XL 60201

Performing a variety of tasks includ-
ing (1) neighborhood planning s (2)

economic development activities, (3)

701 grant administration, (4) mis-
cellaneous graphics of the city, (5)

zoning staff recommendations. Also
have resumed studies at the Univer-
sity of Iowa ill the MBA program (part
time).

Aside from these items nothing to re-
port except that the Quad Cities tav-
erns are inferior to Champaign-
Urbana's.

Home: 923 Seventh Street, Apt. C
Santa Monica, CA 90403

PETER H. HALLOCK ('77 MUP)
1234 1/2 Glenhurst Court
Rock Island, IL 61201

MICHAEL L. HATMAKER ('77 MUP)
Home: 310 North Busey, #6
Urbana, IL 61801

BETH KAHN ('77 BUP)
805 15th Avenue
Seattle, WA 98122

LAWRENCE A. DEBB ('77 BU?)
5522 Alabama
Clarendon Hills, IL 60514

MATTHEW M. KLEIN ('77 BUP)
9417 Jackson
Brookfield, IL 60513

NINA EDIDIN ('77 MUP)
Home: 1628 West Sherwin, #605
Chicago, IL 60626

THOMAS C. KOSNIG ('77 BIT)

2344 South Embers Lane
Arlington Heights, IL 60005

RICHARD D, EDMIHSTER ('77 MUP)
323 Torino Drive
San Carlos, CA 94070

KENNETH B. KURTZ ('77 BUP)
6103 Grand Avenue
Dovmers Grove, IL 60515

REBECCA A. QENN.ARO ('77 BUP)
Rural Route 2,' Box 18
Tolono, IL 61880

WILLIAM R. LENSKI ('77 BUP)
620 VJillow Lane
Geneva, IL 60134

STEVEN JAY GROSSMAN' ('77 MUP)
Office: Urban Intern Occupancy Spec.
FHA, Los Angeles Area Office
2500 Wilshire
Los Angeles, CA 90057

MYREEK S. LEVSNSHON ('77 BUP)

1349 West Estes
Chicago, XL 60626
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GREG H. LINDSEY ('77 BUP)

1908 Diana Lane
Champaign, IL 61820

LILLIAN M. LYONS ('77 BUP)

Office: Grantsperson
General Design
214 North Third
Greenville, IL 62246

Home: 6 Forest Lane, Apt. 6

Greenville, IL 62246

I ended a six-month community organi-

zer/trainee jo6 in September of 1977,

and I immediately dove into a job

search that took as much time as a

full-time job. I started with the
AIP convention in Kansas City and ex-

perienced my first case of heartburn.
Besides that, I did meet some very
interesting people, renewed old ac-
quaintances, and met some cousins I

never knew I had.

My job search ended in a town called
Greenville (the sign at the edge of

town says 4,800, and someone can pro-
ject that if he/she likes) which is

about forty miles east of Ft. Louis.
The firm is called General Design and

is an architectural design firm. The
firm's primary focus is on downtown
improvement and most of our clients
are in the under 20,000 population
range. It's quite a change from liv-

ing in Chicago, but not that differ-
ent. Chicago's neighborhoods are
very parochial. I am enjoying the
benefits of being out at most times
of the day without v7orrying about my
personal safety. There is also a

college in the town, which helps, but
it certainly isn't wild. The college
is a Free Methodist college, but
they're not "free."

My job is very demanding, but calls
for a wid;; range of work and for a

general understanding of the pro-
jects, which I enjoy. So far, I am
writing applications for federal
funds (ugh!) and researching other
means of funding.

If any one is traveling in this di-
rection, please consider stopping
by. The firm is located in the old
City Hall, just off the square, and
is an excellent example of adaptive
re-use.

KAREN L. MAJORS ('77 MUP)

Home: 6000 Oakwood Drive,

Lisle, IL 60532
#5G

THOMAS J. MAZZETTA ('77 BUP)

309 Highwood Avenue
Highwood, IL 60040

GREGORY E. MC DANIEL ('77 BUP)

204 East Church Street
Champaign, IL 61820

VINCENT M. MUSTO ('77 MUP)
Office: Executive Director
Neighborhood Housing Services
932 East Main Street
Bridgeport, CT 06608

Home: 412 Boston Avenue
Bridgeport, CT 06610

NHS in Bridgeport is progressing
very rapidly—exceeding all of our

expectations. We've generated ap-
proximately $430,000 of reinvestment
by homeowners (through bank and NHS

loans) during the past 10 months.
Lenders have made loans totalling
over $2 million in our neighborhood
since 1/77. Recently conducted a

tour of our neighborhood for Con-
gressman Henry Reuss and members of

his House Committee on Banking, Fi-

nance, and Urban Affairs.

Larry Levesque (U of I 1978) and I

are holding doTvn U of I East very
well - look forward to visitors at

any tj.me.
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RZGINALD T. NIXON ('77 MDP)

Office: Dept. of State Planning
301 West Preston Street
Baltimore, MD 21201

Home: 720 Julia Ann Street, #29
Cincinnati, OH 45220

JOHN M. PAGE ('77 MUP)

Office: DeLeuw, Gather & Co,

165 West Wacker Drive
Chicago, XL 60601

Eome: 450 West Briar Place, Apt. 3F

Chicago, IL 60657

LEO G. STERK ('77 BUP)
Home: 1306 Ivanhoe Way
Urbana, IL 61820

BRUCE KEITH WALDEN ('77 BUP)
Rural Route 1

Clinton, IL 61727

SANDRA JEAN PAULL ('77 BUP)
Home: 1010 Hi Pointe, Apt. 1

St. Louis, MO 63117

RONALD L. WALKER ('77 MUP)
Home: 130 Washington Boulevard
Oak Park, IL 60302

EMILY C. PvEGNIER ('77 MUP)
Office: Principal Planner
Champaign County Regional Planning

Consnission
117 West Elm Street
Urbana, IL 61801

Rome: 405 East Michigan
Urbana, IL 61S01

MAP.GARET A. WINTER ('77 MUP)

Office: Real Estate Research Corp.
72 West Adams
Chicago, IL 60603

Home: 6452 North Glenwood, Apt. 1

Chicago, IL 60626

BARBARA E. SPHN ('77 MUP)
Office; Linton & Company, Inc.

1015 18th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20036

Home: 137 11th Street, NE, Apt. 3

Washington, DC 20002

V7ESLEY B. WRIGHT ('77 BUP)

525 Washington Place
East St. Louis, IL 62205

HASSAN J. ZAIDI ('77 MUP)

6, College Road, G. O.R.I
Lahore, Pakistan

STEVEN B. SPEROTTO ('77 BUP)
1124 East Woodrow Avenue
Lombard, IL 60148

KENNETH E. STABLER ('77 BUP)
Office: Landrum & Bro'^^Ti

290 Central Trust Building
Cincinnati, OH 45202

MARCI LYN ZEISEL ('77 BUP)

Office: Riviera Consultants Inc.

2000 West Pioneer Parkway
Peoria, IL 61614

Home: 9038 Picture Ridge
Peoria, IL 61614
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1978

SUSAN 0. BARCLAY ('78 MUP)

Al Lamont Circle
Cortland, NY 13045

CAROLYN M. SANDS ('78 MUP)

Office: Survey Coordinator
Historical Preservation Center

University of South Dakota
Vermillion, SD 57069

DAVID M. BERTRAM ('78 BAUP)

164 North Woodlawn
Decatur, IL 62522

FURLONIA SMITH ('78 MUP)

Route 1, Box 271

Letohatchee, AL 36047

CYNTHIA A. DURKO ('78 MUP)

Home: 3640 Midd'lefield Drive

Indianapolis, IN 46222

MARK L. SWISLOW ('78 BAUP)

6121 North Talman
Chicago, IL 60659

GUY- HOWARD GRONER ('76 BUP, '78 MUP)

Home: 2055B Orchard Street

Urbana, IL 61801

JANINE M. HATMAKER ('78 MUP)

Home: 310 North Busey, #6

Urbana, IL 61801

CHING-FUI-JG LIN ('78 MUP)

Home: 2106 Mid Lane, #10

Houston, TX 77027

SCOTT A. MICHIE ('78 MUP)

Office: Assistant Director

West Bluff Neighborhood Housing

Services
920 West Main Street, #10

Peoria, IL 61606

Home: 1612 West Barker, Apt. 2

Peoria, IL 61606

LOIS C. ROCKER ('78 BAUP)

Rural Route //I

Gifford, IL 61847





05
Co

Ci

O
S

S^W»

K
TO
Co

TO

3
O














